Mohave County Fair Book



Mohave County Parks is looking for Fair Volunteers!

Join in on the fun and lend a helping hand.
Various opportunities available!
Email Fairgrounds@Mohave.gov with name and phone number if you would like to volunteer.





September 14-17, 2023

Since its establishment in 1947, the Mohave County Fair continues to promote community involvement and interest in agriculture, livestock, household arts, horticulture, traditions, and so much more. This is accomplished by providing an educational and entertaining experience in a family-friendly environment that encourages the public to showcase their accomplishments.

Expo Hours

Thursday, September 14, 10 am-9 pm Friday, September 15, 10 am-9 pm Saturday, September 16, 10 am-9 pm Sunday, September 17, 10 am-4 pm

Fair Admission Prices

Children 4 years old and under FREE
Children 5-12 years \$5 each
Adults \$12 each
Seniors 65+ with ID \$6 each
Veterans/First Responders \$6 each

Carnival Hours

Thursday, September 14, 10 am-11 pm Friday, September 15, 10 am-11 pm Saturday, September 16, 10 am-11 pm Sunday, September 17, 10 am-4 pm

For More Information

Mohave County Parks
Attn: Fairgrounds
2600 Fairgrounds Blvd.
Kingman, Arizona 86401
Phone (928) 753-2600
fairgrounds@mohave.gov
www.MCParks.com

Mohave County Board of Supervisors



Travis Lingenfelter District 1



Hildy Angius District 2



Buster Johnson District 3



Jean Bishop District 4



Ron Gould District 5

Mohave County Parks Staff

Administration

Kristin Zimmerman, CPRP, Parks Administrator Gaby Holder, Office Specialist Jordan Cummins, CPRP, Parks Planner

Davis Camp

Timothy Simon, Park Superintendent
Noah Brock, Assistant Park Superintendent
Rhonda CoCroft, Office Assistant Senior
Liliana Nieto, Office Assistant
Gary Watkins, Maintenance Lead
Art Wright, Maintenance Worker Senior
John Seilhan, Maintenance Worker
Joseph Angel, Maintenance Worker
Frank Dick, Custodian

ERACE

Todd Davison, ERACE Coordinator/Park Police Chief Jack Goins, ERACE Officer Sal Ogaz, ERACE Officer David Heiselman, ERACE Officer

Fairgrounds

Ryan Fruhwirth, Fairgrounds Manager Shana Westbrook, Office Assistant Senior Shawn Meisner, Maintenance Worker Senior Paul Jones, Maintenance Worker

Hualapai Mountain Park

Jeremy Palmer, CPRP, Park Superintendent Gino Mejia, Assistant Park Superintendent Mary Hickerson, Office Assistant Senior Martha Aceves, Custodian Jeff Van Asperen, Maintenance Worker

THANK YOU!

We are so excited to bring the 2023 Mohave County Fair to our community!

This Fair is possible because of all the hard work of our volunteers, community partners, sponsors, County departments and our Parks, ERACE, & Fairgrounds team. We want to THANK everyone for all their work to make this a very successful Fair. We are embracing the 2023 theme throughout the event and we hope your entire family comes out to Mohave County Fairgrounds to "Raise the Steaks." We hope you enjoy your favorite carnival food, see some remarkable exhibits, pet a goat, sing along with all the great entertainment, and experience the thrill of an amazing carnival ride. SEE YOU AT THE FAIR!

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Mohave County Outreach	5
General Rules for Exhibitors	6
Section 100 Open Exhibits	7
Entry Form A – Open Exhibits	8
Dept 101 – Canning/Preserving	9
Dept 102 – Culinary Arts	13
Dept 103 – Machine Sewn Articles	16
Dept 104 – Needlework	19
Dept 105 – Floriculture/Horticulture	22
Dept 106 – Fresh Produce	25
Dept 107 – Adult Fine Art	29
Dept 108 – Photography	31
Dept 109 – Adult Arts & Crafts	33
Dept 110 – Jr. Arts and Hobbies	36
Dept 111 – Children's Arts	38
Dept 112 – Tiny Tots Arts & Crafts	39
Dept 113 – Persons with Special Needs	41
Dept 114 – Native American Arts & Crafts	44
Dept 115 – Children's Crafts, Hobbies, & Collections	47
Dept 116 – STEM	50
Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction	
Schedule of Events	53
General Rules and Regulations	54
Department 200 – Open Livestock & Small Stock Judging	54
Department 201 – Open Cattle	57
Department 202 – Open Sheep	58
Department 203 – Open Swine	59
Department 204 – Open Goat	60
Department 205 – Open Poultry	61

TABLE OF CONTENTS CONTINUED

Department 206 – Open Pigeon & Game Birds	63
Department 207 – Open Rabbit	64
Department 208 – Open Cavy	65
4-H &FFA Division	
Schedule of Events	66
General Rules and Regulations	67
Department 500 – Club Exhibits	68
Department 501 – Companion Animals	69
Department 502 – Project Showmanship	71
Department 503 – Nutritional Sciences	71
Department 504 – Specialty Foods	72
Department 505 – Sewing and Textiles	72
Department 506 – Consumer Science	73
Department 508 – Educational Science Projects	75
Department 509 – Technology and Engineering Science	76
Department 510 – Environmental Education	76
Department 511 – Arts & Crafts	77
Department 512 – Educational Displays	78
Department 513 – Cloverbuds	78
Department 514 – Outdoor Education	78
Department 515 – Shooting Sports	79

MOHAVE COUNTY OUTREACH

SHOWCASE YOUR WORK AT THE FAIR!

Make sure your best pieces of art, crafts, or hobbies get into the Fair. The county outreach program allows you the opportunity to have your non-livestock, non-perishable entries for the Mohave County Fair to be picked up and returned by Mohave County Parks at a convenient location. With a minimum of 5 exhibitors or entries in each area, Bullhead City, Chloride, Dolan Springs, Topock/Golden Shores, Golden Valley, Lake Havasu City, Meadview, and Mohave Valley can be part of the program. Get your friends and family together, have them enter an exhibit and the gas is on us!

Drop-Off Locations

Bullhead City

Mohave County Public Library 1170 Hancock Road Bullhead City, AZ 86442 1 p.m. to 3 p.m., Sat., August 26

Chloride

Chloride Community Library 4901 Pay Roll Ave. Chloride, AZ 86413-0111 10 a.m. to noon, Thurs., August 24

Dolan Springs

Dolan Springs Community Library 16140 Pierce Ferry Road Dolan Springs, AZ 86441-0427 4 p.m. to 6 p.m., Thurs., August 24

Golden Valley

Golden Valley Community Library 3417 N. Verde Rd. Golden Valley, AZ 86413-8115 10 a.m. to noon, Sat., August 26

Lake Havasu City

Mohave County Public Library 1770 N. McCulloch Blvd. Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403 Noon to 2 p.m., Sat., August 26

Yucca

Yucca Fire Department 12349 Frontage Rd. Yucca, AZ 86438 3 p.m. to 4 p.m., Sat. August 26

Meadview

Meadview Community Library 149 E. Meadview Blvd. Meadview, AZ 86444-0187 1 p.m. to 3 p.m., Tues., August 22

Mohave Valley

South Mohave Valley Community Library 5902 S. Highway 95, Ste. 102 Fort Mohave, AZ 86426 11 a.m. to 4 p.m., Wed. August 23

Golden Shores

Golden Shores Community Library 13136 S. Golden Shores Pkwy. Topock, AZ 86436-1086 2 p.m. to 5 p.m., Wed. August 23

Please initial at the bottom of the appropriate entry form to take advantage of this opportunity. A minimum of 5 entries from each outreach site is required. Please call Mohave County Parks at (928) 757-0915 prior to the scheduled pick-up date to ensure that a pick-up is scheduled.

Are you considering entering the Arizona State Fair? The Arizona State Fair Outreach Program is available for Section 100 Open Exhibits departments except for Department 102, Department 105, and Department 106.

Drop off for the State Fair Outreach occurs during the Mohave County Fair Release Date & Time.



GENERAL RULES FOR EXHIBITORS

- 1. Mohave County will take every precaution to ensure proper care and protection of exhibits, however, we will not accept responsibility for loss or damage to any exhibit.
- Due to the computerization of entries, pre-registration is required in ALL Sections. Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com or for Section 100 Open Exhibits an Entry form is included in this book. Contact the Superintendent of that department with any questions.
- 3. Each exhibitor will receive 1 Free Ticket to enter the Fair if they enter 5 or more items. Exceptions are Open Livestock & Small Stock, Junior Livestock, 4-H, and FFA exhibitors who receive enough tickets for tending their animals.
- 4. All exhibits must remain in place until the release date specified on each department page.
- 5. Due to limited exhibit space, each department has restrictions on the number of entries each exhibitor may submit. Please follow each of the department rules regarding limitations.
- 6. Exhibitors must be a resident of Mohave County or the areas of Needles, Laughlin, Seligman, or Havasupai.
- 7. Only items listed in this fair book will be accepted for exhibit in all sections. Superintendents, Directors, or Fair Staff have the final discretion.
- 8. Entries must NOT have been entered in any previous Mohave County Fair. The exception is 'Collections' see that department for qualifications.
- 9. All entries must be the product of the submitting exhibitor. It is the desire and intent of Mohave County to accept all entries in good faith. It is not a learning experience if a parent or other adult does the work and enters it in a child's name.
- 10. By submitting an entry, the exhibitor agrees to accept these General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section Rules, and the Special Rules of the department they choose to enter.
- 11. All exhibitors are responsible for transporting exhibits to and from the check-in area.
- 12. The Mohave County Fair Committee reserves the right to refuse any unfit or objectionable entry.
- 13. ONLY ASSIST DOGS ARE ALLOWED ON THE FAIRGROUNDS. Dogs participating in an event: can only be in that event area, must enter in a container or on a leash, and must leave the Fairgrounds immediately after the event.

EXHIBIT JUDGING

- 1. All judges are to be certified and/or highly qualified for their area of responsibility. No person shall act as a judge in any Section or Department in which he/she is a member or his/her immediate family is an exhibitor or is a member of a group of exhibitors.
- 2. The judges shall carefully read the General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section rules, and all department special rules for which they are responsible. Ignorance of rules is inexcusable for a judge.
- 3. Judges shall adhere to the criteria required by their section. Judges MUST NOT award prizes to an unworthy exhibit. It is the intention of Mohave County that distinction of any kind shall not be given to any animal or article that does not meet the criteria. This rule MUST be strictly adhered to whether there is competition within that class. See each section for the criteria required.
- 4. For judging purposes, Superintendents/Directors reserve the right to combine or separate similar divisions and classes depending on the number of entries.
- 5. Decisions of the judges are final in all cases, except where mistake, fraud, misrepresentation, or collusion, not discovered at the time of award, is apparent. In such cases, the judge may decide or with the judge's approval, the matter may be referred to the Mohave County Fair Committee or their representative, from whose decision there is no appeal.
- 6. Judges are looking for: degree of difficulty; neatness/cleanliness; originality.

SECTION 100 OPEN EXHIBITS

GENERAL RULES

- 1. Registration entry forms for this section can be found in this fair book or online at https://mohave.fairwire.com. Forms are due in the Fairgrounds office by due date on Entry Form.
- 2. Late entry forms will NOT be accepted.
- 3. School/ Groups include but are not limited to teachers entering the students in their classroom, community youth organizations, clubs, nursing home activity programs, and daycares. School/Group projects may include a single exhibit for the group (such as a quilt) or may include many exhibits (such as everyone in class creating individual mosaics).
- 4. ONLY items listed in this section of the fair book will be accepted by these department Superintendents. As listed in their respective Divisions and Classes, Superintendents have sole discretion.
- 5. All entry forms should indicate: Adult, Youth- must list the specific age, or Professional (see rule #12 below). Each will have their exhibits judged by their division and class.
- 6. All entries must have been made or finished since last year's fair. Superintendents have the right to determination.
- 7. All entries must be the sole work of the entrant, except for photography print processing.
- 8. Due to the lack of space in the exhibit hall, some departments have limited entries. Be sure to check each department for limitations on the number of entries each exhibitor may have.
- 9. No name on the front of any artwork. The exhibitor or the Superintendent must ensure that any names are covered before judging.
- 10. Exhibits are to remain in place until release date as listed in each department. If the exhibits are NOT removed or claimed within 30 days, the Director may dispose of the exhibits, except for perishable items. Perishable items will be disposed of within 4 days after the Fair.
- 11. AMATEUR: One who produces food, art, needlecraft, or any type of craft for enjoyment without profit.
- 12. PROFESSIONAL: One who produces food, art, needlecraft, photography, or any type of craft, such as teaching. Selling such items on a regular basis or using such items in a small business as defined by the IRS.
- 13. ALL exhibitors are responsible for transporting their exhibits to and from the check-in area. No dollies or carts are available.
- 14. No exhibitors are allowed in the exhibit halls while the exhibits are being judged.

JUDGING CRITERIA:

- A. No Superintendent may be a judge in their department or any department where relatives have exhibits entered.
- B. We judge by the AMERICAN STANDARD METHOD. The judging process is to rank exhibits against one another and award one 1st place, one 2nd place, and one 3rd place. Judges MUST NOT award prizes to an undeserving exhibit. If no exhibit is deserving of 1st place, then there are to be no awards for that class. When only one item is in a class, judges will use the judging criteria listed in that department to determine the award.
- C. Ribbon placing as follows: 1st place Blue Ribbon. 2nd place Red Ribbon. 3rd place White Ribbon. ONLY ONE 1st, 2nd, & 3rd Ribbon per class.
- D. All 1st place winners of each class in a division will be judged for Best of Division Yellow Buttoned Ribbon. Only one winner per Division. Best of Division awards will be given only if the competition merits.
- E. All Best of Division winners in each Department will be judged for Best of Show Teal/Turquoise Ribbon
- F. Departments with multi-age divisions may have more than one Best of Show.
- G. Honorable Mention, for exceptional quality of work. Awarded at the discretion of the judge.
- H. Children's departments may receive 4th place Pink Ribbon; 5th place Yellow Ribbon; 6th place Green Ribbon. Only one 4th, 5th, and 6th place ribbon per class.

ENTRY FORM A – OPEN EXHIBITS

ALL EXHIBITORS WILL RECEIVE ONE FREE FAIR PASS WHEN FIVE (5) ENTRIES ARE RECEIVED.

Specify the department entered. Use a separate form for each exhibitor and department you are entering. Questions should be addressed to the appropriate Superintendent. Unless stated in individual department guidelines, only one (1) entry per class number. NO PREMIUMS WILL BE COLLECTED. THERE WILL BE NO PAYOUTS AT THE END OF THE FAIR.

Entry Form Due Date: Friday, August 25, 2023Refer to Department Guide for Intake Days. **NO SUNDAY INTAKES.**

For questions, call the appropriate department superintendent

Mail or Drop off entry forms at: Mohave County Fairgrounds 2600 Fairgrounds Blvd. Kingman, Arizona 86401

Entry	Dept.	Div.	Div. Class Description of Article				
Number Code Code Number (official use only)		Number	(use the exact description from Fair Book)				
against all cla	aims.					rent/Guardian	County, be indemnified by Exhibitor from ar ———————————————————————————————————
Mailing Address			Phone				
If you live o	outside of	Kingmar	and are interes	ted in using	the Outreach I	Program, initial an	d indicate the nearest pick-up location
□ Bullhead		•	_		Shores Public	•	☐ Meadview Public Library
□ Chloride □ Dolan Sp		•	ary		/alley Public I /asu Public Lil	•	☐ Mohave Valley Public Library☐ Yucca Fire Department
Send this form to: Mohave County Fairgrounds- Fair Entry			Official Use On Received:	•			
2600 Fairgrounds Blvd, Kingman AZ 86401 fairgrounds@mohave.gov			Exhibitor Numb	per:			

00

DEPT 101 – CANNING/PRESERVING

Ages 8 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates: NO SUNDAY INTAKES Release Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4–8 PM

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM

Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon–5 PM

Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. Only ONE (1) entry per Class.
- 3. NO NAMES on the side of jars No names can be visible during judging.
- 4. All canned goods, preserves, jams, jellies, conserves, pickles, and relishes must have been prepared after last year's fair.
- 5. All caps & seals must be without rust or scratches, new if possible.
- 6. Canned products, meat, fruit, and vegetables must be exhibited in 16 oz pint or 32 oz quart jars. Exception for beverages.
- 7. Jelly must be in standard jelly glass jars with lids or standard ½ pint jars. Do not use wax.
- 8. Preserves, jams, conserves, pickles, and relishes are to be entered in pint or ½ pint jars.
- 9. Dill pickles will be accepted in quart jars.
- 10. All jars and bottles must have labels with jar contents, date processed, and method of processing.
- 11. Dried goods will be in a zip lock plastic bag.
- 12. No item will be accepted if not listed under Class.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Fruits: Uniformity of pack and ripeness is very important. The ripeness determines the color and texture of the fruit. The syrup or liquid should be clear, not cloudy, and should cover the contents. Judged on color, uniformity of size, and correct head space.

Jams: Do not sieve or strain. True jams resemble crushed fruit with no separation of fruit and juice. Natural fruit flavor should be preserved, with neither too much nor too little sugar. Jams should not be rubbery.

Jellies: Jelly should be transparent and have good texture (quiver), color, and clearness. Maintain the natural fruit flavor. Watch for too much sugar; no crystals allowed.

Marmalades/Conserves: Have the color as natural to the fruit as possible. Small, thin pieces of fruit in clear, the thick syrup is desirable. Conserves should be a mixture of several fruits, cooked to a jam-like consistency with sugar, the addition of nuts is optional.

Pickles/Relishes: All cucumber and mixed pickles must be firm and crisp. Sweet pickles should be firm, yet tender. Don't overcook. The natural color of the product used, clearness of liquid and uniformity of pack is important. Judged on color, uniformity of size, correct head space.

Preserves: The color and flavor must be natural to the fruit. Syrup must be clear and thick. The pieces of fruit should be firm and whole.

Vegetables: Here again the liquid is very important. It must be clear, and it must cover the vegetables. Judged on color, uniformity of size, correct head space.

CANNED FRUIT- UNOPENED

Division

- 1 Junior Age 12–17
- 2 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Apples
- 2. Applesauce
- 3. Apricots
- 4. Blackberries
- Cherries
- 6. Grapes
- 7. Figs
- 8. Fruit Cocktail
- 9. Olives
- 10. Peaches
- 11. Pears
- 12. Plums
- 13. Other- Name Kind

CANNED MEAT - UNOPENED

Division

- 3 Junior Age 12–17
- 4 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Beef
- 2. Chicken
- 3. Fish- Name Kind
- 4. Pork
- 5. Turkey
- 6. Venison
- 7. Other- Name Kind

CANNED VEGETABLES - UNOPENED

Division

- 5 Junior Age 12–17
- 6 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Asparagus
- 2. Beets
- 3. Carrots
- 4. Cauliflower
- 5. Corn
- 6. Green Beans
- 7. Mixed Vegetables
- 8. Okra

Canned Vegetables - Continued

- 9. Onions
- 10. Peas
- 11. Pepper- Green or Red
- 12. Potatoes
- 13. Squash- Name Kind
- 14. Tomatoes
- 15. Other- Name Kind

CHURNED BUTTER

Division

- 7 Junior Age 12–17
- 8 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Flavored- Name Kind
- 2. Plain

DRIED HERBS

Division

- 9 Junior Age 12-17
- 10 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Basil
- 2. Oregano
- 3. Parsley
- 4. Rosemary
- 5. Sage
- 6. Thyme
- 7. Other- Name Kind

HOME BREW - Include Bottle Date

Division

11 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Fruit Wine- Name Flavor
- 2. Home Brewed Beer
- 3. Infused-Alcohol (rum,
 - vodka, etc.)
- 4. Liqueur- Name Kind
- 5. Mead
- 6. Moonshine
- 7. Non-Alcoholic Beverages-
 - Name Kind
- 8. Other- Name Kind

JAMS

Division

- 12 Junior Age 12-17
- 13 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Apple Butter
- 2. Apricot
- 3. Blackberry
- 4. Cherry
- 5. Fig
- 6. Fruit Butter
- 7. Grape
- 8. Peach
- 9. Pear
- 10. Pineapple Combination
- 11. Plum
- 12. Raspberry
- 13. Strawberry
- 14. Strawberry Combination
- 15. Sugar Free-Name Flavor
- 16. Other- Name Kind

JELLY

Division

- 14 Junior Age 12-17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up

- 1. Apple
- 2. Apricot
- Blackberry
- 4. Blueberry
- 5. Cherry
- 6. Cranberry
- 7. Grape
- 8. Jalapeno
- 9. Mint
- 10. Peach
- 11. Pepper
- 12. Plum
- 13. Pomegranate
- 14. Prickly Pear
- 15. Strawberry
- 16. Sugar Free- Name Kind
- 17. Watermelon
- 18. Other- Name Kind

MARMALADES/CONSERVES

Division

16 — Junior Age 12–17 17 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Marmalade- Combination of Fruits
- 2. Marmalade- Other- Name Kind
- 3. Conserves- Apricot
- 4. Conserves- Fig
- 5. Conserves- Grape
- 6. Conserves- Pear
- 7. Conserves- Peach
- 8. Conserves- Strawberry
- Conserves- Sugar Free-Name Kind
- 10. Conserves- Other- Name Kind

MISCELLANEOUS

Division

18 — Junior Age 12–17

19 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Dried Fruit
- 2. Dried Meat
- 3. Dried Nuts
- 4. Dried Vegetables
- 5. Flavored Oil
- 6. Fruit Juice- Name Kind
- 7. Honey
- 8. Syrup- Any Kind
- 9. Vegetable Juice
- Vinegar- Herb/Non sweet-Name Kind
- 11. Other- Name Kind

PICKLES

Division

20 — Junior Age 12-17

21 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Beets
- 2. Bread & Butter
- 3. Cucumber

Pickles - Continued

- 4. Dill
- 5. Garlic
- 6. Green String Beans
- 7. Mixed
- 8. Mustard
- 9. Onion
- 10. Peppers
- 11. Watermelon Rind
- 12. Other- Name Kind

PRESERVES

Division

22 — Junior Age 12–17

23 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Apple
- 2. Apricots
- 3. Blackberry
- 4. Cherries
- 5. Figs
- 6. Grapes
- 7. Peaches
- 8. Pears
- 9. Quince
- 10. Strawberry
- 11. Sugar Free- Other- Name Kind
- 12. Other- Name Kind

RELISHES

Division

24 — Junior Age 12-17

25 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Barbecue Sauce
- 2. Chili Sauce
- Chutney
- 4. Cucumber Relish
- 5. Dill Relish
- 6. Piccalilli
- 7. Salsa
- 8. Sweet Relish
- 9. Zucchini Relish
- 10. Other- Name Kind

SPICED FRUIT

Division

26 — Junior Age 12–17

27 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Figs
- Peaches
- 3. Watermelon
- 4. Other- Name Kind

CHILDREN'S CANNING & PRESERVING

Division

28 — Age 8-9

29 — Age 10-11

Class

- 1. Canned Fruit
- 2. Canned Meat
- 3. Canned Vegetables
- 4. Churned Butter
- 5. Dried Herbs6. Jams
- 7. Jelly
- 8. Marmalade/Conserves
- 9. Miscellaneous
- 10. Pickles
- 11. Preserves
- 12. Relishes
- 13. Spiced Fruit

SPECIAL POPULATIONS

Division

30 — Special Populations

- 1. Canned Fruit
- 2. Canned Meat
- 3. Canned Vegetables
- 4. Churned Butter
- 5. Dried Herbs
- 6. Jams
- 7. Jelly
- 8. Marmalade/Conserves
- 9. Miscellaneous
- 10. Pickles
- 11. Preserves
- 12. Relishes
- 13. Spiced Fruit

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

- 31 Age 8-9
- 32 Age 10–11
- 33 Junior Age 12-17
- 34 Adult Age 18 & up
- 35 Special Populations

Class

- 1. Canned Fruit
- 2. Canned Meat
- 3. Canned Vegetables
- 4. Churned Butter
- 5. Dried Herbs
- 6. Jams
- 7. Jelly
- 8. Marmalade/Conserves
- 9. Miscellaneous
- 10. Pickles
- 11. Preserves
- 12. Relishes
- 13. Spiced Fruit

SAVE THE DATE





\$10 per car

6-10 PM Tuesday, July 4th
Mohave County Fairgrounds
FIREWORKS AT 9:15 PM
FIREWORKS PROVIDED BY
CITY OF KINGMAN FIRE DEPT.

FOOD TRUCKS - LIVE MUSIC CONTESTS - FIREWORKS



For more information please call 928-753-2600 or email fairgrounds@mohave.gov



DEPT 102 - CULINARY ARTS

Ages 1 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates: Judging Date: Tuesday, Sept. 12th

Monday, Sept. 11th, Noon–5 PM Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 12th, 7 AM-Noon Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM **NO SUNDAY INTAKES** Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form
- 2. Substitutions acceptable on entry day
- 3. Only ONE (1) entry per Class. Limited to FIVE (5) entries overall per person.
- 4. All baked goods must be made by the exhibitor. NO FROZEN ENTRIES.
- 5. All entries are to be submitted on paper plates, or foil covered cardboard AND most can be inserted into a zip lock plastic bag of proper size for the item.
- 6. Cakes are to be mounted on foil covered cardboard and not inside a plastic bag. Size of the board should be no larger than 3" past the edge of the cake.
- 7. NO GLASS PLATES, PANS or DISHES. That includes all pies.
- 8. State if the item was made in the microwave.
- 9. Professionals: see Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.
- 10. MODIFIED DIET: means fat-free or low-fat; reduced sugar or no sugar; low sodium or no sodium; no egg; or any combination of the preceding.

JUDGING CRITERIA

1. Appearance 2. Difficulty 3. Taste 4. Texture

BREAD — MACHINE

yeast breads, whole loaf

Division

- 1 Junior Age 12–17
- 2 Adult Age 18 & up
- 3 Challenged
- 4 Professional

Class

- 1. Commercial Mix
- 2. From Scratch
- Other- Name Kind

BREAD — QUICK BREADS

whole loaf unless biscuits etc. then 6 each

Division

- 5 Junior Ages 12–17
- 6 Adult Ages 18 & up
- 7 Challenged
- 8 Professional

Class

- 1. Baking Powder Biscuits (6)
- Bread- Fruit- Name Kind
- 3. Bread- Nut- Name Kind
- 4. Bread- Vegetable- Name
 - Kind
- 5. Cornbread (6)
- 6. Muffins (6)
- 7. Other- Name Kind

BREAD — YEAST

from scratch - whole loaf unless rolls or muffins then 6 each

Division

- 9 Junior Age 12–17
- 10 Adult Age 18 & up
- 11 Challenged
- 12 Professional

- 1. Loaf of Raisin
- 2. Loaf of White
- 3. Loaf of Whole Wheat
- 4. Rolls- Yeast (6)
- Sweet Breads
- 6. Other Name Kind

CAKES — DECORATED

will be taste-tested; state if prepared from mix or scratch

Division

13 – Junior Age 12–17

14 - Adult Age 18 & up

15 - Challenged

16 - Professional

Class

- 1. Edible Classic Design
- 2. Edible Cupcakes (6)
- 3. Edible Fair Theme
- 4. Edible Form Pans
- 5. Edible Original
- 6. Edible Wedding
- 7. Non-edible Classic Design
- 8. Non-edible Cupcakes (6)
- 9. Non-edible Fair Theme
- 10. Non-edible Form Pans
- 11. Non-edible Original
- 12. Non-edible Wedding
- 13. Other- Name Kind

CAKES — MIX

Division

- 17 Junior Age 12-17
- 18 Adult Age 18 & up
- 19 Challenged
- 20 Professional

Class

- 1. Angel Food
- 2. Cheesecake
- 3. Chocolate
- 4. Cupcakes (6)
- 5. Fruit or Vegetable
- 6. Pound
- 7. Spice
- 8. White
- 9. Other- Name Kind

CAKES — SCRATCH

Division

- 21 Junior Age 12-17
- 22 Adult Age 18 & up
- 23 Challenged
- 24 Professional

Class

- Angel Food
- 2. Cheesecake
- 3. Chocolate
- 4. Cupcakes (6)
- 5. Fruit or Vegetable
- 6. Pound
- 7. Spice
- 8. White
- 9. Other- Name Kind

CANDY

Division

- 25 Junior Age 12-17
- 26 Adult Age 18 & up
- 27 Challenged
- 28 Professional

Class

- 1. Caramels (6)
- 2. Decorated Candy (6)
- 3. Divinity (6)
- 4. Fudge (6)
- 5. Hard Candy (6)
- 6. Mints (6)
- 7. Peanut Butter Fudge (6)
- 8. Pecan Pralines (6)
- 9. Other- Name Kind (6)

COOKIES

Division

- 29 Junior Age 12-17
- 30 Adult Age 18 & up
- 31 Challenged
- 32 Professional

Class

- 1. Bar Type (6)
- 2. Brownies (6)
- 3. Chocolate (6)
- 4. Chocolate Chip (6)
- 5. Filled- Any kind (6)
- 6. Ginger (6)
- 7. No Bake Type (6)
- 8. Oatmeal (6)
- 9. Peanut Butter (6)
- 10. Snickerdoodles (6)
- 11. Sugar (6)
- 12. Other- Name Kind (6)

MAIN DISHES/ APPETIZERS

To be submitted in a nonbreakable container

Division

- 33 Junior Age 12-17
- 34 Adult Age 18 & up
- 35 -- Challenged
- 36 Professional

- 1. Appetizer
- 2. Cheese
- 3. Chili
- 4. Entree
- 5. Fry Bread
- 6. Pasta- Any Kind
- 7. Side Dish
- 8. Snacks
- 9. Tortillas- Corn
- 10. Tortillas- Flour
- 11. Other- Name Kind

MICROWAVE FOODS

Division

- 37 Junior Age 12–17
- 38 Adult Age 18 & up
- 39 Challenged

Class

- 1. Cake
- 2. Cookies (6)
- 3. Entree
- 4. Side Dish
- Other Name Kind

MODIFIED DIET

Recipe or calorie equivalent to be submitted with the item.

Division

- 40 Junior Age 12-17
- 41 Adult Age 18 & up
- 42 Challenged
- 43 Professional

Class

- 1. Bread- Name Kind
- 2. Cake- Name Kind
- 3. Candy- Name Kind (6)
- 4. Cookies- Name Kind (6)
- High Fiber Food- Name Kind
- 6. Pie- Name Kind
- 7. Other- Name Kind

PIES

Division

- 44 Junior Age 12-17
- 45 Adult Age 18 & up
- 46 Challenged
- 47 Professional

Class

- Cobbler
- 2. Cream Pie- Mix
- 3. Cream-Scratch
- 4. Fruit-Scratch
- 5. Fruit Pie Mix
- 6. Fruit Pie- Scratch
- 7. Nut- Name Kind- Scratch
- 8. Pumpkin- Scratch
- 9. Tarts & Pastries
- 10. Other- Name Kind

KID'S KORNER

No bake foods only. Very important the kids do the choosing

and the work, with minimum help from an adult.

Division

- 48 Child Age 1-5
- 49 Challenged Age 1-5

Class

- Cookies (6)
- Instant Pudding Surprise
 The surprise is what you choose to mix with it!
- Peanut Butter & Jelly Sandwich cut in any shape the child desires.
- 4. No-bake Peanut Butter Cookies (6)
- 5. Pizza Platter- cut in 8
- 6. Rice Crispy Treats (6)
- 7. Trail Mix- 1 cup
- 8. Veggies on 9" paper plate
- 9. Other- Name Kind

YOUTH

Division

- 50 Child Age 6-11
- 51 Challenged Age 6–11

Class

- 1. Bread- Name Kind
- 2. Cake- Name Kind
- 3. Candy- Name Kind (6)
- 4. Cookies- Name Kind (6)
- Main Dish/Appetizer-Name Kind
- 6. Pie- Name Kind
- 7. Other- Name Kind

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

- 52 Junior Age 12-17
- 53 Adult Age 18 & up
- 54 Challenged

- 1. Bread- Machine Loaf
- 2. Bread- Quick
- 3. Bread- Yeast
- 4. Cake- Decorated
- 5. Cake- Mix
- 6. Cake- Scratch
- 7. Candy (6)
- 8. Cookies (6)
- 9. Decorated Cake
- 10. Main Dish/Appetizer
- 11. Microwaved Food
- 12. Modified Diet
- 13. Pie
- 14. 14. Other- Name Kind

DEPT 103 – MACHINE SEWN ARTICLES

Ages 6 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates: Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Release Dates:

Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM Tuesday. Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM NO SUNDAY INTAKES Wednesday. Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. Only ONE (1) item per class in each division.
- 3. All work must be completed by the exhibitor.
- 4. Only items listed in this fair book will be accepted.
- 5. All items must have been CONSTRUCTED since the last fair.
- 6. No article may be entered for competition more than once.
- 7. Remove or cover all names.
- 8. Framed pictures MUST be ready to hang with wire.
- 9. Price tags are not allowed.
- 10. Professionals: see Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Degree of Difficulty First Impression Presentation Workmanship

DOLLS, STUFFED ANIMALS, &

PILLOWS

Division

- 1 Child Age 6–11
- 2 Junior Age 12–17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up
- 4 Professional

- Doll- Porcelain- Purchased Head & Limbs
- 2. Doll- No Purchased Parts
- 3. Doll- With Purchased Parts
- 4. Doll Clothes- 5 to 7 Pieces
- 5. Doll Gown
- 6. Doll- Rag/Sock

- 7. Jointed Bear
- 8. Novelty
- 9. Pillow- Animal
- 10. Pillow- Applique
- 11. Pillow- Decorated with
 - Zipper
- Pillow- Flange
- 13. Pillow- Quillow
- Sock Animal
- 15. Stuff Animal
- 16. Other Than Classified

CLOTHING- MACHINE SEWN

Division

- 5 Child Age 6-11
- 6 Junior Age 12–17
- 7 Adult Age 18 & up
- 8 Professional

Class

- 1. Apron
- 2. Bathrobe
- 3. Blouse
- 4. Casual Clothes
- 5. Child's Blouse
- 6. Child's Dress
- 7. Clothing Accessory
- 8. Coat/Cape
- 9. Costume
- 10. Dress
- 11. Dress- Formal/Wedding
- 12. Hat
- 13. Jacket
- 14. Jumper
- 15. Original Design
- 16. Pants/Capris with or without Zipper
- 17. Shirt- Boy's or Man's
- 18. Shirt- Girl's or Woman's
- 19. Shorts
- 20. Skirt- with or without
 - Zipper
- 21. Sleepwear
- 22. Suit
- 23. T-Shirt
- 24. Vest
- 25. Wool Article of Clothing
- 26. Other Than Classified

CLOTHING- SERGER SEWING

Article that is 75% Serged

Division

- 9 Child Age 6-11
- 10 Junior Age 12-17
- 11 Adult Age 18 & up
- 12 Professional

Class

Same as Division 5

HOLIDAY DECORATIONS

Division

- 13 Child Age 6-11
- 14 Junior Age 12–17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up
- 16 Professional

Class

- Bag/Tote
- Centerpiece
- 3. Ornaments- Set of 3
- 4. Pillow
- 5. Placemats
- 6. Potholders
- 7. Quilt
- 8. Stocking
- 9. Table Runner
- 10. Tree Skirt
- 11. Wall Hanging
- 12. Wreath
- 13. Other Than Classified

HOME DÉCOR

Division

- 17 Child Age 6-11
- 18 Junior Age 12-17
- 19 Adult Age 18 & up
- 20 Professional

Class

- 1. Bag/Tote
- 2. Centerpiece
- 3. Ornaments- Set of 3
- 4. Pillow
- 5. Placemats
- 6. Potholders
- 7. Quilt
- Stocking
- 9. Table Runner
- 10. Tree Skirt
- 11. Wall Hanging
- 12. Wreath
- 13. Other Than Classified

INFANT'S NURSERY

Division

- 21 Child Age 6-11
- 22 Junior Age 12-17
- 23 Adult Age 18 & up
- 24 Professional

- Baby Set
- 2. Baby Toy
- 3. Bib
- 4. Blanket
- 5. Booties
- 6. Bumper Pad
- 7. Cap
- 8. Christening Dress/Suit
- 9. Quilt
- 10. Quilt/Comforter-
 - **Appliqued**
- 11. Quilt/Comforter-
 - Embroidered
- 12. Other Than Classified

QUILTS

Division

- 25 Child Age 6-11
- 26 Junior Age 12-17
- 27 Adult Age 18 & up
- 28 Professional

Class

- Embroidered
- 2. Kits- Quilted & Appliqued
- 3. Machine Pieced & Quilted
- 4. Machine Pieced & Tied
- Miniatures- Original Design
- 6. Miniatures- Pictorial
- 7. Original Design
- 8. Pictorial
- 9. Serged
- 10. Quilt for a Child- Kit
- 11. Quilt for a Child- No Kit
- 12. Quilted Garment
- 13. Quilted Household Article
- 14. Vintage Quilt- Started by one generation & finished by another
- 15. Whole Cloth
- 16. Other Than Classified

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

- 29- Child Age 6-11
- 30 Junior Age 12-17
- 31 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Doll, Stuffed Animal or Pillow
- 2. Clothing Machine Sewn
- 3. Clothing Serger Sewing
- 4. Holiday Decoration
- Home Décor
- 6. Infant's Nursery
- 7. Quilt

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

- 32 Child Age 6-11
- 33 Junior Age 12–17
- 34 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

1. Group Quilt- 2 or more people



MOHAVE COUNTY PARKS IS SEEKING VOLUNTEERS

FOR DAVIS CAMP AND HUALAPAI MOUNTAIN PARK TO ASSIST PARK STAFF WITH HOUSEKEEPING, FACILITIES MAINTENANCE, AND OFFICE SUPPORT.

LOTS OF BENEFITS:

- FREE ENTRY TO THE PARKS
- RV SPACE WITH 100 HRS. VOLUNTEERED PER MONTH

If interested in becoming a volunteer, you should first complete a volunteer application form. This form is available at Mohave County Parks. You may:

- Call (928) 757-0915 to request an application by mail.
- Email <u>parks@mohavecounty.us</u> to request an application.
- Download an application form from our web site at www.mcparks.com



DEPT 104 – NEEDLEWORK

Ages 6 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM

Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon-5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply



Superintendent - Joanne Hamblin 928-263-0326

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. Only ONE (1) item per Class.
- 3. ALL ARTICLES MUST BE CLEAN AND IN USABLE CONDITION (FAIR-READY).
- 4. All work must be that of the exhibitor.
- 5. All items must have been completed since the last fair.
- 6. No item may be entered for competition more than once.
- 7. Only items listed in this fair book will be accepted.
- 8. REMOVE OR COVER all names
- 9. NO PRICE TAGS ALLOWED.
- 10. FRAMED PICTURES MUST BE WIRED AND READY TO HANG.
- 11. Entries will only be accepted at the specified dates and times.
- 12. Professionals: See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.

Conformation		JUDGING CRITERIA Harmony		Workmanship
CROCHET Division 1 — Adult Age 18 & up 2 — Professional Class 1. Afghan- Afghan Stitch 2. Afghan- Baby 3. Afghan- Close Stitch 4. Afghan- Double Crochet 5. Afghan- Mile-A-Minute 6. Afghan- Raised Flower 7. Afghan- Other 8. Baby Booties 9. Baby Set- 2 or More Pieces 10. Baby Sweater 11. Baby Item- Other	13. 14. 15. 16. 17. 18. 19. 20. 21. 22. 23. 24. 25. 26.	Child's Dress Christmas Item Doily/Centerpiece greater than 11"x 14" Doll Doll Clothes Doll Clothes- All Yarn Hat/Cap Lap Robe < 40"x 54" Pillow Pillowcase- Crochet Trim Poncho/Cape /Shawl Potholders- Set of 3 Slippers Sweater- Adult's	28. 29. 30. 31. 32. 33. 34. 35.	Tablecloth- All Thread Toy/Animal for Decor Toy/Animal for Play Scarf Shell Vest Other Than Listed- Large Other Than Listed- Small
12. Bedspread	27.	Sweater- Child's		

CROSS STITCH- COUNTED

Measured by Size of Cloth

Division

- 3 Adult Age 18 & up
- 4 Professional

Class

- 1. Framed Picture- 11 Count 8"x 10" or Larger
- 2. Framed Picture- 11 Count Smaller than 8"x 10"
- 3. Framed Picture- 14 Count 8"x 10" or Larger
- 4. Framed Picture- 14 Count Smaller than 8"x 10"
- 5. Framed Picture- 16 Count 8"x 10" or Larger
- 6. Framed Picture- 16 Count Smaller than 8"x 10"
- 7. Framed Picture- 18 Count 8"x 10" or Larger
- 8. Framed Picture- 18 Count Smaller than 8"x 10"
- 9. Framed Picture- 22 Count 8"×10" or Larger
- 10. Framed Picture- 22 Count Smaller than 8"× 10"
- Framed Picture- Linen 8"×
 10"or Larger
- 12. Framed Picture- Linen Smaller than 8"× 10"
- 13. Hoops
- 14. Pillow

CROSS STITCH

Division

5 — Adult Age 18 & up

6 — Professional

Class

- 1. Baby Item
- 2. Napkins- Set of 4 or Less
- 3. Picture- Framed
- 4. Pillowcases- Matched Pair
- 5. Tablecloth
- 6. Sampler
- 7. Other Than Classified

EMBROIDERY

Division

- 7 Adult Age 18 & up
- 8 Professional

Class

- Bunka
- 2. Crewel Picture- Framed
- 3. Crewel- Sampler
- Crewel- Pillow
- Crewel- Other
- Floss Pillowcases-Matched Pair
- 7. Floss Pillow
- 8. Floss Picture- Framed
- 9. Floss- Sampler
- 10. Floss- Tea Towels- Set of 3
- 11. Floss- Other
- 12. Hooked item, NOT Latch
- 13. Swedish Weaving (Huck)-
- 14. Swedish Weaving (Huck)-Tea Towels Set of 3
- Swedish Weaving (Huck)-Other
- Tablecloth- Any Size/Any
 Media in This Class
- 17. Other Than Classified

KNITTING

Division

9 — Adult Age 18 & up

10 — Professional

Class

- 1. Afghan
- 2. Afghan- Baby
- 3. Baby Items- 2 or More
- 4. Baby Booties
- 5. Baby Sweater
- 6. Christmas Item
- 7. Cap/Hat
- 8. Coat/Jacket
- 9. Felted Item
- 10. Poncho/Cape/Shawl
- Slippers
- 12. Socks
- 13. Cardigan
- 14. Cardigan- 2 or More Colors
- 15. Pullover
- 16. Pullover- 2 or More Colors
- 17. Vest
- 18. Scarf
- Shell- Sleeveless/Short
 Sleeve
- 20. Other Large
- 21. Other-Small

NUCCR®

KINGMAN

CURRENTLY HIRING!

North America's most diversified steel and steel products company. But we're also a team forged around a vision for leading our industry by providing unparalleled customer care, building trusted partnerships and creating sustained value. Visit: nucor.com/careers for current job postings.

COME FORGE A FUTURE WITH US

MISCELLANEOUS FANCY

Division

11 — Adult Age 18 & up

12 — Professional

Class

- 1. Christmas Item
- Holiday Item- Not Christmas
- 3. Pillow- Novelty
- 4. Tatting, Bobbin
- 5. Tatting, Needle
- 6. Toy/Animal for Decor- Any Material
- 7. Toy/Animal for Play- Any Material
- 8. Weaving
- 9. Other Than Classified

NEEDLEPOINT

Division

13 — Adult Age 18 & up

14 — Professional

Class

- 1. Bargello
- 2. Picture- Framed
- 3. Pillow
- 4. Quick Point
- 5. Other Than Classified

QUILTED ITEMS

Division

ALL ITEMS MUST BE HAND QUILTED

15 — Adult Age 18 & up

16 — Professional

Class

- 1. Christmas item
- 2. Pillow
- 3. Pre-Printed Fabric
- 4. Quilt- All Handmade
- 5. Quilt- Baby
- 6. Quilt- Hand Applique
- 7. Quilt- Hand Applique & Embroidery
- 8. Quilt- Hand Embroidery
- Quilt- Hand & Machine Pieced

Quilted Items - Continued

- 10. Quilt- Pieced by Hand
- 11. Quilt- May be machine quilted, Handwork only judged.
- 12. Wall Hanging
- 13. Other Than Classified

RUGS

No Larger than 4'x6'

Division

17 — Adult Age 18 & up

18 — Professional

Class

- Braided
- 2. Braided Rugs
- 3. Crochet
- 4. Hooked
- 5. Knit
- 6. Other Than Classified

CHILDREN'S NEEDLEWORK

may enter 2 items but the 2nd item is to be unrelated to 1st item entered

Division

19 — Children

Class

- 1. Age 6–8 years- Large
- 2. Age 6–8 years- Small
- 3. Age 9–11 years- Large
- 4. Age 9–11 years- Small

JUNIOR NEEDLEWORK

may enter 2 items but the 2nd item is to be unrelated to the 1st item entered

Division

20 — Junior

Class

- 1. Age 12–14 years- Large
- 2. Age 12–14 years- Small
- 3. Age 15–17 years- Large
- 4. Age 15–17 years- Small

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

ALL ITEMS MUST BE HAND

QUILTED

26 — Teen Age 15-17

27 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Quilted Item- 3 or more people

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

- 21 Child Age 6-8
- 22 Youth Age 9-11
- 23 Junior Age 12-14
- 24 Teen Age 15-17
- 25 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Crochet
- 2. Cross Stitch Counted
- 3. Cross Stitch Not Counted
- 4. Embroidery
- 5. Knitting
- 6. Needlepoint
- 7. Miscellaneous Fancy Work
- 8. Quilted Item
- 9. Rugs

SCHOOL/GROUPS

Division

All items must be hand quilted

26 - Teen Age 15-17

27 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

1. Quilted item – 3+ people

DEPT 105 – FLORICULTURE/HORTICULTURE

Ages 6 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Monday, Sept. 11th, Noon-5 PM

Tuesday, Sept. 12th, 7AM-Noon

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Tuesday, Sept. 12th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4-8 PM

Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.



Superintendent - Sandy Hampson 928-715-2334

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. Only ONE (1) entry per Class with twenty (20) entries total per exhibitor.
- 3. This Department is for FRESH CUT, DRIED FLOWERS, and PLANTS that have been grown by the exhibitor for a minimum of three (3) months prior to the Fair. FRESH AND DRIED MATERIALS for FLORAL DESIGN can come from any source.
- 4. All entries must be prepared in accordance with good show procedures and MUST have the number of specimens as called for in each Class. NO ADDED FOLIAGE.
- 5. The exhibitor must know what kind of specimen they are bringing to exhibit and have them entered in the proper division and class. Judges will be looking for healthy, extraordinary specimens.
- 6. Transporting Exhibits: See General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors #11. If entering a large-size plant please state the size of the container and overall height of the plant ON THE ENTRY FORM, in the description column.
- 7. NOTICE: The Fair Committee will not be responsible for loss or breakage of containers. We recommend that exhibitors mark their entries on the underside of containers. See General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors #1.
- 8. WARNING: If the exhibit is picked up/taken before the release time, the exhibitor will not be allowed to enter the following year.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Conformance Freshness Natural Foliage Quality

ARRANGEMENTS

Clean Creativity Design Distinction

ITEMS TO KNOW/CONSIDER FOR JUDGING

- 1. Know what your plant is
- 2. Make your plants look their best
- 3. Use an attractive, CLEAN pot
- 4. Pot size should fit the plant
- 5. Dust the plant! Shine up the leaves
- 6. Remove dead leaves, signs of insect damage or rough handling
- 7. Top dress the soil

CORMS, BULBS, RHIZOMES

Division

- 1 Child Age 6-11
- 2 Junior Age 12-17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up
- 4 Challenged

Class

- 1. Canna
- 2. Dahlia
- 3. Gladiolus
- 4. Iris
- 5. Other- Name Kind

CUT GARDEN FLOWERS

Division

- 5 Child Age 6-11
- 6 Junior Age 12-17
- 7 Adult Age 18 & up
- 8 Challenged

Class

- 1. Marigolds- Large Head
- 2. Marigolds- Small Head
- 3. Snapdragons
- 4. Sunflowers- Large
- 5. Sunflowers- Small
- 6. Other– Name Kind

DISH GARDEN

Division

- 9 Child Age 6-11
- 10 Junior Age 12-17
- 11 Adult Age 18 & up
- 12 Challenged

Class

- 1. Cactus Garden
- 2. Fairy Garden
- Mixed Cactus & Succulent Garden
- 4. Rt. 66 Garden Themed
- 5. Succulent Garden
- 6. Terrarium
- 7. Other- Name Kind

DRIED-FLOWERS

One Spray

Division

- 13 Child Age 6-11
- 14 Junior Age 12-17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up
- 16 Challenged

Class

- 1. Bachelor Buttons
- 2. Carnations
- 3. Gaillardia
- 4. Roses
- Sunflower Head
- 6. Wild Flowers
- 7. Zinnias
- 8. Any Grasses
- 9. Other- Name Flower

FLORAL DESIGN-FRESH

Division

- 21 Child Age 6-11
- 22 Junior Age 12-17
- 23 Adult Age 18 & up
- 24 Challenged

Class

- 1. Fair Theme
- Good Sport-use a sport team logo or symbol
- 3. Welcome Fall
- 4. The Wild West
- 5. For the Birds

HOME GARDEN COLLAGES

4–8 Photographs mounted on one poster board

Division

- 25 Child Age 6-11
- 26 Junior Age 12–17
- 27 Adult Age 18 & up
- 28 Challenged

Class

- 1. Desert Landscaping
- 2. Flower Garden
- 3. Native Flowering Shrubs/Plants
- 4. Wildflowers
- Other- Name Kind

PHOTO OF SINGLE SPECIMEN PLANT

Division

- 29 Child Age 6-11
- 30 Junior Age 12-17
- 31 Adult Age 18 & up
- 32 Challenged

Class

- 1. Plant in Ground
- Potted Plant Too Large To Move

POTTED-

CACTUS/SUCCULENTS

Division

- 33 Child Age 6-11
- 34 Junior Age 12–17
- 35 Adult Age 18 & up
- 36 Challenged

- 1. Aeonium
- 2. Agave
- 3. Aloe
- 4. Beaucarnea (Ponytail Palm)
- 5. Cactus- Barrel
- 6. Cactus- Christmas or Easter
- 7. Cactus- Cholla
- 8. Cactus- Column
- 9. Cactus- Crested
- 10. Cactus-Monstrose
- 11. Cactus- Opuntia (Pad type)
- 12. Cactus- Other Name Kind
- 13. Crassula
- 14. Echeveria
- 15. Euphorbia
- 16. Hanging Cactus Pot
- 17. Hanging Succulent Pot
- 18. Hanging Succulent Pot in Bloom
- 19. Kalanchoe
- 20. Sansevieria
- 21. Sedum
- 22. Stapeliad
- 23. Succulent- Crested
- 24. Succulent Other- Name Kind

POTTED- HERBS

Division

- 37 Child Age 6–11
- 38 Junior Age 12-17
- 39 Adult Age 18 & up
- 40 Challenged

Class

- 1. Basil
- 2. Chives
- 3. Lavender
- 4. Mint
- 5. Oregano
- 6. Parsley
- 7. Rosemary
- 8. Three Varieties in One Pot
- 9. Other- Name Kind

POTTED- HOUSEPLANTS

Division

- 41 Child Age 6-11
- 42 Junior Age 12-17
- 43 Adult Age 18 & up
- 44 Challenged

Class

- 1. African Violet
- 2. Asparagus Fern
- 3. Begonia
- 4. Bonsai
- 5. Bromeliad
- 6. Cycas (Sago Palm)
- 7. Dieffenbachia
- 8. Dracaena
- 9. Fern
- 10. Ficus
- 11. Fruit Tree
- 12. Geranium
- 13. Palm

Potted House Plants - Continued

- 14. Philodendron or Pothos
- 15. Staghorn Fern
- Tradescantia (Wandering Jew- Any Variety)
- Other Blooming Houseplant
- 18. Other Green House Plant
- 19. Other Hanging Plant

POTTED- VEGETABLES

Division

- 45 Child Age 6-11
- 46 Junior Age 12–17
- 47 Adult Age 18 & up
- 48 Challenged

Class

- 1. Pepper
- 2. Tomato
- Two or More Different Varieties in One Container
- 4. Other- Name Kind

PROPAGATED PLANTS

Division

- 49 Child Age 6-11
- 50 Junior Age 12–17
- 51 Adult Age 18 & up
- 52 Challenged

Class

- Flower- Seed is Grown in a
 Container
 - Container
- 2. Foliage Plant- From Cutting
- 3. Tree/Shrub, Seed Grown
- 4. Tree/Shrub, From Cutting
- 5. Propagation Tray
- 6. Other- Name Kind

ROSES- HYBRID TEA Division

Division

- 53 Child Age 6–11
- 54 Junior Age 12-17
- 55 Adult Age 18 & up
- 56 Challenged

Class

- 1. Apricot
- 2. Mauve
- 3. Pink
- 4. Red
- 5. Russet
- 6. White
- 7. Yellow
- 8. Bicolor

ROSES-FLORIBUNDA

One Spray

Division

- 57 Child Age 6-11
- 58 Junior Age 12-17
- 59 Adult Age 18 & up
- 60 Challenged

Class

Same as Class 53

ROSES- MINIATURE

One Spray

Division

- 61 Child Age 6-11
- 62 Junior Age 12-17
- 63 Adult Age 18 & up
- 64 Challenged

Class

Same as Class 53

DEPT 106 - FRESH PRODUCE

Ages 6 to Adult

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Wednesday, Sept. 13th, 7AM-12PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Wednesday, Sept. 13th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM



Superintendent - Izzy Brood

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. One (1) substitution per family is accepted on entry day.
- 3. Fair will furnish 5" and 9" paper plates for display and cups for the herbs.
- 4. All entries MUST be grown by the exhibitor.
- 5. After judging is completed, exhibitors may decorate their display. Check with the superintendent for the proper time.
- 6. Exhibits to be removed... see Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Cleanness Identify Variety Quality
Correct Classification Market Size Usability

2023 MOHAVE COUNTY FAIR

CARNIVAL WRISTBANDS SATURDAY SALES



KINGMAN—LAKE HAVASU CITY—BULLHEAD CITY

Kingman July 29th & Aug. 12th

Mohave County Fairgrounds 2600 Fairgrounds Blvd. Kingman, AZ 86401 Bullhead City Aug. 5th & 19th

Mohave County Library 1170 E Hancock Road Bullhead City, AZ 86442 Lake Havasu City Aug. 5th & 19th

Mohave County Library 1770 McCulloch Blvd. N Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403

Tickets are not guaranteed and may sell out before all dates.

For more information:
Mohave County Parks Fairgrounds
2600 Fairgrounds Blvd. Kingman, Arizona 86401
Phone: (928) 753-2600
fairgrounds@mohave.gov
www.MCParks.com



Entry Suggestions and Information

All Fruits and Vegetables: Need showmanship, uniformity, and should be ripe. **Apple:** ripe, with stems, light polish with a soft cloth only, wash off spray residue

Bean: short even length stems

Beet: tops trimmed to 1" tap root trimmed to 1"

Carrot: tops trimmed to 1", no green shoulders, trim roots evenly

Corn: husks peeled back; shank trimmed to 1"

Cucumber - Slicing: 2 each, 5" or longer, 2" or less in diameter

Cucumber- Pickling: 3 each, 3" up to 5" long **Eggplant:** large - 1 each, oval or oblong

Eggplant: small - 3 each, slender oblong, or round, each uniform with the others

Garlic: dried, braided together, or tops trimmed to 1", cleaned and minimally peeled if necessary

Grapes: ripe, trim stems and rake out about half of berries

Herbs: tied in a bunch, but just before bringing to fair; tips will be cut again before placing in water in a cup for display

Jack-O-Lantern: judged for best shape, not size

Kohlrabi: tops trimmed to 2", and tap root trimmed to 1"

Melon: ripe & cleaned

Onion: tops trimmed to 3/4", well cured and dried, not peeled, roots cut just below the bulb, should be clean, bulb skin

pulled away

Onions- Green: 5 each, tops on but trimmed evenly, leave short root

Peaches: ripe, NO stems, wipe off spray residue

Peppers: be sure the color remains correct for judging day

Pomegranate: 3 separate pomegranates, remove damaged leaves

Potatoes: name variety, wipe off soil

Pumpkin: identity correctly, especially the large varieties

Squash: needs a healthy stem piece

Vegetables: baby and miniature size, display twice the number required for conventional size, if not listed show six of

one type

Vegetables: ornamental, display three

Vegetables: misc. information, if the number required is not shown, display the same number as a similar size crop that

is listed

Common Exhibit Faults That Judges Often Find

- 1. Too many or too few specimens
- 2. Variety is incorrect or not stated
- 3. Specimens are improperly exhibited
- 4. Specimens lack uniformity in type, size, shape, color or maturity
- 5. Specimens are too large, too small, too old, or not ripe
- 6. Specimens show injury from insects, disease, weather, or handling
- 7. Specimens are wilted or dirty
- 8. Specimens are poorly trimmed, peeled too close, or scrubbed too much

Reference Source: Cornell Cooperative Extension Publication Author: Roger A Kline

APPLES

Division

- 1 Child Age 6-11
- 2 Junior Age 12-17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Gala (3)
- 2. Golden Delicious (3)
- 3. Granny (3)
- 4. Fuji (3)
- 5. Jonathan (3)
- 6. Red Delicious (3)
- 7. Other Red- List Kind (3)
- 8. Other Green- List Kind (3)

GRAINS - HARVEST READY

Division

- 4 —Child Age 6-11
- 5 Junior Age 12–17
- 6 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Amaranth (5 Stocks)
- 2. Millet (5 Sheaves)
- 3. Oats (5 Sheaves)
- 4. Corn (3 Ears)
- 5. Sorghum (5 Sheaves)
- 6. Wheat (5 Sheaves)
- 7. Other-List Kind (5)

GRAPES

Division

- 7 Child Age 6-11
- 8 Junior Age 12–17
- 9 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Table- Seeded
- 2. Table- Seedless
- 3. Wine- Seeded
- 4. Wine- Seedless

HERBS

Fresh, Small Bunches

Division

- 10 Child Age 6–11
- 11 Junior Age 12–17
- 12 —Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Basil
- 2. Basil- Thai
- 3. Cilantro
- 4. Dill
- 5. Lavender
- 6. Lemongrass
- 7. Mint
- 8. Oregano
- 9. Parsley
- 10. Rosemary
- 11. Sage
- 12. Other- List Kind

MELONS

Division

- 13 Child Age 6-11
- 14 Junior Age 12–17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Cantaloupe
- Crenshaw
- 3. Honeydew
- 4. Watermelon- Midget/Ripe
- 5. Watermelon- Solid
- 6. Watermelon-Striped
- 7. Watermelon- Name Kind
- 8. Other- List Kind

NUTS-HOMEGROWN

unsalted in clear pint jar

Division

- 16 Child Age 6–11
- 17 Junior Age 12–17
- 18 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Almonds
- 2. Pecans
- 3. Walnuts
- 4. Other- List Kind

PEACHES

Division

- 19 Child Age 6-11
- 20 Junior Age 12-17
- 21 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Clingstone (3)
- 2. Freestone (3)
- 3. Other- List Kind (3)

PEARS

Division

- 22 Child Age 6-11
- 23 Junior Age 12-17
- 24 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Asian (3)
- 2. Bartlett (3)
- 3. Bosc (3)
- 4. Douglas (3)
- 5. Other- List Kind (3)

PEPPERS

Division

- 25 Child Age 6–11
- 26 Junior Age 12-17
- 27 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Bell- Sweet (3)
- 2. Chili- Any Kind (3)
- 3. Habanero (3)
- 4. Hungarian Wax (3)
- 5. Jalapeno- Any Kind (3)
- 6. Sweet- Any Kind (3)
- 7. Thai (3)
- 8. Other- List Kind (3)

TOMATOES - NO STEMS

Division

- 28 Child Age 6-11
- 29 Junior Age 12–17
- 30 Adult Age 18 & up

- 1. Cherry- Any Color (6)
- 2. Large- Any Color (3)
- 3. Medium- Any Color (3)
- 4. Paste (3)
- 5. Pear (3)
- 6. Other- List Kind (3)

VEGETABLES

Division

- 31 Child Age 6–11
- 32 Junior Age 12-17
- 33 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Bean- Snap/Green (5 Pods)
- 2. Bean- Wax/Yellow (5 Pods)
- 3. Bean- Name Kind (5 Pods)
- 4. Beet (3)
- 5. Carrot- Any Variety(5 with Tops Trimmed 1")
- 6. Corn- Indian Ears (3)
- 7. Corn- Sweet Ears (3)
- 8. Cucumber- Armenian (2)
- 9. Cucumber- Lemon (2)
- 10. Cucumber- Pickling (3)
- 11. Cucumber- Slicing (2)
- 12. Cucumber- Other (2)
- 13. Eggplant- Large (1)
- 14. Eggplant- Small (2)
- 15. Garlic- Elephant Bulb (1)
- 16. Garlic- Medium Bulbs (3)
- 17. Garlic- Small Bulbs (3)
- 18. Gourd- Large (1)
- 19. Gourd- Odd Shaped (1)
- 20. Gourd- Small (3)
- 21. Kohlrabi- (3)
- 22. Okra- (5) Trim the Tops
- 23. Onion- Green (5)
- 24. Onion- Red (3)
- 25. Onion- White (3)
- 26. Onion- Yellow (3)
- 27. Onion- Other- List Kind (3)
- 28. Potato- Irish (5)
- 29. Potato- Russet (5)
- 30. Potato- Sweet (5)
- 31. Potato- Other- List Kind (5)
- 32. Pumpkin- Jack-O-Lantern (1)
- 33. Pumpkin- Largest (1)
- 34. Pumpkin- Mini (3)
- 35. Pumpkin- Pie/Sugar (1)
- 36. Pumpkin- White (1)
- 37. Radish- Any Kind, Trim Top 1" (5)
- 38. Squash- Acorn (1)
- 39. Squash- Banana (1)
- 40. Squash- Butternut (1)

Vegetables Continued

- 41. Squash- Scallop (2)
- 42. Squash- Spaghetti (1)
- 43. Squash- Yellow (2)
- 44. Squash- Zucchini/Large (1)
- 45. Squash- Zucchini/Small (2)
- 46. Squash- Other/Name Kind
- 47. Other Veggie- Name Kind

MISCELLANEOUS FRUIT

Division

- 34 Child Age 6-11
- 35 Junior Age 12-17
- 36 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Figs (6)
- 2. Persimmon (3)
- 3. Pomegranate (3)
- 4. Other Fruit- Name Kind (3)

BEST & MOST COMPLETE

from your garden

Division

- 37 Child Age 6–11
- 38 Junior Age 12-17
- 39 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Fruit Basket < 18"
- 2. Fruit Basket 19–24"
- 3. Fruit Basket 25–35"
- 4. Veggie Basket < 18"
- 5. Veggie Basket 19–24"
- 6. Veggie Basket 25–35"

HOME GARDEN PHOTOS

planted & maintained by

submitting exhibitor

Division

- 40 Child Age 6–11
- 41 Junior Age 12-17
- 42 Adult 18 & up

Class

- 1. 8"x10" Photo- Veggie Garden
- Photo Collage- Veggie
 Garden (4–8 Snapshots)

SCHOOL GARDENS & YOUTH GROUPS

grown as group project

Division

- 43 Elementary School
- 44 Middle School
- 45 High School

- 1. Fruit- 1st Choice Any Kind
- 2. Fruit- 2nd Choice Any Kind
- 3. Herb- 1st Choice Any Kind
- 4. Herb- 2nd Choice Any Kind
- 5. Vegetable- 1st Choice Any
- 6. Vegetable- 2nd Choice Any
- 7. Mixed Basket- Fruits or Vegetables, 18" or Under 1st Choice
- 8. Mixed Basket- Fruits or Vegetables, 18" or Under 2nd Choice
- 9. School Garden 8"x 10" Photo- Veggie Garden
- 10. School Garden PhotoCollage- Veggie Garden (4–8 Snapshots)

DEPT 107 – ADULT FINE ART

Ages 18 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8^{th,} 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM



Superintendent – Gail Glasier 928-715-8805

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Due to lack of space, entries will be limited to two (2) items per Division and only one (1) per Class.
- 2. All entries must NOT have been previously exhibited.
- 3. All paintings, drawings, and hangings MUST BE properly framed, hooked, and wired suitable for hanging. NO SAW TOOTH HANGERS.
- 4. All artwork must be ORIGINAL and done by the ENTRANT. A piece of work that is a recognizable copy of another artist's works, whether published, is NOT an original and may be in violation of copyright law. Works determined to be in violation of this provision may be DISQUALIFIED at any time during the fair.
- 5. Names cannot show during judging. Names will be covered by the exhibitor or Superintendent.
- 6. LOSS/DAMAGE: see General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors #1.
- 7. Remember bought or downloaded designs are not considered originals.
- 8. Professionals: See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Creativity Overall Technique Workmanship

ACRYLIC PAINTING

Division

1 - Adult Age 18 & up

2 - Professional

Class

- 1. Abstract non-objective
- 2. Animal(s)
- 3. City, Sea & Landscapes
- 4. Portraits & Figures
- 5. Still Life
- 6. Other Than Classified

CHALK/PASTEL PAINTING

Division

3 - Adult Age 18 & up

4 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

DRAWING

Division

7 – Adult Age 18 & up

8 - Professional

Class

- 1. Charcoal
- 2. Color Pencils
- 3. Graphite Pencil
- 4. Markers
- 5. Pen & Ink
- 6. Other Than Classified

MIXED MEDIA PAINTING

Division

9 – Adult Age 18 & up

10 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

OIL PAINTING

Division

11 – Adult Age 18 & up

12 – Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

WATER MEDIA PAINTING

Division

13 - Adult Age 18 & up

14 – Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

JEWELRY

Division

15 - Adult Age 18 & up

16 - Professional

Class

1. Fused/Dichroic Glass

2. Gold

3. Metalcraft

4. Silver

5. Other Than Classified

MISCELLANEOUS ART

Division

17 - Adult Age 18 & up

18 - Professional

Class

1. Assembled, Found Items

2. Collage

3. Metalwork

4. Mosaic

5. Printmaking

6. Recycled Art

7. Scratchboard

8. Stained Glass

9. Wood Inlaid

10. Wood Turning

11. Other Than Classified

POTTERY

Division

19 - Adult Age 18 & up

20 - Professional

Class

1. Hand Construction

2. Wheel Thrown

3. Mixed Technique

4. Other Than Classified

SCULPTURE

Division

21 – Adult Age 18 & up

22 - Professional

Class

1. 2-D Relief

2. 3-D In the Round

3. Mixed Media

4. Other Than Classified

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

23 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

1. Acrylic Painting

2. Chalk/ Pastel Painting

3. Drawing

4. Mixed Media Painting

Oil Painting

6. Water Media Painting

7. Jewelry

8. Miscellaneous Art

9. Pottery

10. Sculpture



PRESTON INVESTMENTS

Financial Planning Consultants

Providing Kingman with Investment and Estate Planning Since 1987

(928)757-1600 4345 N. Stockton Hill Road spreston@prestoninvestments.com

See us for Living Trusts, IRAs, 401k rollovers, Taxes and different kinds of investments.

DEPT 108 – PHOTOGRAPHY

Ages 6 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates: Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Release Dates:

Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon-5 PM Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM NO SUNDAY INTAKES Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. Due to lack of space, one (1) entry per Class. ONLY FIVE (5) entries per exhibitor.
- 3. Entry forms must clarify- Adult or Professional. A professional photographer makes 50% or more of his/her income from taking photographs. See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.
- 4. Judging by age group.
- 5. All photographs must be the sole work of the exhibitor except for the print processing.
- 6. Each photo must be mounted on a black or white mat or poster board, having a 1" border all around the photo.
- 7. Absolutely NO frames of any kind permitted **EXCEPT** professional classes. Their framed photos must be hooked, wired and ready for hanging. NO price tags allowed. Professionals are encouraged to frame their work.
- 8. Enhancements are permitted only in that division. This means any marking, lettering, drawing, or something that is put on the photo that dresses up and helps explain the picture or enhanced Photoshop-type programs.
- 9. Name, Division, and Class must be on the BACK of each entry.
- 10. No substitutions on receiving days.

 110 30030110113 011 1 0001		
	JUDGING CRITERIA	
Clarity	Composition	Impact

8"x 10" COLOR

Division

- 1 Child Age 6-11
- 2 Junior Age 12–17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Animal/People with Animals
- 2. Buildings/Cityscape
- 3. Emotion
- 4. Fair Theme
- 5. Flowers/Plants
- 6. Landscape/Scenic
- 7. Patriotic
- 8. Portrait
- 9. Reflection/Mirror Effect
- Religious

8"x10" Color - Continued

- 11. Still Life
- 12. Sea/Sky

Scape/Sunrise/Sunset

- Vehicles: Aircraft/Cars/ Trains/Trucks etc.
 - Other Than Classified

8"x 10" ENHANCEMENT- COLOR

Division

14.

- 4 Child Age 6-11
- 5 Junior Age 12–17
- 6 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

5"x 7" COLOR

Division

- 7 Child Age 6-11
- 8 Junior Age 12–17
- 9 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

5"x 7" ENHANCEMENT- COLOR

Division

- 10 Child Age 6-11
- 11 Junior Age 12–17
- 12 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

8"x 10" BLACK & WHITE

Division

13 - Child Age 6-11

14 - Junior Age 12-17

15 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

 Animal/People with Animals

2. Buildings/Cityscape

3. Emotion

4. Fair Theme

5. Flowers/Plants

6. Landscape/Scenic

7. Patriotic

8. Portrait

9. Reflection/Mirror Effect

10. Religious

11. Still Life

12. Sea/Sky

Scape/Sunrise/Sunset

13. Vehicles: Aircraft/Cars/ Trains/Trucks etc.

14. Other Than Classified

8"x 10" ENHANCEMENT-BLACK & WHITE

Division

16 - Child Age 6-11

17 - Junior Age 12-17

18 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division13

5"x 7" BLACK & WHITE

Division

19 - Child Age 6-11

20 - Junior Age 12-17

21 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 13

5"x 7" ENHANCEMENT-BLACK & WHITE

Division

22 - Child Age 6-11

23 – Junior Age 12–17

24 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 13

8"x 20" PANORAMIC

BLACK & WHITE

OR COLOR

Division

25 - Child Age 6-11

26 - Junior Age 12-17

27 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

PROFESSIONAL

Min 8"x 10"- Max 16"x 24"

Limit 3 Entries

COLOR

Division

28 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1

BLACK & WHITE

Division

29 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 13

ENHANCEMENTS

Division

30 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 13



DEPT 109 – ADULT ARTS & CRAFTS

Ages 18 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11^{th}

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM



Superintendent – Irma Musick 951-992-2499

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Due to lack of space only ONE (1) entry per Class with a maximum of FIVE (5) entries total.
- 2. All items to be hung MUST BE properly wired, hooked, or framed suitable for hanging.
- 3. All items must be finished, front and back.
- 4. No names can be shown on exhibit. Names will be covered by the exhibitor or Superintendent.
- 5. All entries must have been completed since the end of last year's fair and NOT previously exhibited.
- 6. Professional: See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #11.
- 7. Loss/Damage: See General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors rule #1.

JUDGING CRITERIA					
Creativity	Degree of Difficulty	Overall Design	Workmanship		

BASKETRY & GOURDS

Division

1 - Adult Age 18 & up

2 - Professional

Class

•		~ ·· ·
1	Basket-	(COLLOC)
1.	Dasker-	COIICU

- 2. Basket- Mixed Media
- 3. Basket- Other
- 4. Gourd- Birdhouse
- 5. Gourd- Carved/Chiseled/

Gouged/ Pyrography

- 6. Gourd- Jewelry
- 7. Gourd- Mask
- 8. Gourd- Mixed Media
- 9. Gourd-Other

CARD MAKING

Division

3 - Adult Age 18 & up

4 - Professional

Class

- 3-D/Shaker
- Baby
- 3. Birthday
- 4. Circuit Generated/Die Cut
- 5. Christmas
- 6. Fair Theme
- 7. Family
- 8. Fall
- 9. Get Well
- 10. Summer
- 11. Spring
- 12. Thank You
- 13. Vacation
- 14. Winter
- 15. Wedding/Anniversary
- 16. Other

CRAFTS MADE FROM WOOD

for inlaid, turning, & intarsia piece use Dept 107- Adult Fine Art

Division

5 - Adult Age 18 & up

6 - Professional

- 1. Bird House
- 2. Cane/Walking Stick
- 3. Carved Animal
- 4. Carved Figurine
- 5. Carved Other
- 6. Clock
- 7. Fair Theme
- 8. Gunstock
- 9. Jewelry Box
- 10. Toy/Game
- 20. 10 y/ Gaine
- 11. Wood Burning
- 12. Other

DOLL HOUSE & FURNISHINGS

Division

7 – Adult Age 18 & up

8 - Professional

Class

- 1. Cityscape
- Doll Furniture- Kit (4-piece limit)
- 3. Doll Furniture- Original Design (4-piece limit)
- 4. Dollhouse- Kit
- 5. Doll House- Original
- 6. Furnishings or Décor
- 7. Landscape or Garden
- 8. Miniature Room- Kit
- 9. Miniature Room Original
- 10. Miniature Room Unusual
- 11. Miniature- Vignette
- 12. Other

HANDMADE SOAP

Division

9 – Adult Age 18 & up 10 – Professional

Class

- Aleppo
- 2. Any Milk Bar- Name Milk
- Cold Process Bar
- 4. Hot Process Bar
- 5. Laundry Soap- Bar or Liquid
- 6. Liquid Soap-Other Than Laundry
- 7. Melt & Pour Bar
- 8. Soleseife
- 9. Other

HOLIDAY CRAFT DECORATIONS

Division

11 - Adult Age 18 & up

12 - Professional

Class

- 1. Birthday
- 2. Centerpiece
- 3. Christmas
- 4. Holiday- 1st Choice
- 5. Holiday- 2nd Choice
- 6. Ornament- Original
- 7. Other Than Classified

LEATHERCRAFT

Division

13 - Adult Age 18 & up

14 - Professional

Class

- 1. Album Cover
- 2. Bag or Purse
- 3. Belt
- 4. Billfold or Coin Purse
- 5. Holster Belt
- 6. Leather Braiding- Any
- 7. Moccasins
- 8. Picture with Color
- 9. Picture without Color
- 10. Shoes or Boots
- 11. Other Than Classified

MISCELLANEOUS CRAFTS

Division

15 - Adult Age 18 & up

16 - Professional

Class

- Antique- 50 years or older, including verification
- 2. Candles- Handmade
- Collections- 10+ Items. Bring only 3 items with a Photo of the whole Collection. Include an explanation of why you collect it.
- 4. Decoupage- Any Article
- 5. Diamond Art
- 6. Dough Art
- 7. Fabric Painting
- 8. Handmade Doll
- 9. Home/Lawn Décor
- 10. Metalwork
- 11. Mobile
- 12. Original Design
- 13. Paint by Number Kit
- 14. Paper Mâché
- 15. Plaster Craft
- 16. Plastic Canvas
- 17. Puppet
- 18. Recipe Book
- 19. Rubber Stamping
- 20. Saw Blade Painting
- 21. Taxidermy

Misc. Crafts Continued

- 22. Tin Can Art
- 23. Tole Painting- Glass
- 24. Tole Painting- Metal
- 25. Tole Painting- Wood
- 26. Wall Hanging
- 27. Weaving
- 28. Wind Chimes
- 29. Wreaths
- 30. Other Than Classified

MODEL BUILDING

Division

17 – Adult Age 18 & up

18 - Professional

Class

- Aircraft, Missile, Rocket, Boat, Ship, Vehicle, or Motorcycle
- 2. Kit Conversion
- 3. Original Design- No Kits
- 4. Scaled Reproduction
- Other Than Classified

PAINTED ROCKS

Division

19 - Adult Age 18 & up

20 - Professional

Class

- 1. 3-D
- 2. Abstract
- 3. Animal/Bird/Fish
- 4. Fair Theme
- 5. Holiday- 1 st Choice
- 6. Holiday- 2 nd Choice
- 7. Patriotic
- 8. Portraits & Figures
- 9. Religious
- 10. Sea & Landscapes
- Still Life
- 12. Other Than Classified

SCRAPBOOK

Division

21 – Adult Age 18 & up

22 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 3

SPINNING

Division

23 - Adult Age 18 & up

24 - Professional

Class

- 1. **Animal Fibers**
- 2. Cellulose Fibers
- 3. Hand Spun Article
- 4. **Luxury Fibers**
- 5. **Plant Fibers**
- 6. **Protein Fibers**
- 7. Other Than Classified

WEARABLE ART

Division

25 - Adult Age 18 & up

26 - Professional

Class

- **Decorated Clothes** 1.
- 2. Hair Accessory
- 3. Hat or Visor
- 4. Tie-dve Clothes
- Other Than Classified 5.

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

27 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. **Basketry**
- 2. Card Making
- Craft Made from Wood 3.
- 4. **Doll House**
- 5. **Doll House Furnishing**
- 6. Gourds
- 7. Handmade Soap
- 8. **Holiday Craft Decoration**
- 9. Leather Craft
- Miscellaneous Crafts 10.
- 11. **Model Building**
- 12. **Painted Rock**
- 13. Scrapbook

(1-2 page layout)

- 14. Spinning
- 15. Wearable Art

COMPUTER GENERATED

not photographic

Division

28 - Adult Age 18 & up

29 - Professional

Class

Same Classes as Division 1



An Employer with a Focus on You

Now Hiring Drivers & Warehouse Material Handlers

Apply Today or Call 928-404-1778 for More Information



TRUSTED VALUES. INNOVATIVE **SOLUTIONS**. SHARED GROWTH.



DriveForDot.com

DotFoodsCareers.com/now-hiring

#DiscoverDot | @DotFoodsCareers







#DriveForDot | @DriveForDot

DEPT 110 - JR. ARTS & HOBBIES

Ages 12 to 17 Years

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sep. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM



Superintendent – Dottie Sileo 608-516-3170

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Must provide the specific age on the Entry Form
- 2. ONE (1) entry per Class. FIVE (5) entries total.
- 3. The Fair Committee and Superintendents reserves the right to deny any exhibit they feel is unacceptable for public display.
- 4. Drawings- All work must be mounted on poster board or other similar backing with 1" border on all sides.
- 5. ONLY canvas paintings may be in a frame and must be wired and ready for hanging.
- 6. NO NAMES on the front of artwork. See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #8.

JUDGING CRITERIA Creativity Degree of Difficulty Overall Design Workmanship

BUILDING DESIGNS

Division

1 — Age 12–142 — Age 15–17

Class

- 3-D Sculpture
- 2. Legos- Made from Kit
- 3. Legos- Original Design
- 4. Other Than Classified

COLLECTIONS

Division

3 — Age 12-14

4 — Age 15–17

Class

- 1. Animals
- 2. Dolls
- 3. Fair Theme
- 4. Rocks
- 5. Seashells/Fossils
- 6. Stamps/Stickers
- 7. Vehicles
- 8. Other Than Classified

DRAWINGS

Division

5 — Age 12–14

6 — Age 15-17

Class

- 1. Chalk/Pastels/Charcoal
- 2. Computer Generated
- Crayon- Wax Base
- 4. Markers
- 5. Pen & Ink
- 6. Pencil: Colored/Lead
- 7. Scratchboard
- 8. Other Than Classified

MISCELLANEOUS CRAFTS

Division

7 — Age 12-14

8 — Age 15-17

Class

- 1. 3-D Printer Work
- Ceramics/Dough
- 3. Collection of 5 Items

Miscellaneous Crafts continued

- 4. Fabric Painting
- 5. Gourds
- 6. Handmade Doll
- 7. Handmade Soap
- 8. Jewelry
- 9. Leatherwork
- 10. Masks
- 11. Mosaics
- 12. Paint by Number Kit
- 13. Painted Rock
- Paper Folding
- 15. Paper Mâché
- 16. Popsicle Stick Art
- 17. Recycled Art- Art Made from Trash
- 18. Rubber Stamping
- 19. Wearable Art- Deco/Tie-dye
- 20. Weaving
- 21. Other Than Classified



MODELS

Division

9 — Age 12–14 10 — Age 15–17

Class

- Animal
 Fantasy
- 3. House/Building
- 4. Planes/Missiles
- Vehicles- Boat/Car/Truck/ Train
- 6. Other Than Classified

PAINTING

Division

11 — Age 12–14 12 — Age 15–17

Class

- 1. Acrylics
- 2. Airbrush
- 3. Oils
- 4. Pastels
- 5. Tempera
- 6. Watercolor

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

13 — Age 12-14

14 — Age 15-17

Class

- 1. Building Design
- 2. Collection
- 3. Drawing
- 4. Miscellaneous Craft
- 5. Model
- 6. Painting

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

15 — Age 12-14

16 — Age 15–17

- 1. Building Design
- 2. Collection
- 3. Drawing
- 4. Miscellaneous Craft
- 5. Model
- 6. Painting



DEPT 111 - CHILDREN'S ARTS

Ages 6 to 11 Years

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM



Superintendent – Nancy Head 928-727-6262 (TEXT)

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. ONE (1) entry per Class. Max of THREE (3) entries per child.
- 3. No NAMES on the front of artwork.
- 4. All pictures MUST be mounted on poster boards with a 1" border all around.
- 5. Due to the amount of entries in this department, each classroom may enter only one (1) item per student.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Creativity Degree of Difficulty Overall Design Workmanship

COLORED DRAWING

Computer Generated/ Coloring Books/ etc.

Division

- 1 Age 6-7
- 2 Age 8-9
- 3 Age 10-11

Class

- 1. Acrylic Paints
- 2. Colored Pencils
- 3. Crayons
- 4. Markers
- Mixed Media
- 6. Pastels
- 7. Watercolor
- 8. Other Than Classified

FREEHAND ART

Division

- 4- Age 6-7
- 5 Age 8-9
- 6 Age 10–11

Class

1. Charcoal

Freehand Art Continued

- 2. Colored Pencils
- 3. Computer
- 4. Crayons
- 5. Ink Pen
- 6. Lead Pencil
- 7. Graphics
- 8. Markers
- 9. Mixed Media
- 10. Pastels
- 11. Other Than Classified

MOSAIC

Division

- 7 Age 6-7
- 8 Age 8–9
- 9 Age 10-11

Class

- 1. Magazine Cut Outs
- 2. Natural Materials
- 3. Paper
- 4. Tile/clay
- 5. Other Than classified

PAINTING

Division

- 10 Age 6-7
- 11 Age 8-9
- 12 Age 10-11

Class

- 1. Acrylic Paint
- 2. Mixed Media
- 3. Oil Paint
- 4. Sand Painting
- 5. Watercolor
- Other Than Classified

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

- 13 Age 6-7
- 14 Age 8-9
- 15 Age 10-11

- 1. Colored Drawing
- Freehand Art
- 3. Mosaic
- 4. Painting

DEPT 112 - TINY TOTS ARTS & CRAFTS

Ages 1 – 5 Years

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, 12-5 PM **NO SUNDAY INTAKES**

Release Dates:

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4-8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4-8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.

SPECIAL RULES:

- 1. Must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. ONE (1) entry per class. THREE (3) entries total.
- NO NAMES on the front of artwork. See Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rule #8. 3.
- 4. Each classroom may enter only one (1) item per student.

JUDGING CRITERIA:

Degree of Difficulty Creativity Overall Design Workmanship

DRAWING

Division

- 1 Age 1
- 2 Age 2-3
- 3 Age 4-5

Class

- 1. Colored- Chalk/ Pastels/ Colored Pencil/ Crayon/ Markers
- 2. Black & White- Pencil/ Pen & Ink/ Charcoal
- 3. Other Than Classified

MISCELLANEOUS CRAFT

Division

- 4 Age 1
- 5 Age 2-3
- 6 Age 4–5

Class

- 1. **Building Sets**
- 2. **Commercial Drawings**
- 3. **Egg Carton Art**
- 4. **Painted Rock**
- 5. Play Dough Art
- 6. Popsicle Stick Art

Miscellaneous Crafts Continued

- 7. String Art
- 8. Sun Catchers
- 9. Wearable Art Deco/Tiedye (Must be on hanger)
- Other Than Classified 10.

PAINTING

Division

- 7 Age 1
- 8 Age 2-3
- 9 Age 4-5

Class

- Acrylic 1.
- 2. **Finger Painting**
- 3. **Pastels**
- 4. Sand
- 5. Watercolors
- 6. Other Than Classified

TWO-DIMENSIONAL ART

Division

- 10 Age 1
- 11 Age 2-3
- 12 Age 4-5

- 1. Assemblage- composition of Assorted Flat Material
- 2. Collage- Composition of Pieces of Paper -Any Type
- 3. Experimental- Unusual Media or Method
- 4. Mixed Media
- 5. Weaving
- Other Than Classified 6.

THREE-DIMENSIONAL ART

Division

- 13 Age 1
- 14 Age 2-3
- 15 Age 4-5

Class

- 1. Ceramics
- Experimental- Unusual Media or Method
- 3. Jewelry
- 4. Masks
- 5. Mosaics
- 6. Origami
- 7. Paper Mâché

Three-Dimensional Art Continued

- 8. Recycled Art- art made from trash
- 9. Sculpture- Any Material
- Weaving
- 11. Wire
- 12. Wood
- 13. Other Than Classified

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

- 16 Preschool
- 17 Kindergarten

Class

1. Drawing

School/Groups Continued

- 2. Miscellaneous Craft
- 3. Painting
- 4. Two- Dimensional Art-Individual Student
- Two- Dimensional Art-Group Project- Only One Exhibit Per School, Per Grade
- 6. Three-Dimensional Art-Individual Student
- 7. Three-Dimensional Art-Group Project- Only One Exhibit Per School, Per Grade
- 8. Other Than Classified



DEPT 113 – PERSONS WITH SPECIAL NEEDS

Ages 2 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.



Superintendent – Debbie Couch <u>Debbiecouch123@gmail.com</u>

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. ONE (1) entry per Class. Due to lack of space Five (5) entries per exhibitor.
- 3. No NAME to be visible on items exhibited. NO EXCEPTIONS.
- 4. All pictures and photographs can be no larger than 16" x 20" and MUST be mounted with a 1" border all around and MUST BE properly framed, hooked, & wired suitable for hanging. Any picture or photo without hangers will NOT BE ACCEPTED NO EXCEPTIONS.
- 5. Due to lack of space, collection displays may be limited to 4 items only, with a picture of the whole collection If the exhibitor wishes to show the entire collection.
- 6. To qualify for re-entry, a collection must have had at least 4 items added in the past year, 4 of which will be the new display items, with a new picture of the growing collection, and a picture of the whole collection from the last year, if desired.
- 7. We are taking entries for those people who would not be able to fairly compete in the other age groups. Keep in mind it is the decision of the Superintendent if the exhibitor is qualified for this Department.

JUDGING CRITERIA Creativity Degree of Difficulty Overall Design Workmanship

CERAMICS & CLAY

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 1 Child Age 2–11
- 2 Junior Age 12–17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

- 50 Child Age 2–11
- 51 Junior Age 12-17
- 52 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Commercial Mold-Finished size 8" or Less
- Commercial Mold-Finished Size 9" to 16"
 Only

Ceramics & Clay Continued

- 3. Commercial Moldfinished size 17" to 24"
- 4. Wheel Thrown- Glazed
- 5. Wheel Thrown- Unglazed
- Clay Sculpture Handmade,
 No Modeling Clay

COLLECTIONS

See Special Rules 5 & 6

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 4 Child Age 2–11
- 5 Junior Age 12–17
- 6 Adult Age 18 & up

Collections Continued

Physically Challenged

53 — Child Age 2–11

54 — Junior Age 12–17

55 — Adult Age 18 & up

- 1. Barbie Dolls
- 2. Beanie Babies
- 3. Cards- Sports
- 4. Cards- Other
- 5. Coins
- 6. Collectible Collections
- 7. Dolls
- 8. Fair Theme
- Rocks/Gemstones,
 Mounted & Labeled
- 10. Stamps
- 11. Stickers

Collections Continued

- 12. Stuffed Animals/Toys
- 13. Other- Name Kind

CRAFTS

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 7 Child Age 2-11
- 8 Junior Age 12–17
- 9 Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

- 56 Child Age 2-11
- 57 Junior Age 12-17
- 58 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Bead Work
- Collage- Other Than
 Photos- NO LARGER THAN
 16"x 20"
- 3. Decoupage
- 4. Fake Flower Arrangement
- 5. Kit Made Project Commercial
- 6. Original Made Project
- 7. Paper Mache
- 8. Recycled Material
- 9. Sand Art
- Sculpted Item Other Than Clay
- 11. String Art
- 12. Sun catchers
- 13. Tie-Dye item
- 14. Weaving
- 15. Wood Item/Hand Crafted
- 16. Wood Articles/Kit
- 17. Other- Name Kind

HOLIDAY DÉCOR

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 10 Child Age 2-11
- 11 Junior Age 12-17
- 12 Adult Age 18 & up

Division

Physically Challenged

- 59 Child Age 2-11
- 60 Junior Age 12-17
- 61 Adult Age 18 & up

Holiday Décor Continued

Class

- 1. Centerpiece
- Decoration- Commercial-Hand Decorated
- 3. Decoration- Handmade
- Decoration- Natural Materials
- 5. Holiday Candle
- 6. Nativity- 24" or Smaller
- 7. Ornament- Commercial-Hand Decorated
- 8. Ornament- Handmade
- Ornament- Natural Materials
- Outdoor Décor- Hand Decorated
- Outdoor Décor- Original Design
- 12. Other- Name Kind

LEGO- MADE FROM KIT

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 13 Child Age 2-11
- 14 Junior Age 12-17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

- 62 Child Age 2-11
- 63 Junior Age 12–17
- 64 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Animal
- 2. Boat
- 3. Building
- 4. Car, Truck etc.
- 5. Plane, Missile, Rocket
- 6. Robot
- 7. Train
- 8. Other- Name Kind

LEGO- ORIGINAL DESIGN

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 16 Child Age 2–11
- 17 Junior Age 12–17

18 — Adult Age 18 & up

- **Physically Challenged**
- 65 Child Age 2–11
- 66 Junior Age 12-17

Lego - Original Design Continued

67 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Class as 13

MODELS-PREFABRICATED

Division

Developmental

- 19 Child Age 2-11
- 20 Junior Age 12–17
- 20 Juliol Age 12 17
- 21 Adult Age 18 & up Physically Challenged
- 68 Child Age 2–11
- 69 Junior Age 12-17
- 70 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Bionicles
- 2. Fantasy
- 3. Military Vehicles
- 4. Motorized Vehicles
- Planes, Missiles, Space Vehicles
- 6. Prehistoric
- 7. Vehicles- Cars/Vans Trucks/4x4s /Diesels
- 8. Other- Name Kind

NEEDLEWORK

Division

Mentally Challenged

- 22 Child Age 2–11
- 23 Junior Age 12–17
- 24 Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

- 71 Child Age 2–11
- 72 Junior Age 12-17
- 73 Adult Age 18 & up

- 1. Hand Sewn Item
- 2. Latch Hook
- 3. Plastic Canvas
- 4. Other- Name Kind

PICTURES- COMMERCIAL PICTURE COLORED BY EXHIBITOR

NOT TO EXCEED 16"x 20"

Division

Mentally Challenged

25 — Child Age 2-11

26 — Junior Age 12-17

27 — Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

74 — Child Age 2-11

75 — Junior Age 12-17

76 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Acrylic
- 2. Chalk
- Charcoal
- 4. Colored Pencil
- 5. Crayons
- 6. Finger Painting
- 7. Markers
- 8. Multimedia
- 9. Pastels
- 10. Pencil
- 11. Oil
- 12. Watercolor
- 13. Other- Name Kind

PICTURES- FREEHAND DRAWN BY EXHIBITOR

NOT TO EXCEED 16" x 20"

Division

Mentally Challenged

28 — Child Age 2–11

29 — Junior Age 12-17

30 — Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

77 — Child Age 2-11

78 — Junior Age 12-17

79 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

Same Class as 25

PHOTOGRAPHY

Division

Mentally Challenged

31 — Child Age 2-11

32 — Junior Age 12–17

33 — Adult Age 18 & up

Physically Challenged

80 — Child Age 2–11

81 — Junior Age 12–17

82 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Black & White 8"x 10"
- 2. Black & White 5"x 7"
- 3. Black & White Snapshot
- 4. Color 8"x 10"
- 5. Color 5"x 7"
- 6. Color Snapshot
- 7. Polaroid
- Collage- Must Tell Story (one poster board) NOT LARGER THAN 16"x 20"

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

Mentally Challenged

34 — Child Age 2-11

35 — Junior Age 12–17

36 — Adult Age 18 & up Physically Challenged

83 — Child Age 2-11

84 — Junior Age 12-17

85 — Adult Age 18 & up

- Fair Theme Group Project or More People, Not to
 Exceed 3'X 3'
- Multimedia Group Project 2 or More People, Not to
 Exceed 3'X 3'
- Natural Material Group
 Project- 2 or More People,
 Not to Exceed 3'X 3'
- 4. Ceramics & Clay
- 5. Collections
- 6. Crafts
- 7. Holiday Décor
- 8. Lego- Made From Kit
- 9. Lego- Original Design
- 10. Models- Prefabricated
- 11. Needlework
- 12. Pictures- Commercial Picture Colored by Exhibitor
- 13. Pictures- Freehand Drawn
 Not to Exceed 16"X 20"
- 14. Photography

DEPT 114 – NATIVE AMERICAN ARTS & CRAFTS

Ages 5 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th, 4-8 PM Saturday, Sept. 9th, Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th, 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th, 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits

Superintendent – Marcie Craynon



SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. One (1) entry per class. Five (5) entries overall.

General Rules, and special department rules apply.

- 3. All items to be hung MUST BE properly framed, hooked & wired suitable for hanging.
- 4. All items MUST BE Native American Arts & Crafts.
- 5. Non-Native Americans may participate in this department.

JUDGING CRITERIA			
Creativity	Degree of Difficulty	Overall Design	Workmanship

BASKETRY/GOURDS

Division

- 1 Child Age 5-11
- 2 Junior Age 12–17
- 3 Adult Age 18 & up
- 4 Professional

Class

- Basket- Coiled
- 2. Basket- Mixed Media
- 3. Basket- Natural Materials
- 4. Basket- Other
- 5. Gourd- Birdhouse
- 6. Gourd- Carved/Chiseled
- 7. Gourd- Jewelry
- 8. Gourd- Masks
- 9. Gourd- Mixed Media
- 10. Gourd- Painted
- 11. Gourd- Wood Burning
- 12. Gourd-Other

BFADWORK

Division

- 5 Child Age 5-11
- 6 Junior Age 12–17
- 7 Adult Age 18 & up
- 8 Professional

Class

- Applique
- Bolo
- 3. Bracelet
- 4. Earrings
- 5. Handmade Glass Beads
- 6. Hand Strung
- 7. Hat Band
- 8. Key Chain
- 9. Lamp Work
- 10. Lanyards/Badge Holders
- 11. Loom Work
- 12. Mixed Media
- 13. Necklace
- 14. Ornament
- 15. Peyote Stitch
- 16. Watch Band
- 17. Other Than Classified

DRAWING

Division

- 9 Child Age 5-11
- 10 Junior Age 12-17
- 11- Adult Age 18 & up
- 12 Professional

- 1. Chalk/Pastel
- 2. Charcoal
- 3. Colored Pencils
- 4. Markers
- 5. Monochromatic
- 6. Other Than Classified

JEWELRY

Division

- 13 Child Age 5-11
- 14 Junior Age 12-17
- 15 Adult Age 18 & up
- 16 Professional

Class

- 1. Bolo
- 2. Bracelet
- 3. Channel Jewelry
- 4. Earrings
- Engraving
- 6. Gold
- 7. Gold & Silver
- 8. Lapidary
- 9. Lost Wax Jewelry
- 10. Metal Craft
- 11. Necklace
- 12. Silver
- 13. Watch Band
- 14. Wire Wrapping
- 15. Other Than Classified

MACHINE SEWN ITEMS

Division

- 17 Child Age 5-11
- 18 Junior Age 12-17
- 19 Adult Age 18 & up
- 20 Professional

Class

- 1. Baby Article
- 2. Blouse
- Child's Article
- 4. Dress
- 5. Jacket
- 6. Pants
- 7. Vest
- 8. Other Than Classified

NEEDLEWORK

Division

- 21 Child Age 5-11
- 22 Junior Age 12-17
- 23 Adult Age 18 & up
- 24 Professional

Class

- 1. Counted Cross Stitch
- 2. Crochet
- 3. Cross Stitch
- 4. Embroidery
- 5. Knitting
- 6. Miscellaneous Fancy Work
- 7. Needlepoint
- 8. Quilted Item
- 9. Rugs
- 10. Other Than Classified

PAINTING

Division

- 25 Child Age 5-11
- 26- Junior Age 12-17
- 27 Adult Age 18 & up
- 28 Professional

Class

- 1. Acrylic
- 2. Airbrush
- 3. Oils
- 4. Pastels
- -
- 5. Sand
- 6. Tempura
- 7. Watercolor
- 8. Other Than Classified

POTTERY/CERAMICS

Division

- 29 Child Age 5-11
- 30 Junior Age 12-17
- 31 Adult Age 18 & up
- 32 Professional

Class

- Clay Pottery- Original Design
- 2. Ceramics- Original Design
- 3. Hanging Pottery
- 4. Horsehair
- 5. Pit Fired
- 6. Raku
- 7. Other Than Classified

TRADITIONAL ITEMS

Division

- 33 Child Age 5-11
- 34 Junior Age 12-17
- 35 Adult Age 18 & up
- 36 Professional

Class

- 1. Arrow Heads
- Bow/Arrows/Quiver
- 3. Ceremonial Feathers
- 4. Dolls
- 5. Drums
- 6. Hatchet
- 7. Head Mount
- 8. Mask
- 9. Medicine Pouch
- 10. Rock Work
- 11. Spear/Staff
- 12. Wall Hanging
- 13. Other Than Classified

WEAVING

Division

- 37 Child Age 5-11
- 38 Junior Age 12-17
- 39 Adult Age 18 & up
- 40 Professional

- 1. Accessories
- 2. Belt
- 3. Clothing
- 4. Dream Catcher
- God's Eye
- 6. Home Décor
- 7. Purse
- 8. Rug- Chenille
- 9. Table Linens- Any Article
- 10. Wall Hanging
- 11. Other Than Classified

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

41 - Child Age 5-11

42 - Junior Age 12-17

43 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Basketry/Gourd 1.
- 2. Beadwork
- 3. **Drawing**
- 4. Jewelry
- 5. Machine Sewn Items
- 6. Needlework
- 7. **Painting**
- 8. Pottery/Ceramics
- 9. **Traditional Items**
- 10. Weaving

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

44 - Child Age 5-11

45 - Junior Age 12-17

46- Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Basketry/ Gourds 1.
- 2. Beadwork
- 3. Drawing
- 4. Jewelry
- 5. Machine Sewn Items
- 6. Needlework
- 7. **Painting**
- 8. Pottery/ Ceramics
- 9. Traditional Items
- 10. Weaving

Mohave County Parks is looking for Fair Volunteers!

Join in on the fun and lend a helping hand. Various opportunities available! Email <u>Fairgrounds@Mohave.gov</u> with name and

phone number if you would like to volunteer.



DEPT 115 – CHILDREN'S CRAFTS, HOBBIES, & COLLECTIONS

Ages 6 to 11 Years

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th 4-8 PM

Saturday, Sept. 9th Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday, Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.



Superintendent – Lisa Wilson 928-293-5918

SPECIAL RULES

- 1. Must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. ONE (1) entry per class. Only THREE (3) entries total.
- 3. Items to be hung must have proper hanging devices.
- 4. Building items (Legos, K'NEX, and Dioramas) must be MOUNTED on a STURDY base.
- 5. Due to lack of space, collection displays are limited to 6 items, with a picture of the whole collection provided IF the exhibitor wishes to show the whole collection.
- 6. To qualify for re-entry, a collection that was shown last year must have had at least 3 items added. Three of those six will be the new display items.

JUDGING CRITERIA				
	Creativity	Degree of Difficult	Overall Design	Workmanship

BUILDING DESIGN

Division

1 — Age 6-8

2 — Age 9-11

Class

- 1. K'NEX
- 2. Lincoln Logs
- 3. Popsicle Sticks
- 4. Other Than Classified

CERAMICS/POTTERY

Division

3 — Age 6–8

4 — Age 9-11

Class

- 1. Hand Construction
- 2. Mixed Technique
- 3. Wheel Thrown
- Other Than Classified

COLLECTION

display 6 items

Division

5 — Age 6–8

6 —Age 9–11

Class

- 1. Animals
- 2. Cars/Trucks/Planes etc.
- 3. Coins/Money
- 4. Dolls
- 5. Fair Theme Items
- 6. Rocks
- 7. Seashells/Fossils
- 8. Sports Cards/Other Cards
- 9. Stamps/Stickers
- 10. Other Than Classified

DIORAMA

smaller than 12"

Division

7 — Age 6–8

8 — Age 9-11

- Beach/Lake/Ocean
- 2. City
- 3. Dinosaurs
- 4. Fair Theme
- 5. Fantasy
- 6. Farm/Ranch/Jungle
- 7. Lego Design
- 8. Lego Scenes
- 9. Military Theme
- Other Than Classified

DIORAMA

12'' - 18''

Division

9 — Age 6–8

10 — Age 9-11

Class

Same as 7

HANDMADE DOLLS/CHARACTERS

Division

11 — Age 6-8

12 — Age 9-11

Class

1. Animals

2. Corn Husk

3. Dip & Drape

4. Mop Doll

5. Original Design

6. Story Character

7. Stuffed

8. Wooden

9. Other Than Classified

HOLIDAY DÉCOR

Division

13 — Age 6-8

14 — Age 9–11

Class

1. Decoration

2. Nativity- 12" or Smaller

3. Ornament

4. Other Than Classified

HOME DÉCOR

Division

15 — Age 6-8

16 — Age 9–11

Class

1. Baskets

Candle Making

3. Card Making

4. Deco Clothing

5. Flowers

6. Liquid Embroidery

7. Macramé

8. Original Construction by

Exhibitor

9. Paint by Number Kit

Home Décor Continued

10. Plaster Craft

11. Scrapbook

12. String Art

13. Wall Hanging

14. Other Than Classified

LEATHERWORK

Division

17 — Age 6-8

18 — Age 9–11

Class

1. Belt

2. Key Chain

3. Purse

4. Wallet

5. Other Than Classified

LEGO

made from kit

Division

19 — Age 6–8

20 — Age 9-11

Class

1. Animal (s)

2. Car/Truck/Boat

3. Fair Theme

4. House/Building

5. Plane/Helicopter/Missile/

Rocket

6. Robot

7. Train

8. Other Than Classified

LEGO - SMALL

original design SMALLER than 8"

Division

21 — Age 6–8

22 — Age 9–11

Class

Same as 19

LEGO - LARGE

original design LARGER than 8"

Division

23 — Age 6-8

24 — Age 9-11

Class

Same as 19

MISCELLANEOUS CRAFTS

Division

25 — Age 6-8

26 — Age 9-11

Class

1. Bead Work

2. Jewelry

3. Recycled Material

4. Sun Catcher

5. Tissue Paper Crafts

6. Tole Painting

7. Tye-Dye

8. Weaving-Fabrics

9. Other Than Classified

MODEL PREFABRICATED

plastic, wood or any other

Division

27 — Age 6-8

28 — Age 9-11

Class

1. Animal

2. Car/Truck/Boat

3. House/Building

4. Military Vehicle

5. Motorized Vehicle

6. Plane/Missile/Rocket

7. Train

8. Other Than Classified

PAINTED ROCKS

Division

29 — Age 6-8

30 —Age 9–11

Class

1. Abstract

2. Animal

3. Fair Theme

4. Holiday 1st Choice

5. Holiday 2nd Choice

6. Landscape/Seascape

7. Patriotic

8. Sunrise/Sunset/Sky

9. Religious

10. Vehicle- Car/Truck/Plane/

Train/etc

11. Other Than Classified

SCULPTURE- HANDMADE

Division

31 — Age 6–8

32 — Age 9-11

Class

- Construction, Varied Material
- 2. Metal
- 3. Origami
- 4. Paper Mâché
- 5. Recycled Material
- 6. Wood
- Original Design- Any Media

MY FIRST PROJECT

Division

33 — Age 6-8

34 — Age 9-11

Class

- 1. Building Design
- 2. Ceramic/Pottery
- 3. Collection
- 4. Diorama
- Handmade Doll/ Characters
- 6. Holiday Décor
- 7. Home Décor
- 8. Leatherwork
- 9. Lego- Made from Kit
- 10. Lego- Original Design
- 11. Miscellaneous Crafts
- 12. Models- Prefabricated
- 13. Painted Rock
- 14. Sculpture- Handmade

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

35 — Age 6-8

36 — Age 9-11

Class

- 1. Building Design
- 2. Ceramics/ Pottery
- 3. Collection
- 4. Diorama
- Handmade Dolls/ Character
- 6. Holiday Décor
- 7. Leatherwork
- 8. Lego- Made From Kit
- 9. Lego- Original Design-SMALLER Than 8"
- Lego- Original Design-Original Design <8"
- 11. Miscellaneous Crafts
- Model Prefabricated-Plastic, Wood, or Any Other
- 13. Painted Rocks
- 14. Sculpture/ Handmade

2023 MOHAVE COUNTY FAIR CARNIVAL WRISTBANDS SATURDAY SALES



KINGMAN—LAKE HAVASU CITY—BULLHEAD CITY

Kingman July 29th & Aug. 12th

Mohave County Fairgrounds 2600 Fairgrounds Blvd. Kingman, AZ 86401 Bullhead City Aug. 5th & 19th

Mohave County Library 1170 E Hancock Road Bullhead City, AZ 86442 Lake Havasu City Aug. 5th & 19th

Mohave County Library 1770 McCulloch Blvd. N Lake Havasu City, AZ 86403

Tickets are not guaranteed and may sell out before all dates.

For more information: Mohave County Parks Fairgrounds 2600 Fairgrounds Blvd. Kingman, Arizona 86401 Phone: (928) 753-2600

fairgrounds@mohave.gov www.MCParks.com



DEPT 116 – STEM

Ages 6 and up

Entry Form Due Date: Mail-in due by Friday, August 25th.

Enter online at https://mohave.fairwire.com

Receiving Dates:

Friday, Sept. 8th 4-8 PM

Saturday, Sept. 9th Noon- 5 PM

NO SUNDAY INTAKES

Judging Date: Monday Sept. 11th

Release Dates:

Tuesday, Sept. 19th 4–8 PM Wednesday, Sept. 20th 4–8 PM

All general rules & regulations for exhibitors, Section 100 Open Exhibits General Rules, and special department rules apply.



Superintendent - Jody Schanaman

SPECIAL RULES

4-H exhibitors may also enter this department

- 1. Ages below 18 must provide the specific age on the Entry Form.
- 2. ONE (1) entry per class. THREE (3) entries total. Except, Woodworking may have all three (3) entries in Woodworking Class 5.
- 3. Specify the size of entry in the description area on Entry Form.
- 4. NO NAMES on the front of work. See Section 100 Open Exhibit General Rule #8.
- 5. All entries must be in good taste.
- 6. All exhibits must be the work of the exhibitor.
- 7. Automotive and Small Engines might be displayed outdoors due to space constraints and or fumes.
- 8. <u>Include approximate size dimensions of entry on Entry Form.</u>
- 9. Provide energy source if needed to operate for judge.

JUDGING CRITERIA

Creativity Degree of Difficulty
Completeness Functionalism

Number of Skills Overall Design Workmanship

AUTOMOTIVE

Division

1 — Junior Age 6-12

2 — Teen Age 13-17

3 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Automotive Display- with a statement of what work has been done.
- Automotive Educational- chart or display that tells an automotive safety, care or maintenance story.
- 3. Engine Display- with a statement of what work has been done.
- Engine Educational- chart or display that tells an Engine safety, care or maintenance story.

DRAWING

Division

4 — Junior Age 6–12

5 — Teen Age 13–17

6 — Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Architecture- Building Plansby Hand
- Architecture- Building Plans-Computer Aided
- Industrial/Technical Drawing-Hand Drawing
- Industrial/Technical Drawing-Software Drawing
- 5. Other- Name Kind

ELECTRIC

Division

7 — Junior Age 6-12

8 — Teen Age 13–17

9 - Adult Age 18 & up

- Battery-Powered Electric Item Made
- Educational Poster- 22" X 28" -Electrical Circuitry
- Electrical Educational Exhibit or Display That Tells an Electrical Story
- 4. Electronics & Communications Radio
- 5. Magnetism and Motors
- 6. Robotic Current (110V)- an Electric Item Made
- Wiring, Splicing, Switching, Controls

ENGINEERING

Division

- 10 Child Age 6-8
- 11 Youth Age 9-11
- 12 Junior Age 12-14
- 13 Teen Age 15-17
- 14 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Bridge-Toothpicks
- 2. Alternative Energy Vehicles
- 3. Catapult
- 4. Crane
- Engineering Design Process
 Poster
- 6. Marble Run
- 7. Pump
- 8. Rube Goldberg Machine-Secured on a Board 12"x18"
- 9. Simple Machines
- 10. Tower
- 11. Windmill
- 12. Other- Name Kind

MATH

Division

15 – Child Age 6-8

16 - Youth Age 9-11

Class

- Codes- Secret- Show 3 Well
 Known Codes & 1 You Make Up
- 2. Geometric Models
- Math Concept Illustrated- Name Concept
- 4. Other- Name Kind

METAL WORK

Division

- 17 Junior Age 10–13
- 18 Teen Age 14-17
- 19 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Sheet Item made with Sheeting
- 2. Item Made on Lathe or Mill
- 3. Educational exhibit
- 4. Educational Poster-Drawing 22" x 28"
- 5. Prototype
- 6. Other- Name Kind

ROBOTIC ENGINEERING

Division

- 20 Child Age 6-8
- 21 Youth Age 9–11
- 22 Junior Age 12–14
- 23 Teen Age 15–17

Class

- 1. Legos- Motorized
- 2. Vex
- 3. Other- Name Kind

SCIENCE MODELS

Division

- 24 Child Age 6-8
- 25 Youth Age 9-11
- 26 Junior Age 12-14
- 27— Teen Age 15–17

Class

- 1. Astronomy- Constellation
- 2. Astronomy- Solar System
- 3. Astronomy- Moon Phases
- 4. Biology- Cell- Animal
- 5. Biology- Cell- Plant
- 6. Biology- Casts of 6 Types of Animal Prints
 - Animai Prints
- Forensics- Fingerprint
 Samples: 5 Types of Surfaces
- 8. Geology- Earth Layers
- 9. Geology- Rock Cycle
- 10. Geology- Volcano
- 11. Rocket- Not Kit
- 12. Seasons
- 13. Water Cycle
- 14. Weather Project
- 15. Other- Name Kind

SMALL ENGINES

250cc & Smaller

Division

- 28 Youth Age 7-17
- 29 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- Small Engine Unassembled and Attached to Plyboard with All Parts Identified
- 2. Educational Poster- 22" x 28"

TECHNOLOGY

Division

- 30 Child Age 6-8
- 31— Youth Age 9-11

Class

- Cell Phone Cutaway Model-Main Components Labeled
- Codes- Barcodes- How They Work Mini Poster
- 3. Computer Cutaway Model-Main Components Labeled
- 4. Other- Name Kind

WELDING

Division

- 32 Teen Age 15-17
- 33 Adult Age 18 & up

- 1. Gas Oxy-Acetylene
- 2. Arc
- 3. Arc MIG
- 4. Arc TIG
- 5. Educational Poster- 22"x 28"
- 6. Other- Name Kind

WOODWORKING

Division

34 — Youth Age 9-11

35 — Junior Age 12-14

36 — Teen Age 15-17

37 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Nest Shelf
- 2. Napkin or Letter Holder
- 3. Tie Rack or Key Holder
- 4. Toolbox
- Other Article (limit of 3)
 Must Enter Each Item.

PROGRAMMING/APP DEVELOPMENT

Division

38 - Junior Age 11-13

39 - Teen Age 14-18

40 - Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Raspberry P: or Arduino
- 2. Poster Exhibit
- 3. Design Process
- Model with Build Process/Design Concept
- 5. Functional Display

SCHOOL/ GROUPS

Division

- 41 Child Age 6-8
- 42 Youth Age 9-11
- 43 Junior Age 12–14
- 44 Teen Age 15-17
- 45 Adult Age 18 & up

Class

- 1. Automotive
- 2. Drawing
- 3. Electric
- 4. Engineering
- 5. Math
- 6. Metal Work
- 7. Robotic Engineering
- 8. Science Models
- 9. Small Engines
- 10. Technology
- 11. Welding
- 12. Woodworking



Hualapai Mountain Park

First developed during the 1930's by Roosevelt's Forest Army also known as Company 1837 of the Civilian Conservation Corps (CCC). The roads, trails, picnic, and camping areas, along with the stone cabins, lodges, and pavilions, remain much as they were originally constructed contributing to the authenticity of the park's unique and rustic character.

Cabin rentals are \$65 to \$115 a night 6250 Hualapai Mountain Road Kingman, AZ 86401

BOOK TODAY at www.mcparks.com

MOHAVE COUNTY YOUTH LIVESTOCK AUCTION

President	Judy Lent	Beef Representative	Aaron Campa
Vice-President	Garret Walker	Sheep Representative	Cristi McReynolds
Secretary	Dawn Barker	Swine Representative	Becky Gross
Treasurer	Augusta Forsse	Goat/Dairy Representative	Chas Barker
Past President	M. Joe Forsse	Small Animal Representative	Peggy Koehler
		Carcass Contact	Phil Iarquin

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

NOTE: All times are subject to delays. No event will begin before the designated time.

Thursday, September 14, 2023 Livestock Judging Event9:00 AM	Saturday, September 16, 2023 Small Animal Round Robin Showmanship9:00 AM
Goat Showmanship, Market & Breeding Classes4:00 PM	Small Animal Conformation Classes
Swine Showmanship, Market & Breeding Classes7:00 PM	Auction Sellers Meeting2:30 PM
Friday Contambar 15, 2022	Parade of Champions (Livestock Arena)5:30 PM
Friday, September 15, 2023 Small Animal Showmanship & Market Classes, Cavy Showmanship & Conformation	Livestock Auction (Livestock Arena)5:30 PM
	Sunday, September 17, 2023
Sheep Showmanship, Market & Breeding Classes4:00 PM	EXHIBITOR MEETING9:00 AM
Beef Showmanship, Market & Breeding Classes7:00 PM	Livestock / Small Animals RELEASED10:00 AM Auction Animals10:00 AM
Livestock Round Robin Showmanship following Beef Classes	Private Sale/All Other

Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock General Rules & Regulations

Ages 4- Adult

- A Seasonal Pass is required for exhibition of all cattle, sheep, goats and swine owned by Arizona residents and exhibited in Arizona according to state law and rule (ARS § 3-1346, R3-2-703). To apply for a Seasonal Pass, visit https://seasonalpass.azda.gov/
- Enter <u>online only</u> by Friday, August 18, 2023. ALL ENTRIES
 WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later
 than August 1, 2023.
- Exhibitors shall not hold Mohave County, the Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction or any person holding a position on such, liable for loss, damage or injury to livestock or other property, while said property is at the Fairgrounds.
- No one under the age of four (4) years will be allowed to enter an exhibit in the Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock.
- 5. The Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction and/or their appointed representatives shall reserve the right to disallow entry to any animal on the basis of health and any signs of disease. Exhibitors shall be held responsible for all damages caused by infected animals including mites or fleas.
- 6. UNCONTROLLABLE livestock, determined by the MCYLA Board of Directors, will not be permitted. It is the exhibitor's responsibility to maintain control of his/her animal(s). All large animals being moved from pen to arena area must have a collar or halter with lead attached (exception: Swine).
- Tack stall quantity subject to animal entry count and/or availability.
- 8. All exhibitors must accompany their livestock exhibits and MUST be on the Fairgrounds and checked in with the Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction, NO LATER THAN Wednesday of Fair week, from 6:00 PM –8:00 PM (at designated area). No late entries will be accepted. Exhibitor's livestock must remain in place at the Fairgrounds until Sunday, at their designated Release Time.
- All livestock entered as an exhibit MUST be show ready upon arrival. This means groomed & hoofs and nails cut. No shaving, tattooing, or marking, etc. of animals allowed. There is an area provided for bathing your animal(s).
- 10. Each exhibitor is responsible for the care and feeding of his/her own animal(s). Water must be provided by the owner at ALL times. Animals not being cared for properly will be exempt from judging. Superintendent will ask for the removal of animals...
- 11. Stalls will be assigned to exhibitors. Please **check-in before** bedding your animal(s).
- 12. Bedding for pens is not provided by the Fair and is the responsibility of the exhibitor. All exhibitors are responsible for the general appearance and cleanliness of their pen areas. It is recommended that you clean your pens daily. Please have them cleaned and taken to the manure pile in the parking area by 9:00 AM. If you do not keep stalls clean and healthy for your animal(s) you may be asked to not return next year.
- No livestock will be permitted outside of the livestock area.
 There will be NO RIDING IN THE STALL AREA. All animals
 MUST BE RESTRAINED outside of their pens.

- 14. Judges and Judging: Judging will be based on the American Standard. No person shall act as a judge in any Section or Department in which he or she is a member, or his immediate family is an exhibitor, or is a member of a group of exhibitors. Judges shall report to the Director of Open Livestock & Open Small Stock, any exhibitor(s) who in any way, whether in person or by proxy, interferes with them or shows any disrespect to them during the judging. The Director may demand a proper apology from such an exhibitor or exclude him/her from further competition. The Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction Committee may withhold from such exhibitors any or all premiums that have been awarded and expel him/her from further exhibitions at the Fair. The judge, the Department Superintendent and/or ring steward, must sign the award book and see that all awards have been properly entered. It is upon this entry that awards or payment of premiums will be made. The decision of judges shall be final in all cases. Divisions may be combined or divided per judge or director.
- 15. Release Times: All release times will be on Sunday, the last day of the Fair, at 12:00 PM.
- 16. Ribbons: Ribbons will be awarded for first, second & third placements. Grand Champion and Reserve Grand Champion ribbons & awards will be given in the Livestock & Small Stock divisions at Judges discretion. All Judging is based on the American Standard.
- Premiums: Livestock & Small Stock departments
 Premiums will be mailed. Premiums paid on ribbons only.

 Must be a division of 5 animals or more for premiums.
- 18. No vehicles will be allowed in the stall area between the hours of 9:00 AM 9:00 PM, except hours and days when livestock are scheduled to be received and released. The stall area will be open to vehicles every day from 6:00 AM 9:00 AM and from 9:00 PM 10:00 PM for the purpose of loading or unloading feed and tack. The livestock area will close at 10:00 PM and only authorized persons will be allowed. There will be security personnel on duty from 10:00 PM 6:00 AM in the stall area.

ALL LIVESTOCK EXHIBITORS WILL USE THE *LIVESTOCK EXHIBITOR*GATE FOR ENTRY.

GATE HOURS ARE 6:00 AM-11:00 PM

SPECIAL RULES FOR SPECIFIC ANIMALS

GOATS

- 1. Milk-out time will be between 6:00 PM –7:00 PM, Wednesday, of Fair week for all does entered in the milker divisions.
- Milkers MUST be stripped out in front of a superintendent at 7:00 PM following milk-out time. Owners MUST be present or make PRIOR ARRANGEMENTS WITH SUPERINTENDENT or animals will be disqualified.
- Base age for all divisions is September 1st of the current year. This means all animals must meet the minimum age requirement for the division they are entered in as of this date
- 4. All animals must have a collar and/or halter, with lead.
- All does in milk MUST be milked out, prior to entering the ring, at a set time as per above. There will be no exceptions.
- 6. Bucks to be shown in buck show only.

POULTRY

- The term cock and hen are defined as birds hatched prior to September 1, 2022. Cockerels and pullets are birds hatched since that time.
- 2. An exhibition trio consists of one male and two females of the same breed and age. An egg pen is three females of the same breeding age.
- 3. Judging will be on the basis of breed characteristics as set forth in the American Standard of Perfection.
- No cross breeds are eligible for prizes except in Department 205: Games Division 5 and Miscellaneous Division 9.
- 5. See also the following SMALL STOCK rules.

SMALL STOCK

- Limited space will not permit exhibits for display purposes only.
- All entries must be in good health. Superintendent shall
 have full authority to refuse any exhibit showing signs of
 disease or insect infestation. The Superintendent shall
 have the authority to ask any exhibitor to remove any
 entry from the show that becomes ill or injured.
- 3. All birds MUST have numbered leg bands in place. Rabbits must have a tattoo on the ear to aid in identification and avoid possible loss. All cavies must have a permanent ear tag in place. These identification numbers will be checked against those listed on the entry forms. Any ear tag/leg band number that does not match the entry form will be denied entry.
- 4. All entries must be in place, fed and watered by 6:00 PM, each night of the Fair.
- 5. Owners MUST provide adequate food and water dishes for each entry.
- 6. The Fair will provide cage space, except for cavies.
- Best of Show ribbon awarded to each department at Judges discretion.
- 8. All entries are entered and shown at the risk of the owner.
- Each adult entry must be signed in and out by the participant for all stock. All children Ages 4 – 17 must be present with a parent or guardian to sign in and out all stock. NO EXCEPTIONS to this rule unless approved by the Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction.
- Divisions will be defined by APA (Poultry) and ARBA (Rabbit) Standards. Director has the right to change or adjust divisions as needed.

NOTICE TO ALL EXHIBITORS:

ANY VIOLATIONS TO ANY OF THESE RULES AND REGULATIONS MAY BE REASON FOR A POSSIBLE TWO-YEAR BAN OF SHOWING AT THE MOHAVE COUNTY FAIR.

IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics

International Association Of Fairs And Expositions National Code Of Show Ring Ethics

Exhibitors of animals at livestock shows shall at all times conduct themselves with honesty and good sportsmanship. Their conduct in this competitive environment shall always reflect the highest standards of honor and dignity to promote the advancement of agricultural education. This code applies to juniors as well as open class exhibitors who compete in structured classes of competition. This code applies to all livestock offered in any event at a livestock show. In addition to the "IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics," fairs and livestock shows may have rules and regulations which they impose on the local, county, state, provincial and national levels.

All youth leaders working with junior exhibitors are under an affirmative responsibility to do more than avoid improper conduct or questionable acts. Their moral values must be so certain and positive that those younger and more pliable will be influenced by their fine example. Owners, exhibitors, fitters, trainers and absolutely responsible persons who violate the code of ethics will forfeit premiums, awards and auction proceeds and shall be prohibited from future exhibition in accordance with the rules adopted by the respective fairs and livestock shows. Exhibitors who violate this code of ethics demean the integrity of all livestock exhibitors and should be prohibited from competition at all livestock shows in the United States and Canada.

The following is a list of guidelines for all exhibitors and all livestock in competitive events:

- All exhibitors must present, upon request of fair and livestock show officials, proof of ownership, length of ownership and age of all animals entered. Misrepresentation of ownership, age, or any facts relating thereto is prohibited.
- Owners, exhibitors, fitters, trainers, or absolutely responsible persons shall provide animal health certificates from licensed veterinarians upon request by fair or livestock show officials.
- Junior exhibitors are expected to care for and groom their animals while at fairs or livestock shows.
- Animals shall be presented to show events where they will enter the food chain free of violative drug residues. The act of entering an animal in a livestock show is the giving of consent by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer and/or absolutely responsible person for show management to obtain any specimens of urine, saliva, blood, or other substances from the animal to be used in testing. Animals not entered in an event which culminates with the animal entering the food chain shall not be administered drugs other than in accordance with applicable federal, state and provincial statutes, regulations and rules. If the laboratory report on the analysis of saliva, urine, blood, or other sample taken from livestock indicates the presence of forbidden drugs or medication, this shall be prima facie evidence such substance has been administered to the animal either internally or externally. It is presumed that the sample of urine, saliva, blood, or other substance tested by the laboratory to which it is sent is the one taken from the animal in question, its integrity is preserved and all procedures of said collection and preservation, transfer to the laboratory and analysis of the sample are correct and accurate and the report received from the laboratory pertains to the sample taken from the animal in question and correctly reflects the condition of the animal at the time the sample was taken, with the burden on the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person to prove otherwise. At any time after an animal arrives on the fair or livestock show premises, all treatments involving the use of drugs and/or medications for the sole purpose of protecting the health of the animal shall be administered by a licensed veterinarian.

- 5. Any surgical procedure or injection of any foreign substance or drug or the external application of any substance (irritant, counterirritant, or similar substance) which could affect the animal's performance or alter its natural contour, confirmation, or appearance, except external applications of substances to the hoofs or horns of animals which affect appearance only and except for surgical procedures performed by a duly licensed veterinarian for the sole purpose of protecting the health of the animal, is prohibited.
- The use of showing and/or handling practices or devices such as striking animals to cause swelling, using electrical contrivance, or other similar practices are not acceptable and are prohibited.
- 7. Direct criticism or interference with the judge, fair or livestock show management, other exhibitors, breed representatives, or show officials before, during, or after the competitive event is prohibited. In the furtherance of their official duty, all judges, fair and livestock show management, or other show officials shall be treated with courtesy, cooperation and respect and no person shall direct abusive or threatening conduct toward them.
- 8. No owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person shall conspire with another person or persons to intentionally violate this code of ethics or knowingly contribute or cooperate with another person or persons either by affirmative action or inaction to violate this code of ethics. Violation of this rule shall subject such individuals to disciplinary action.
- 9. The application of this code of ethics provides for absolute responsibility for an animal's condition by an owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or participant whether or not he or she was actually instrumental in or had actual knowledge of the treatment of the animal in contravention of this code of ethics.
- 10. The act of entering an animal is the giving of consent by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person to have disciplinary action taken by the fair or livestock show for violation of this Code of Show Ring Ethics and any other rules of competition of the fair or livestock show without recourse against the fair or livestock show. The act of entering an animal is the giving of consent that any proceedings or disciplinary action taken by the fair or livestock show may be published with the name of the violator or violators in any publication of the International Association of Fairs and Expositions, including Fairs and Expositions and any special notices to members.
- 11. The act of entering of an animal in a fair or livestock show is the giving of verification by the owner, exhibitor, fitter, trainer, or absolutely responsible person that he or she has read the IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics and understands the consequences of and penalties provided for actions prohibited by the code. It is further a consent that any action which contravenes these rules and is also in violation of federal, state, or provincial statutes, regulations, or rules may be released to appropriate law enforcement authorities with jurisdiction over such infractions.

METHOD TO REGISTER A FORMAL COMPLAINT

- ☐ Presenting a signed letter to the superintendent of that department.
- ☐ Be a current Mohave County Fair exhibitor competing in the same department as the complaint that is being registered.
- ☐ The show committee will act upon any and all formal complaints.

Livestock

Department 201 - Open Cattle

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, and IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics apply.

\$20 per entry for Divisions 2-4
No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1
Note: All animals are judged in the Main Show Arena

CATTLE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

BREEDING BEEF

Division 2

Class

Heifers: *under* 12 Months
 Heifers: 1–2 Years Old
 Heifers: 2–3 Years Old

4. Cow: 3 Years and Older

5. Cow & Calf

DAIRY CATTLE

Division 3

Class

1. Dairy calf: up to 6 months of age

2. Dairy heifer: 6 months-1 year old

3. Dairy heifer: yearling, 1 year old, but under 2 years

4. Dairy cows: over 2 years old

MARKET STEER

Division 4

Class

1. Feeder Class: 999lb or *less*

Market Class: over 1000 lb. Age limit at Fair: 15–24 months

Department 202 - Open Sheep

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. **Check In Time:** Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, and IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics apply.

\$20 per entry for Divisions 2-4

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in the Main Show Arena

SHEEP SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal. Halters will be permitted.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

BREEDING SHEEP- MEAT BREEDS

Division 2

Class

1. Ewe Lamb: *under* 12 months old

2. Yearling Ewe: 12–24 months old

3. Aged Ewe: over 2 years old

4. Lamb Ram: under 12 months old

5. Yearling Ram: 12–24 months old

6. Aged Ram: over 2 years old

BREEDING SHEEP- WOOL BREEDS Division 3

Class

1. Ewe Lamb: under 12 months old

2. Yearling Ewe: 12-24 months old

3. Aged Ewe: over 2 years old

4. Lamb Ram: under 12 months old

5. Yearling Ram: 12-24 months old

6. Aged Ram: over 2 years old

MARKET LAMB

Division 4

Class

Market Lamb: over 100 lbs.
 Feeder Lamb: under 100 lbs.

Department 203 - Open Swine

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, and IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics apply.

\$20 per entry for Divisions 2-4 No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in the Main Show Arena.

SWINE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

BREEDING SWINE

Division 2

Class

- 1. Sow and litter: shown in pen only
- 2. Gilt: 6-12 months old
- 3. Sow: over 12 months old
- 4. Produce of sow: two (2) or more market hogs from litters farrowed by a sow

MARKET SWINE BARROWS & GILTS ONLY Division 3

- 1. Market Class: max weight 205-300 lbs.
- 2. Feeder Class: under 205 lbs.

Department 204 - Open Goat

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, and IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics apply.

\$20 per entry for Divisions 2-4

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in the Main Show Arena

GOAT SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal. Halters will be permitted.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

AFRICAN PYGMY GOAT- PYGMY GOAT CONFORMATION

Division 2

Class

- 1. Kid Doe: 1–12 months old
- 2. Yearling Doe: over 1 year, under 2 years
- 3. Aged Doe: 2-4 years old
- 4. Senior Aged Doe: 5 years and older
- 5. Kid Buck: 1-12 months old
- Yearling Buck: 1–2 years
- 7. Aged Buck: 2 years and older

DAIRY GOAT Ribbons Only

Division 3

Class

- 1. Junior Kid: up to 6 months old
- 2. Kid: 6–12 months old
- 3. Yearling Doe: 1-2 years
- 4. Aged Doe over 2 years
- 5. Dry Doe: *any* age
- 6. Yearling Buck: 1–2 years
- 7. Aged Buck
- 8. Herd: 3–5 animals (Doe, Buck & Kid(s)) Kids may be entered as Market Goat.

DAIRY GOAT MILKERS

Division 4

Class

- 1. First Year Milker: under 2 years old
- 2. Second Year Milker: 2 years old and under 3 years
- 3. Third Year Milker: 3 years old and *under* 4 years
- 4. Mature Milker: 4 years old and up
- 5. Dry Doe: any age (must have freshened at least once)
- 6. Herd: 3-5 animals (Doe, Buck & Kid(s)) Kids may be entered as Market Goat.

MARKET GOATS TO 12 MONTHS OPEN TO WETHERS & DOES ONLY

Class

Division 5

1. Market: over 60lbs Prospect: under 60lbs

MEAT BREED GOATS

Meat Breed goats may have horns IF their Breed requires for breed

Division 6

Class

- 1. Kid Doe: 1-12 months old
- Yearling Doe: over 1 year, under 2 years
- Aged Doe: 2 years and older
- 4. Kid Buck: 1-12 months old
- 5. Yearling Buck: 1–2 years
- 6. Aged Buck: 2 years and older
- 7. Herd: 3–5 animals (Doe, Buck & Kid(s)) Kids may be entered as Market Goat.

MINIATURE GOATS- NIGERIAN DWARF CONFORMATION **Division 7**

- 1. Kid Doe: 1–12 months old
- 2. Yearling Doe: over 1 year, under 2 years
- 3. Aged Doe: 2-4 years old
- Senior Aged Doe: 5 years and older
- 5. Kid Buck: 1-12 months old
- 6. Yearling Buck: 1–2 years
- 7. Aged Buck: 2 years and older

Small Stock

Department 205 - Open Poultry

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics, Small Stock Special Rules, and Poultry Special Rules apply.

\$10 per entry

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in their cage.

PEE WEE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

LARGE CHICKENS- PUREBRED ONLY

AMERICAN:

Plymouth Rocks, Dominiques, Wyandottes, Rhode Island Reds, Rhode Island Whites, Buckeyes, Chanteclers, Jersey Giants, Lamonas, New Hampshires, Hollands, Delawares, Javas

Division 2

Class

Old Cock: over 1 year
 Old Hen: over 1 year
 Cockerel: under 1 year
 Pullet: under 1 year

ASIATIC:

Brahmas, Cochins, Langshans

Division 3

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

ENGLISH:

Dorkings, Redcaps, Cornish, Orpingtons, Sussex, Australorps Division 4

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

MEDITERRANEAN:

Leghorns, Minorcas, Andalusians, Anconas, Sicilian Buttercups, Catalanas, Spanish

Division 5

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

CONTINENTAL:

Hamburgs, Campines, Lakenvelders, Barnevelders, Welsummers, Polish, Houdans, Faverolles, Crevecoeurs, La Fleche
Division 6

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

ALL OTHER STANDARD BREEDS:

Modern Games, Old English Games, Malays, Sumatras, Aseels, Shamos, Yokohamas, Phoenix, Cubalayas, Sultans, Naked Necks, Araucanas, Ameraucanas

Division 7

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

BANTAMS- PUREBRED ONLY

GAME BANTAM:

Modern, Old English, American Division 8

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

SINGLE COMB CLEAN LEGGED OTHER THAN GAME BANTAM

Anconas, Andalusians, Australorps, Catalanas, Campines, Delawares, Dorkings, Dutch, Hollands, Japanese, Javas, Jersey Giants, Lakenvelders, Lamonas, Leghorns, Minorcas, Naked Necks, New Hampshires, Orpingtons, Phoenix, Plymouth Rocks, Rhode Island Reds, Spanish, Sussex, Welsummers

Division 9

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

ROSE COMB CLEAN LEGGED BANTAM

Anconas, Belgian Bearded D'anvers, Dorkings, Dominiques, Hamburgs, Leghorns, Minorcas, Red Caps, Rhode Islands, Rosecombs, Sebrights, Wyandottes

Division 10

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

ALL OTHER COMBS CLEAN LEGGED BANTAM

Ameraucanas, Araucanas, Buckeyes, Chanteclers, Cornish, Crevecouers, Cubalayas, Houdans, La Fleche, Malays, Polish, Shamos, Sicilian Buttercups, Sumatras, Yokohamas

Division 11

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

FEATHER LEGGED BANTAM

Booted, Brahams, Cochins, Faverolles, Langshans, Silkies, Sultans, D'uccle Division 12

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

OTHER FOWL

DUCKS

Division 13

Class

Old Drake: over 1 year
 Old Duck: over 1 year
 Young Drake: under 1 year
 Young Duck: under 1 year

GEESE

Division 14

Class

Old Gander: over 1 year
 Old Goose: over 1 year
 Young Gander: under 1 year
 Young Goose: under 1 year

EXOTIC

Pheasants, Quail, Peacocks, Guinea, Other Division 15

Class

Old Male Game Bird
 Old Female Game Bird

3. Young Male Game Bird

4. Young Female Game Bird

PET CHICKEN

Cannot be entered in any other Division **Division 16**

Class

1. White Chicken

2. Brown Chicken

3. Blue or Green Chicken

4. All Others

EGGS

Division 17

Class

1. White Chicken

2. Brown Chicken

3. Blue or Green Chicken

4. Duck

5. All Others

TURKEYS

Division 18

Class

Old Tom: over 1 year
 Old Hen: over 1 year
 Cockerel: under 1 year
 Young Hen: under 1 year

Department 206 - Open Pigeon & Game Birds

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics and Small Stock Special Rules apply.

\$10 per entry

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1

Note: All animals are judged in their cage.

PEE WEE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal. Halters will be permitted.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

PIGEONS- FANCY

Division 2

Class

- 1. Cock (specify breed & variety)
- Hen (specify breed & variety)
- Pair (specify breed & variety)

PIGEONS- FLYING

Division 3

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

PIGEONS- UTILITY

Division 4

Class

Same Classes as Division 2

GAME BIRDS

Division 5

- 1. Pheasant Cock (specify breed & variety)
- 2. Pheasant Hen (specify breed & variety)
- 3. Quail Cock (specify breed & variety)
- 4. Quail Hen (specify breed & variety)
- 5. Any Other (specify breed & variety)

Department 207 - Open Rabbit

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM – 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics and Small Stock Special Rules apply.

\$10 per entry

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in their cage.

PEE WEE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - A. The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal.
 - B. No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

BREEDS MATURING OVER 8 LBS.

New Zealand, Rex, Satin, other recognized breeds

Division 2

Class

- 1. Senior Buck: over 8 months (specify breed & variety)
- 2. Senior Doe: over 8 months (specify breed & variety)
- 3. Intermediate Buck: 6–8 months (specify breed & variety)
- 4. Intermediate Doe: 6–8 months (specify breed & variety)
- 5. Junior Buck: under 6 months (specify breed & variety)
- Junior Doe: under 6 months (specify breed & variety)

BREEDS MATURING UNDER 8 LBS.

Dutch, Holland Lops, Mini Lops, Netherland Dwarfs Division 3

Class

- 1. Senior Buck: *over* 6 months (specify breed & variety)
- 1. Senior Doe: over 6 months (specify breed & variety)
- 2. Junior Buck: under 6 months (specify breed & variety)
- 3. Junior Doe: under 6 months (specify breed & variety)

PET CLASS

Division 4

- 1. Doe & Litter (Litter 6 weeks or older- no more than 8 to a litter)
- 2. Pet rabbit any crossbreed

Department 208 - Open Cavy

ALL ENTRIES WILL BE ONLINE ONLY. Link to website will be posted no later than August 1, 2023.

Entry Closing Date: Fri, August 18, 2023. No late entries accepted. Check In Time: Wed, September 13, 2023 3:00 PM - 6:00 PM

Judging Date: Schedule provided at Fair

Release Date: Sun, September 17, 2023 12:00 PM

All General Rules & Regulations for Exhibitors, Section 200 Open Livestock & Small Stock Rules & Regulations, IAFE National Code of Show Ring Ethics and Small Stock Special Rules apply.

\$10 per entry

No fee for Pee Wee Showmanship Division 1 Note: All animals are judged in their cage.

PEE WEE SHOWMANSHIP

Division 1 — Pee Wee Age 4-7

Class

- 1. Pee Wee Showmanship
 - The "Pee Wee" exhibitor must be able to control the animal.
 - No fee will be charged and no premiums will be paid. Prizes will be given.

CAVY (GUINEA PIG)

Division 2

Class

Senior Boar: 6 months & over
 Senior Sow: 6 months & over
 Intermediate Boar: 4-6 months

4. Intermediate Sow: Boar: 4-6 months

5. Junior Boar: *under* 4 months6. Junior Sow: *under* 4 months7. Sow & Litter (*under* 6 weeks)

4-H AND FFA DIVISION

ENTRY DEADLINE: All entries must be RECEIVED by Friday, August 18, 2023

Mohave County 4-H Leaders Co	ouncil
President	
Vice-President	Aaron Campa
Secretary	Judy Lent
Treasurer	Becky Gross
Mohave County FFA Advisor	Clayton Addison

Mohave County Cooperative Extension 101 East Beale Street, Suite A Kingman, Arizona 86401-5827

Tuesday, September 12, 2023

4-H Family & Consumer Science Projects JUDGING9:30 AM
4-H/FFA General Projects JUDGING9:30 AM
4-H/FFA Project Showmanship, Interview Judging5:00 PM

Project Directors	
Beef	Aaron Campa
Sheep	Cristi
McReynolds	
Swine	Becky Gross
Goat/Dairy	Chas Barker
Small Animals	
Companion Animals	Gerri Goers-
Rogers	
General Projects	Peggy Koehler
Family & Consumer Sciences	Kristy Koehler
Livestock Judging	Garret Walker
Shooting Sports	Stacy Hadley
Youth Representatives	
Beef	
Sheep	Gracie Forsse
Swine	Brooke Forsse
Goat/Dairy	Autumn
Ostermeyer	
Small Animals	
Companion Animals	
General Projects	Calah Tular
3	Calco Tylci
Family & Consumer Sciences	Abigail Tyler
•	Abigail Tyler
Family & Consumer Sciences	Abigail Tyler Brooke Forsse

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS

NOTE: All times are subject to delays. No event will begin before the designated time.

Sunday, September 10, 2023 4-H/FFA General Projects Exhibits RECEIVED 3:00 PM-6:00 PM 4-H Food & Nutrition Exhibits RECEIVED 3:00 PM-6:00 PM	Wednesday, September 13, 2023 4-H/FFA Companion Animals RECEIVED8:00 AM-6:00 PM
4-H Clothing Exhibits RECEIVED3:00 PM-6:00 PM4-H Cat Show (Livestock Arena)3:00 PM4-H Dog Show (Livestock Arena)4:00 PM	Thursday, September 14, 2023 4-H/FFA Judging (Livestock Arena)
Monday, September 11, 2023 4-H/FFA General Projects Exhibits RECEIVED 5:00 PM-7:00 PM 4-H Food & Nutrition Exhibits RECEIVED 5:00 PM-7:00 PM 4-H Clothing Exhibits RECEIVED 5:00 PM-7:00 PM	Sunday, September 17, 2023 Companion Animals & Non-Animal Exhibits RELEASED. 4:00 PM

MOHAVE COUNTY FAIR 4-H AND FFA DIVISION

GENERAL RULES AND REGULATIONS EXHIBITOR QUALIFICATIONS

 Only members who are enrolled in the current 4-H or FFA year, and currently enrolled in a 4-H Club OR Agri science class and are under the supervision and instruction of a 4-H Leader or Agri-Ed Instructor, and who are in good standing, may compete in the 4-H and FFA Divisions. Record Books must be current and turned into the Extension Office by Friday, August 18, 2023, at 5:00 PM (Excluding Cloverbuds).

4-H Youth Development Program

Cloverbuds: 5 - 7 years old prior to Jan 1 of the current club year. 4-H Club: 8 - 18 years old prior to Jan 1 of the current club year. A member in "Good Standing":

- a) 75% attendance at Club level.
- b) A demonstration given on the Club or County level.
- c) Participate in at least one County event prior to the County Fair.
- d) Exhibit at Mohave County Fair in each project to be completed.
- e) Submit a completed and up-to-date Record Book at the end of the 4-H Year

FFA

FFA members may exhibit through the Mohave County Fair immediately following graduation from High School.

FFA Members:

- Must be passing ALL classes.
- Must be participating in fundraisers.
- Must attend 50% of all FFA meetings.
- Must have an FFA Record Book checked by Advisor.

EXHIBITOR DIVISIONS

2. <u>JUNIOR MEMBERS</u> 4-H age 8-10 <u>INTERMEDIATE MEMBERS</u> 4-H age 11-13 <u>SENIOR MEMBERS</u> 4-H age 14-18

4-H age is determined by the age of a member at 11:59 p.m. on December 31 of the current 4-H year (October 1 through September 30)

ENTRY AND REGISTRATION

- ENTRY DEADLINE: All entries must be RECEIVED by Friday, August 18, 2023
- 4. Exhibits entered must be checked in by the registered Exhibitor by the deadline for their division or they cannot be exhibited. <u>Exhibits incorrectly entered may be exhibited, but not judged.</u> Upon arrival at the fairgrounds, check with Division Project Director or bulletin board for stall assignment.
- Only one entry per lot, unless otherwise stated. All exhibits must be the work of the Exhibitor. More than one animal may be shown if they are in different lots.
- 6. Only exhibits to be judged may be brought to the fairgrounds. Each Exhibitor must bring their own exhibit to Judging Class, except in unusual circumstances, such as sickness, family emergency, conflict in 4-H/FFA schedule, or having more than one entry in a class. Extracurricular activities will not be considered as an exception. Each Exhibitor must use his/her own exhibit in the Showmanship competition unless permission is granted from the Division Project Director and said exhibit must be entered in the Fair for judging.
- All 4-H/FFA members will abide by the 4-H/FFA Fair Committee decisions. The 4-H/FFA Fair Committee will consist of the current 4-H Leaders' Council Executive Officers, Project Directors and FFA Advisor.
- 8. Every effort will be made to protect and care for entries, but in no case will the Fair management, including its officers, commissioners, servants, agents and/or employees, be responsible for any damage or loss which may occur. Each Exhibitor must furnish his own food and water equipment. All exhibits will be cared for during the hours of the Fair. If extra care is needed contact appropriate Project Director.
- Entries must represent the project work the 4-H or FFA member is caring for this year, and not have been previously exhibited at the Fair (except Companion Animal classes). Exhibitors may enter only in the Class

- which corresponds to the projects enrolled in. Exhibitor may not show another person's animal unless the Division Project Directors designate otherwise.
- 10. It is our intent that all Exhibitors present themselves in appropriate and professional dress. Therefore, these GUIDELINES should be used in determining appropriate dress.

. No Ball Caps

ALL SHOWMANSHIP, CONFIRMATION AND COMPANION ANIMAL Classes

4-H Exhibitors: long-sleeve, white or green collared shirt (or combination), dark long pants and close-toed shoes and belt **FFA Exhibitors:** must wear Official dress during all shows.

ALL GENERAL PROJECTS

4-H AND FFA Exhibitors: collared shirt, long pants, and close-toed shoes.

- 11. Not all Lots may be eligible to exhibit at the Arizona State Fair.
- 12. Exhibitors must FIT and SHOW their own animals with help from other members from Mohave County, & P.D. IMPORTANT! Parents and Leaders are reminded that all work pertaining to cleanliness of areas and to the educational exhibits during the Mohave County Fair must be done by the Club Members. The educational value of such activities is lost if Members are not allowed to be responsible for their part in the activities. Exhibitor will be disqualified from Showmanship Event if rule is violated, excluding situations that are deemed to be unsafe. (Refer to PROTEST AND APPEAL).
- 14. No vehicles will be allowed in stall area between the hours of 9:00AM and 9:00PM, except hours and days when livestock is scheduled to be received or released. The stall area will be open to vehicles from 6:00 AM to 9:00 AM and 9:00 PM to 10:00 PM for the purpose of loading or unloading feed and tack. The stall area will close at 10:00 PM and only authorized persons will be allowed in the stall area after 10:00 PM. There will be a guard on duty from 10:00 PM to 7:00 AM in the stall area. Barns must be always manned by a leader between the hours of 7:00 AM and 10:00 PM. All Exhibitors should use the East Gate located on Harrison Street. Gate hours will be from 5:00 AM to 11:00 PM.
- 15. All entries will be released at 10:00 AM, Sunday, September 17, 2023. All exhibits MUST stay in place until 10:00 AM Sunday. Parents or family members may help with tear down and clean up. Clubs not meeting their time commitment or not cleaning up after themselves in the Exhibit Hall will be fined \$25.00.
- 16. ALL Exhibitors, Parents, Leaders, Advisors and Agents will abide by the INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF FAIRS AND EXPOSITIONS, NATIONAL CODE OF SHOW RING ETHICS.
- 17. All animals will be clean, healthy, in manageable condition and proper weight for animal prior to arrival at the fairgrounds. If needed, condition of health will be addressed at a 4-H/FFA Fair Committee meeting, will then be determined if veterinarian on-call needs to be called, animal isolation, or unfit for Fair. Animals not in show condition (clean, healthy, in manageable condition) will not be checked in.
- 18. Members not properly caring for and/or delivering their animals to the designated location when called for may be charged a \$25.00 penalty fee. Manure and bedding must be hauled to manure pile behind stalls to collection area.
- 19. Only Members in good standing, with the help of certified leaders, may assist other members from Mohave County in the handling of animals. It is the member's responsibility to be ready for each class they are showing in. The Class will be called "On Deck", and then called "To the Ring", 2 minutes later the "Last Call" and after 1 minute the gate will close and the class will start. No late entries.

JUDGING

- 20. A. All animal exhibits and contests will be judged on the Danish system of awards. Entries may be placed in Blue, Red or White Ribbon category. A Grand Champion and Reserve Champion will be named from the <u>blue</u> award group, if the competition merits. The decision of Judge(s) is final.
 - B. All Non-Animal exhibits and contests will be judged by Club Member's age and year in the project by the Danish system. Blue, Red or White Ribbons may be awarded. In Lots where there is no competition, the judges may decide which award, if any, is merited. In all cases, Judges' placing will be final. Judges should give reasons for ribbons awarded. Exhibit building will be closed to

- Exhibitors during judging. The various skills, craftsmanship and designs will be the basis for evaluation on judging. Size of article will not be considered, unless applicable.
- C. Award is considered final when ribbon has been placed.
- 21. The Showmanship Contest will be judged on the Exhibitor's ability to show his/her animal to its advantage and his/her knowledge in handling, fitting, and selecting animals for production and show. The Judge may also ask questions pertaining to the project. Separate classes will be held for judging Junior and Senior Showmanship. No ribbons from Showmanship Contest will be displayed on person or animal during Conformation classes.
- 22. Other entries not listed in the Fair Book may be shown and judged by approval of the 4-H/FFA Fair Committee. (See Rule 7).

PROTEST AND APPEAL

- 23. The 4-H/FFA Fair Committee will decide on any complaints or grievances that come about during the Mohave County Fair 4-H and FFA Division. CODE OF CONDUCT - All Exhibitors, Parents, and Leaders will conduct themselves in a sportsmanlike manner. DISCOURTESY or UNSPORTSMANLIKE conduct will NOT be tolerated.
- 24. All protests must be made to and filed with the 4-H/FFA Fair Committee within five (5) hours after the decision has been made. It being considered that a decision is made when the notation of the decision of the Committee or Judge is entered in the department record book.
- 25. All protests must be made in writing and must be accompanied by a deposit of \$10.00. Deposit will only be returned if protest is upheld. Protests must state plainly the cause of complaint or appeal, with specific charges and recital of the facts relied upon or the rule violated, naming witnesses and their addresses by whom proofs are to be made.
- 26. No protest or appeal based upon a statement that the Judge(s) is incompetent or have overlooked an animal or article will be considered by the 4-H/FFA Fair Committee, whose decision shall be final.

CLUB EXHIBITOR PARTICIPATION AWARD

A Club Exhibitor Participation Award will be presented to the Club with the highest number of non-poster exhibits displayed in the Exhibit Building prorated by the number of non-Animal related project members officially enrolled in the club. A point value will be allotted for each exhibit; 3 Points, Blue Ribbon; 2 Points, Red Ribbon; 1 Point, White Ribbon.

Total Points / # Members=Score

AWARDS: 1ST PLACE \$50.00; 2ND PLACE \$35.00; 3RD PLACE \$15.00

DEPARTMENT 500- CLUB EXHIBITS

- The Club Exhibit provides Members an opportunity to acquaint the
 public with a specific phase of their Club or Chapter Program. The
 exhibit can show what they have learned, the activities in which they
 have participated, or the contributions of their Club to the community.
 Judges will insist upon high quality of products and materials used in the
 exhibit. A high scoring exhibit will be artistically arranged, colorful and
 attractive.
- 2. Club exhibits shall be limited to one entry by a Club or Chapter.
- 3. Exhibit must be designed, constructed, and installed by Members.
- Exhibitors must make arrangements to replace all fruit and vegetables which deteriorate during the Fair.
- Moving parts or mechanical devices in the exhibits must be kept in operation during the entire time of the Fair.
- Clubs or Chapters wishing to compete must submit online entry by Entry Deadline.

CLASS 1 CLUB EXHIBIT

Lot 1 Club/Chapter Exhibit - Exhibits must not exceed 4'Dx4'x7'H		
AW	ARDS 1ST PLACE	\$50.00
	2ND PLACE	\$35.00
	3RD PLACE	\$15.00
Lot 2	Club Banner	Ribbons ONLY
Lot 3	Group Project	Ribbons ONLY
Lot 4	Clover Bud Group Exhibit Participa	tion Ribbons ONLY

DEPARTMENT 501 – COMPANION ANIMALS DOG / POCKET PETS / CATSREPTILES / AMPHIBIANS / SNAKES DOG

- Dogs must be trained exclusively by the 4-H Member during the project year, beginning October 1. The skills exhibited by the dog must be the result of the 4-H Member's work with that dog. All grooming MUST BE DONE by the Member. Members MUST be the PRIMARY caregiver (including feeding, cleaning & training of Animal.
- 2. A 4-H Member may show as many dogs as wished, except that no more than one dog may be shown in each Class. A separate entry form MUST be submitted for each dog.
- 3. All 4-H Members are limited to one Obedience Class per dog except in Brace Classes.
- 4. All dogs must be brought to the show on a six (6) foot training leash and training collar. Spike collars will not be permitted.
- 5. Obedience Classes will be judged by American Kennel Club standards. The judge's decision is final.
- 6. Female dogs in season must not be brought to the show grounds.
- 7. All dogs brought to the show grounds must have current effective Rabies, Distemper and Parvovirus inoculations. Attach copy to entry form.
- 8. Ill or diseased dogs must not be brought to the show grounds. (Proof of inoculations <u>MUST</u> accompany entry form copy of certificate or other proof.)
- 9. Any dog receiving a minimum of a blue award or the equivalent in Pre-Notice A, must advance to the next Obedience Class the following year.
- 10. Entries will be reviewed by the Project Director to ensure each handler and dog is in the appropriate Class. No changes will be made at or during Fair.
- 11. A handler must obtain a minimum score, to be set by Judge (depending on which judging method is used), to qualify for specific ribbons, trophies, etc. Generally, AKC judging sheets are utilized; refer to that form for guidelines on scoring.

CLASS 1 OBEDIENCE

- Lot 1 Pre-Novice A Junior
- Lot 2 Pre-Novice A Senior
- Lot 3 Pre-Novice B Open (8-18)
- Lot 4 Novice Junior
- Lot 5 Novice Senior
- Lot 6 Graduate Novice Junior
- Lot 7 Graduate Novice Senior
- Lot 8 Open (8-18)
- Lot 9 Utility Open (8-18)
- Lot 10 Pre-Novice Brace Open (8-18)
- Lot 11 Novice Brace Open (8-18)

CLASS 2 SHOWMANSHIP - SPECIAL RULES

- Lot 1 Junior Showmanship
- Lot 2 Intermediate Showmanship
- Lot 3 Senior Showmanship

As a general rule, the Judge will consider the following items to a varying degree in reaching his/her decision:

- A. Handler's attentiveness to the Judge
- B. "Stacking" the dog; achieving the correct show stance. ("Baiting" is allowed in this instance, as in some breeds it is necessary to achieve the desired stance.)
- C. Achieving the proper gait to best show the dog's movement.
- D. Handler's ability to control dog
- E. Grooming and presentation of the dog
- F. Sportsmanship
- G. Overall balance of presentation: poise and style of handler
- H. Appropriate dress of handler (See General Rule 10)

CLASS 3 DOG AGILITY (Lot 1 - 3 must use flat collar)

- Lot 1 Junior Pre-Novice Agility
- Lot 2 Senior Pre-Novice Agility
- Lot 3 Junior Novice Agility (No Baiting)
- Lot 4 Senior Novice Agility (No Baiting)

CLASS 4 RALLY

- Lot 1 Junior
- Lot 2 Intermediate
- Lot 3 Senior

REPTILES / AMPHIBIANS / SNAKES

Members may exhibit up to 5 animals.

CLASS 11 REPTILES / AMPHIBIANS / SNAKES

- Lot 1 Junior Showmanship
- Lot 2 Intermediate Showmanship
- Lot 3 Senior Showmanship

CLASS 12 REPTILES

Lot 1 Conformation (max 5 animals)

CLASS 13 AMPHIBIANS

Lot 1 Conformation (max 5 animals)

CLASS 14 SNAKES

Lot 1 Conformation (max 5 animals)

POCKET PETS

Members may exhibit up to 5 animals.

CLASS 15 POCKET PETS

- Lot 1 Junior Showmanship
- Lot 2 Intermediate Showmanship
- Lot 3 Senior Showmanship

CLASS 16 POCKET PETS

Lot 1 Conformation (max 5 animals)

CATS

Members may exhibit up to 5 animals.

- Cats must be trained exclusively by the 4-H Member during the project year, beginning October 1. The skills exhibited by the cat must be the result of the 4-H Member's work with that cat. All grooming MUST BE DONE by the member. Members MUST be the PRIMARY caregiver (including feeding, cleaning & training of Animal) by the OWNERSHIP DEADLINE of May 31.
- A 4-H Member may show as many cats as wished, except that no more than one cat may be shown in each Class. A separate entry form MUST be submitted for each cat.
- All cats must be brought to the show harnessed and leashed (a carrier may be used if necessary).
- Toes MUST be trimmed, capped, or declawed. All males MUST be neutered (EXCEPT Class 17).
- 5. Female cats in season must not be brought to the show grounds.
- All cats brought to the show grounds must have current effective Rabies and Distemper inoculations. Attach copy to entry form.
- Ill or diseased cats must not be brought to the show grounds. (Proof of inoculations MUST accompany entry form – copy of certificate or other proof.)
- Entries will be reviewed by the Project Director to ensure each handler and cat is in the appropriate class. No changes will be made at or during Fair.
- 9. No pregnant or nursing cats may be entered. All animal exhibits and contests will be judged on the Danish system of awards. Entries may be placed in Blue, Red or White Ribbon category. A Grand Champion and Reserve Champion will be named from the <u>blue</u> award group, if competition merits. The decision of judge(s) is final.

CLASS 17 SHOWMANSHIP

- Lot 1 Junior Showmanship
- Lot 2 Intermediate Showmanship
- Lot 3 Senior Showmanship

As a general rule, the Judge will consider the following items to a varying degree in reaching his/her decision:

- A. Handler's attentiveness to the judge
- B. "Stacking" the cat; achieving the correct show stance. ("Baiting" is allowed in this instance.)
- C. Handler's ability to control cat
- D. Grooming and presentation of the cat
- E. Sportsmanship
- F. Overall balance of presentation: poise and style of handler
- G. Appropriate dress of handler (See General Rule 10)

CLASS 18 KITTEN HOUSEHOLD - 4-8 Months Old

- Lot 1 Long Haired Female
- Lot 2 Long Haired Male
- Lot 3 Short Haired Female
- Lot 4 Short Haired Male

CLASS 19 CATS - 9 Months to 9 Years

- Lot 1 Long Haired Female
- Lot 2 Long Haired Male
- Lot 3 Short Haired Female
- Lot 4 Short Haired Male

CLASS 20 SENIOR CATS - 10 Years and Older

- Lot 1 Long Haired Female
- Lot 2 Long Haired Male
- Lot 3 Short Haired Female
- Lot 4 Short Haired Male

DEPARTMENT 502 – PROJECT SHOWMANSHIP

PROJECT SHOWMANSHIP: 5:00 PM, Tuesday, September 12, 2023. Only ONE ENTRY per Exhibitor will be allowed. Projects shown are from the Family & Consumer Science or General Project areas.

PROJECT SHOWMANSHIP: When an Exhibit is Interview Judged, the 4-H member is present. The Member will present the Exhibit to the Judge along with their exhibit card. The advantage of Interview Judging is that the Member is given the opportunity to demonstrate their

knowledge of the Exhibit and is also able to get direct feedback from the Judge. All Exhibitors will present themselves in appropriate and professional dress (see Rule 10).

CLASS 1 INTERVIEW JUDGING

- Lot 1 Junior Showmanship
- Lot 2 Intermediate Showmanship
- Lot 3 Senior Showmanship

Unless otherwise stated, work must be from the current project year.

FAMILY & CONSUMER SCIENCE

RECIPE CARDS MUST be attached to all food entries.

The following Classes will be divided into three age groups:

Junior: Age 8-10 Intermediate Age 11-13 Senior: Age 14-18

NO names on the front of entries, Entry will be disqualified

Lot 8 Salsa, your own recipe (4, ½ pint min)

Each Exhibitor must bring their own exhibit to Judging Class/Auction, except in unusual circumstances, such as sickness, or family emergency. CLOVER BUDS excluded.

Clubs not cleaning up after themselves or covering their scheduled time(s) in the 4-H/FFA Exhibit Building will be fined \$25.00.

DEPARTMENT 503 – NUTRITIONAL SCIENCES

Classes ar	re open only to Members enrolled in corresponding project.	CLASS 4	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
CLASS 1	COOKING 101 – Plates will be provided	Lot 1 Lot 2	Pita Bread Page 20(cooking 401 book) (5) Pita Bread own recipe (5)
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Lot 2	
Lot 1	Cookies (5)		White Chili page 65(cooking 401 book) (4 jars)
Lot 2	Granola, recipe page 35 (cooking 101 book) (3 bars)	Lot 4	White Chili your own recipe (4 jars)
Lot 3	Granola, any recipe (3 bars)	Lot 5	Classic Chocolate Fudge Page 89(cooking 401 book) (5)
Lot 4	Brownies, recipe on page 67 (cooking 101 book) (5)	Lot 6	Any Classic Chocolate Fudge own recipe (5)
Lot 5	Brownies, any recipe (5)	CLASS 5	FOOD PRESERVATION PROJECT – Plates will be
Lot 6	Muffins, recipe on page 54 (cooking 101 book) (5)		Member must be enrolled in project. Attach recipe card to exhibit.
Lot 7	Muffins, your own recipe (5)		rd with source of food and method of preserving. Bring 4 Jars if
Lot 8	Other item not listed (5)		ing State Fair.
CLASS 2	COOKING 201 – Plates will be provided	Lot 1	Canning (3) Lot 9 Fruits (3)
Lot 1	Biscuits, rolled recipe on page 50 (cooking 201 book) (5)	Lot 1	Freezing (3) Lot 10 Jams (3)
Lot 2	Biscuits, your own recipe (5)	Lot 2	Jellies (3) Lot 10 Jams (3) Jellies (3) Lot 11 Marmalade (3)
Lot 3	Scones, recipe page 51 (cooking 201 book) (5)	Lot 3	Preserves (3) Lot 12 Salsa (3)
Lot 4	Scones, any recipe (5)	Lot 4 Lot 5	Pickles (3) Lot 12 Saisa (5) Pickles (3) Lot 13 Syrups, Oils, Vinegar (3)
Lot 5	Funny Cake, page 87 (cooking 201 book) (no frosting), 8 inches	Lot 5	Relishes (3) Lot 14 Vegetable (3)
Lot 6	Any Scratch Cake, your own recipe (no box) (no frosting), 8	Lot 6 Lot 7	Drying (3) Lot 14 Vegetable (3) Lot 14 Vegetable (3) Lot 15 Other Preserved Foods (3)
	inches		Conserves (3)
Lot 7	Basic Nut Bread, page 48 (cooking 201 book) (no variation)	Lot 8	Conserves (5)
Lot 8	Any Nut Bread recipe	CLASS 6	YEAST BREADS PROJECT – Plates will be provided.
Lot 9	Other item not listed (5)	Member r	must be enrolled in project. Attach recipe card to entry.
	· /	Lot 1	White yeast bread (1 loaf)
CLASS 3	1	Lot 2	Wheat yeast bread (1 loaf)
Lot 1	Cinnamon Rolls, page 43 (cooking 301 book) (5)	Lot 3	Yeast bread other than whole wheat or white (1 loaf)
Lot 2	Cinnamon Rolls, any recipe (5)	Lot 4	Batter bread (1 loaf)
Lot 3	Indian Fry Bread	Lot 5	Batter Rolls or Muffins (5)
Lot 4	Any other bread your own recipe (1 loaf)	Lot 6	Shaped white yeast rolls (5)
Lot 5	Tea Ring, recipe page 45 (cooking 301 book)	Lot 7	Shaped whole wheat rolls (5)
Lot 6	Tea Ring, any recipe	Lot 8	Breads of many lands (limit of 3)
Lot 7	Confetti Bean Salsa, page 74 (cooking 301 book)	Lot 9	Sweet dough (limit of 3 different products)
	(4, ½ pint min)	Lot 10	Pita bread

Lot 11 Other

CLASS 7 QUICK BREADS – Plates will be provided. Attach recipe card to entry. Member must be enrolled in Yeast Bread or Bread Project.

- Lot 1 Biscuits (5 per plate)
- Lot 2 Muffins (5 per plate)
- Lot 3 Doughnuts (5 per plate)
- Lot 4 Pancakes/Waffles (3 per plate)
- Lot 5 Loaf Bread (includes fruit, nut, or vegetables)
- Lot 6 Coffee Cake
- Lot 7 Cake
- Lot 8 Cupcakes (3 per plate)
- Lot 9 Cookies (5 per plate)
- Lot 10 Brownies (5 per plate)
- Lot 11 International Breads
- Lot 12 Other

MICROWAVE SERIES PROJECTS

Plates will be provided. Member must be enrolled in project.

CLASS 8 BAG OF TRICKS

- Lot 1 Fudge, Chocolate (5)
- Lot 2 Fudge, Peanut Butter (5)

CLASS 9 MICRO MAGICIANS – Plates will be provided.

- Lot 1 Bar Cookies, recipe on page 28 (5)
- Lot 2 Bar Cookies, your own recipe (5)
- Lot 3 Fudge Brownie, recipe on page 30
- Lot 4 Fudge Brownie, your own recipe (5)
- Lot 5 Upside Down Cake, recipe on page 32-33
- Lot 6 Upside Down Cake, your own recipe

CLASS 10 AMAZING RAYS - Plates will be provided.

- Lot 1 Peanut Brittle, recipe on page 26
- Lot 2 Taffy, recipe on page 27
- Lot 3 Any Other Candy
- Lot 4 Coffee Cake, recipe on page 24

CLASS 11 PRESTO MEALS - Plates will be provided.

- Lot 1 Chocolate Cake, recipe on page 16 (8 inch)
- Lot 2 Chocolate Cake, your own recipe (8 inch)
- Lot 3 Carrot Cake, recipe on page 16 (8 inch)
- Lot 4 Carrot Cake, your own recipe (8 inch)
- Lot 5 Any Cake, your own recipe (8 inch)
- Lot 6 Cup Cake, any recipe or mix (5)
- Lot 7 Grape Jelly, recipe on page 26
- Lot 8 Any Jelly
- Lot 9 Strawberry Jam, recipe on page 27
- Lot 10 Any Other Jam, your own recipe
- Lot 11 Cherry Pie, recipe on page 28
- Lot 12 Any Fruit Pie, any recipe
- Lot 13 Pecan Pie, recipe on page 29
- Lot 14 Any Nut Pie

CLASS 12 INTERNATIONAL FOODS - Plates will be provided.

(Open to all Members). Attach recipe card to exhibit.

Lot 1 Non-Perishable food item: Beginning Level

The International Foods category is designed for youth who are interested in other cultures and customs. Member may enter food items or educational exhibit which represents the richness of a country and its culture. There is no limit to the number of items entered per lot. Recipes ARE NOT required to come from project materials.

On the first index card write:

- a) A description of the country of origin for the food you prepared.
- Describe the occasion when the food item would be served.
- Using the food pyramid guidelines, include nutritional information of the food item entered.
- d) On the backside of the card include a traditional menu in which the food item you are entering would be served.

On the <u>second index card write</u>: the directions for preparing the food item entered. Please provide only 3 servings of your entry item.

CLASS 13 SELF-DETERMINED PROJECT

Lot 1 Exhibit of product made in the project (limit of 3)

DEPARTMENT 504 – SPECIALTY FOODS

DECORATED CAKES (will not be judged for taste) but may be cut.

Classes are open only to Members enrolled in corresponding project. State age and year in project. Oversize cakes will be disqualified.

CLASS 1 1st Year in project, use Lots below

CLASS 2 2nd and 3rd Year in project, use Lots below

CLASS 3 4th or more Year in project, use Lots below

(Entries must be on disposable plate or board and covered carefully.)

- Lot 1 Any Cake, w/Fondant and/or decorator tube (14" board max)
- Lot 2 Any Cake, using decorator tube. NO fondant (14" board max)
- Lot 3 Any Cake, with edible decorations (14" board max)
- Lot 4 Cake decorated for special occasion or holiday (2 tier max)(14 "board max)
- Lot 5 Decorated pre-formed cake
- Lot 6 Decorated cupcakes (3)
- Lot 7 Decorated petit fours (4)
- Lot 8 Gingerbread House, on 10"x10" board
- Lot 9 4-H Theme Cake (14" board max)
- Lot 10 Cake using Fondant only (14" board)
- Lot 11 Decorated cookies (3)
- Lot 12 Non-edible base, using decorator tube, decorations may include non-edible products (14" board max)

CLASS 4 SELF-DETERMINED PROJECT

Lot 1 Exhibit of product made in the project (limit of 3)

DEPARTMENT 505 – SEWING & TEXTILES

CLASSES OPEN TO MEMBERS ENROLLED IN CORRESPONDING PROJECTS. All Exhibits should be clean and pressed.

CLASS 1 UNDER CONSTRUCTION PROJECT CURRICULUM

- Lot 1 Bookmark
- Lot 2 Pillowcase/Pillow
- Lot 3 Nine Patch Pillow
- Lot 4 Tote Bag
- Lot 5 PJ Pants
- Lot 6 Autograph Elephant
- Lot 7 Surged Article
- Lot 8 Garment made using a pattern
- Lot 9 Apror
- Lot 10 Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (limit 4)

CLASS 2 FASHION FORWARD

- Lot 1 Locker/Sewing Organizer
- Lot 2 Garment or Bag with Patch Pocket
- Lot 3 Garment with Patch Pocket with Flap
- Lot 4 Garment with Inside Pocket
- Lot 5 Pillow with Zipper Closure
- Lot 6 Pillow with Button Closure
- Lot 7 Garment with Zipper Closure
- Lot 8 Garment with Button Closure
- Lot 9 Denim Garment
- Lot 10 Garment with at least 1 of following: collar, cuffs, yoke, waistband
- Lot 11 Item made with recycled Denim
- Lot 12 Fleece Hat (Specify Size)
- Lot 13 Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (limit 4)

CLASS 3 REFINE DESIGN

- Lot 1 Garment made by combining patterns. Provide illustrations or copy of pattern envelopes combined.
- Lot 2 Outdoor Apparel (Jacket/Vest)
- Lot 3 Backpack
- Lot 4 Duffle Bag
- Lot 5 Tailored Garment
- Lot 6 Embellished Garment, Original Design
- Lot 7 Spandex Garment
- Lot 8 Decorative Plain Weave Item, include written directions
- Lot 9 Decorative Twill Weave Item, include written directions
- Lot 10 Create your own weaving pattern
- Lot 11 Bed Covering with 1 or more matching accessories

Lot 12	Computer Printed Design on Fabric	Lot 1	Pillow
	Receiving Blanket with Center Design		Wall Hanging
	Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (Limit 4)	Lot 3	Blanket, lap, or crib size
CT AGG 4	CDOCHEE MADE EACH	Lot 4	Clothing Item
CLASS 4		Lot 5	Other than described
	Hat & Scarf, see page 16 Cushion, see page 19	DEDA	DEMENSE FOR CONCUMED COUNCE
Lot 2 Lot 3	Baby Afghan, see page 21	DEPA	ARTMENT 506 – CONSUMER SCIENCE
	Lacy Shawl, see page 23	C1	
Lot 5	Shells, see page 25		e open only to Members enrolled in corresponding project n. Classes and Lots based on 4-H Project Curriculum manuals.
Lot 6	Rug, see page 29		card explaining the purpose and use of the item.
Lot 7	Afghan Stitch, see page 31	menude a	card explaining the purpose and use of the item.
	Child's Shoe Bag, see page 34	CLASS 1	GROWING MY OWN
			Bloomin' Bags
CLASS 5	ABC's of CROCHET		My Learning Box
Lot 1	Simply Slippers	Lot 3	Story Masks
Lot 2	All Star Slippers	Lot 4	Potato Pals!
CLASS 6	OTHER CROCHET ITEMS (2 per lot)	Lot 5	Journal/Scrapbook
Lot 1	Items in Single Crochet	Lot 6	My Morning Routine
Lot 2	Items in Double Crochet	Lot 7 Lot 8	I Fit in My Family Home Hazard Hunt
Lot 3	Item in Crochet Pattern Stitches		Be a Toy Inspector
Lot 4	Hat		Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (limit 2)
Lot 5	Scarf	Lot 10	7 my outer term using teeninques teamed in project (mint 2)
Lot 6	Glove/Wrist Warmer	CLASS 2	GROWING WITH OTHERS
Lot 7	Slippers	Lot 1	Home Alone Game
Lot 8	Shirt/Sweater/Shawl (clothing item)		My Plan for Me
Lot 9	Bag/Purse		Picture This
	Baby Blanket (Min 36"x36")	Lot 4	Toys for Tools
	Large Blanket	Lot 5	Original handmade toy or play idea, list age and stage of
Lot 12			development
Lot 13	Toy/Animal	Lot 6	Circle of Friends
	Doll Accessories	Lot 7	Friendly Flyer
	Holiday Decorations		How I See It
	Christmas Ornament		Putting the Pieces Together Family Connection
	Recycled Materials		Family Rules
	Any Other Crochet Item		Family, Food and Fotos
	Any Other Item using techniques learned in project		Safety Inspector
			Kids Club 4 Mother's Helpers
CLASS 7	KNITTING MADE EASY		Street Smart
	Cushion, see page 19		Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (limit 2)
	Hat & Scarf, see page 21		
	Toddler's Cardigan, see page 23 Patchwork Afghan, see page 27	CLASS 3	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Lot 5	Slippers, see page 29		A-B-C Career Watch
Lot 6	Sleeping Bag, see page 30	Lot 2 Lot 3	•
	His and Her Pullover, see page 34	Lot 3	Building Friends
2007	This and Her Fairs ver, see page 5.	Lot 5	· ·
CLASS 8	ABC of KNITTING (2 items per lot)		Block Buster
Lot 1	One Skein Scarf		Your Intergenerational Community
Lot 2	Two Color Scarf		A-Parent-Ly 22
Lot 3	Nine Color Scarf		Put me in, Coach!
CLASS 9	OTHER KNITTING (2 items per lot)		Guiding Growth (puppets)
Lot 1	Items on Knitting Stitches		Babysitting Kit
Lot 2	Item in Purl Stitches	Lot 12	Let's Play It Safe
Lot 3	Item in Stockinette Stitch		First Aid Kids
Lot 4	Item in Garter Stitch	Lot 14	Any Other Item using techniques learned in project (limit 2)
	Hat	CLASS 4	CONSTIMED SMADT negtor size no longer than 20":20"
Lot 6	Scarf		CONSUMER SMART – poster size no larger than 22"x28" Money Sense – Educational Exhibit or Poster
Lot 7	Gloves/Wrist Warmer	Lot 1	•
Lot 8	Slippers	Lot 2	Saving Money – Educational Exhibit or Poster
Lot 9	Shirt/Sweater/Shawl (Clothing Item)	Lot 4	Price and Quality Comparisons – Educational Exhibit or Poster
	Bag/Purse	Lot 5	Teach Children How to Count Money – Educational Exhibit or
	Baby Blanket (min. 36"x36")	_0,0	Poster
	Large Blanket	Lot 6	How to Develop a Budget for a 4-H Project or Activity –
Lot 13			Educational Exhibit or Poster
Lot 14	Toy/Animal	Lot 7	How to Develop a Budget for Any Project or Activity –
	Doll Accessories		Educational Exhibit or Poster
	Holiday Decoration	Lot 8	How to Help a Local Organization Plan & Collect a Fundraiser –
	Christmas Ornament		Educational Exhibit or Poster
	Recycled Material	CLASS 5	LEADERSHIP
	Any Other Knit Item		Create a resume showcasing your skills, strengths (Junior – 1
	Any Other Item using techniques learned in project	Lot 1	page, Senior – 3 pages maximum) displayed on a Poster (do not
			include personal info like name, phone, address)
CLASS 10	QUILTING		include personal into like name, phone, address)

- Lot 2 Create a scrapbook showing your leadership roles in the clubs or organizations you participate in (maximum of 4 pages per year of Leadership project)
- Lot 3 Create a calendar or log of responsibilities in your home, club, or other civic volunteer duties
- Lot 4 Elements of an Effective Meeting Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 5 Showcase the Talents in Your Club or Community Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 6 Showcase a Club Contract Your Group has Created -Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 7 Timeline & Process of Leading a Community Service Project Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 8 Showcase the Timeline of a Historic Leader's Rise & Accomplishments Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 9 Showcase How You Lead a Series of Workshops Teaching Other 4-Hers a Project Skill – Educational Exhibit or Poster
- Lot 10 Showcase a Leadership Style & How it Affects Your Work in Groups Educational Exhibit (journal) or Poster

GENERAL PROJECTS

The following Classes will be divided into three age groups:

Junior: Age 8-10 Intermediate Age 11-13 Senior: Age 14-18

Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year.

NO names on the front of entries, Entry will be disqualified

Each Exhibitor must bring their own exhibit to Judging Class/Auction, except in unusual circumstances, such as sickness, or family emergency. CLOVER BUDS excluded.

Clubs not cleaning up after themselves or covering their scheduled time(s) in the 4-H/FFA Exhibit Building will be fined \$25.00.

DEPARTMENT 508 – EDUCATIONAL SCIENCE PROJECTS

All Photography Exhibits must be matted and suitable for hanging. ONLY ONE ENTRY PER LOT will be allowed, unless otherwise stated. All entries must be completed, matted. (Black & White mats ONLY for all Classes, NO frames, NO foam core board). All Exhibits must be the work of the Exhibitor. Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year. No item should have any previous judging comments or grades attached. If photos appear to be edited, they will be disqualified. Junior Members may exhibit 4x6 prints up to 8x10.

Senior Members must exhibit 5x7 or larger prints.

Lot 16 Any other (limited to 4 entries). Must enter each item.

CLASS 3 PHOTOGRAPHY THIRD YEAR - No Frames

Lot 1 Landscape photo

People photo Plant or Flowers

Candid photo

Lot 8 Close up photo

Still photography

Building or structure photo

Animal or bird photo

Lot 2

Lot 3

Lot 4

Lot 5

Lot 6

Lot 7

CLASS 1	PHOTOGRAPHY FIRST YEAR - No Frames	Lot 9	Action photo
Lot 1	A poster telling a story or recording an event with pictures. No		"This is 4-H" photos that show 4-Hers at work on 4-H projects or
Lot 1	captions or graphics.	Lot 10	4-H activities
Lot 2	Landscape photo	Lot 11	Three existing light photos
Lot 3	Building or structure photo		Two photos using special effects
Lot 4	Animal or bird photo		Photo illustrating a creative interpretation of a commonplace
Lot 5	People photo	200 13	subject
Lot 6	Plant or Flowers	Lot 16	Any other (limited to 4 entries). Must enter each item
Lot 7	Still photography		Computer Altered Photo
Lot 8	Candid photo	20(1)	Computer rinered rinoto
Lot 9	Close up photo of person or pet (camera to subject distance of 4 to	CLASS 4	PHOTOGRAPHY FOURTH YEAR (Lots same as Class 3)
Lot	5 feet)	OT AGG 5	DITOTO CD A DITAL ELEMAN A MINIMULATE A D. M. E.
Lot 10	Trick photo	CLASS 5	
	"This is 4-H" photos that show 4-Hers at work on 4-H projects or	Lot 1	Landscape photo
20111	4-H activities	Lot 2	Building or structure photo
Lot 12	Any other (limited to 4 entries). Must enter each item.	Lot 3	Animal or bird photo
Lot 12	They other (infinited to 1 charles). Hast effect each feeling	Lot 4	People photo
CLASS 2	PHOTOGRAPHY SECOND YEAR - No Frames	Lot 5	Plant or Flowers
Lot 1	A poster telling a story or recording an event with pictures. No	Lot 6	Still photography
	captions or graphics.	Lot 7	Candid photo
Lot 2	Landscape photo	Lot 8	Close up photo
Lot 3	Building or structure photo	Lot 9	Action photo
Lot 4	Animal or bird photo	Lot 10	"This is 4-H" photos that show 4-Hers at work on 4-H projects or
Lot 5	People photo		4-H activities
Lot 6	Plant or Flowers		Portrait with lighting set up by member
Lot 7	Still photography		Special effects
Lot 8	Candid photo	Lot 17	Portfolio of 5 photos taken at any time, printed by Exhibitor (label
Lot 9	Close up photo		each)
Lot 10	Action photo		CED PHOTOGRAPHY TECHNIQUES"
	Photo illustrating good composition		Movie one of your best photos (label each)
Lot 12	Three Photos of same subject: 1 taken in bright sun, 1 taken in open		News photo with identifications and cut lines
	shade, 1 taken in artificial light	Lot 20	Portfolio of 10 or more of your best photos taken at any time,
Lot 13	Three Photos of same subject: 1 using front lighting, 1 using side		printed by exhibit (label each)
	lighting, 1 using back lighting		Portrait
Lot 14	Two photos of same subject illustrating (1) great and (2) shallow		Computer Altered Photo
	depth of field	Lot 23	Any other (limited to 4 entries). Must enter each item.
Lot 15	"This is 4-H" photos that show 4-Hers at work on 4-H projects or		
	4-H activities		

DEPARTMENT 509 – TECHNOLOGY AND ENGINEERING SCIENCE

ONLY ONE ENTRY PER EXHIBITOR will be allowed, unless otherwise stated. All entries must be completed and be in good taste. All exhibits must be the work of the Exhibitor. Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current year.

CLASS 1 AUTOMOTIVE – ALL UNITS (Limit one article in each Lot)

- Lot 1 Automotive display with statement of what work has been done
- Lot 2 Educational chart or display that tells an automotive safety, care, or maintenance story
- Lot 3 Tractor display with statement of what work has been done
- Lot 4 Educational chart or display that tells a tractor safety, care, or maintenance story

CLASS 2 BICYCLES

- Lot 1 Bicycle display with statement of what work has been done
- Lot 2 Educational chart or display that tells a bicycle safety, care, or maintenance story

CLASS 3 ELECTRIC – ALL UNITS (Limit two articles in each lot)

- Lot 1 House current (110V) electric item made
- Lot 2 Batty-powered electric item made
- Lot 3 Magnetism and motors
- Lot 4 Educational exhibit or display that tells electrical story
- Lot 5 Electronics and communications
- Lot 6 Wiring, splicing, switching, controls

CLASS 4 METAL WORK

- Lot 1 Sheet Item made with Sheeting
- Lot 2 Item made on lathe or mill
- Lot 3 Prototype
- Lot 4 Other

CLASS 5 SMALL ENGINES

- Lot 1 Small engine unassembled and attached to plyboard with all parts identified
- Lot 2 Display of small engine outlining repair work that has been accomplished
- Lot 3 Small engine display illustrating historical significance of engine

CLASS 6 WELDING

Lot 1 Gas – Oxyacetylene Lot 4 Arc TIG Lot 2 Arc Lot 5 Other

Lot 3 Arc MIG

CLASS 7 WOODWORKING – Unit 1

Member needs to have been enrolled in project. All exhibits will be judged on evidence of number of skills involved, workmanship, completeness, and functionalism. Limit of 3 entries per Class/one entry per Lot – except Lot 6

- Lot 1 Bench vise
- Lot 2 Nest shelf
- Lot 3 Napkin or letter holder
- Lot 4 Tie rack of key holder
- Lot 5 Toolbox
- Lot 6 Any other articles (limit of 3). Must enter each item.

CLASS 8 WOODWORKING – Unit 2, 3, 4

Member needs to have been enrolled in project. All exhibits will be judged on evidence of number of skills involved, workmanship, completeness, and functionalism. Limit of 4 entries per class/one entry per lot – except Lot 5

- Lot 1 Shoeshine box or toolbox
- Lot 2 Pencil holder
- Lot 3 Birdhouse or Feeder
- Lot 4 Toy
- Lot 5 Any other articles (limit of 3). Must enter each item.

CLASS 9 MODEL ROCKETRY

Rockets must be flyable, state age and year in project. NO ENGINES

- Lot 1 Show Rocket (Judged on artistic appearance)
- Lot 2 Design Rocket (Flying Model from scratch, NO kit)
- Lot 3 Scale (duplicating a real rocket, to scale. Based on realistic rocket Titan II, Minuteman, etc.)

CLASS 10 MODEL CRAFTS

- Lot 1 Car
- Lot 2 Boat

- Lot 3 Airplane
- Lot 4 Spacecraft or Rocket
- Lot 5 Other

DEPARTMENT 510 -ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION

ONLY ONE ENTRY per lot will be allowed, unless otherwise stated. All entries must be completed and be in good taste. All Exhibits must be the work of the Exhibitor. Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year.

CLASS 1 ENTOMOLOGY

- Lot 1 Insect net
- Lot 2 Killing jar
- Lot 3 Insect box Lot 4 Spreading board
- Lot 5 Pinning block
- Lot 6 1st year collection of 25 or more different insects, 6 Orders
- Lot 7 2^{nd} year collection of 50 or more different insects, 8 Orders
- Lot 8 3rd year collection of 100 or more different insect species, 10 Orders
- Lot 9 4th year collection of 150 or more different insect species, 10 Orders
- Lot 10 5th year collection and above 200 or more different insect species, 14 Orders
- Lot 11 Educational chart showing complete lifecycle
- Lot 12 Extracted honey, two jars, 1 lb. ea., home packed, labeled as to source, i.e., alfalfa, cat claw, citrus, cotton, etc.
- Lot 13 Comb honey, any flavor, wrapped in cellphone or other transparent material
- Lot 14 Other

CLASS 3 PLANT SCIENCE – Plates will be provided. Members

enrolled in gardening projects, such as horticulture, vegetable growing and plant science, are encouraged to exhibit in this division. <u>All plants must have been in Member's possession and growing in the container in which they are exhibited for at least 3 months prior to the County Fair. In Artistic Designs (Lots 15-20) limit of one (1) entry per lot or as designated. No limit on other exhibits.</u>

- Lot 1 House Plant a flowering house plant grown for its flowering beauty. Must be blooming.
- Lot 2 House Plant a plant grown for its foliage
- Lot 3 House Plant hanging variety
- Lot 4 Succulents should be clean
- Lot 5 Cactus should be clean
- Lot 6 Dish Garden at least 3 plants; should be succulents or cactus (not mixed)
- $Lot \ 7 \hspace{0.5cm} Dish \ Garden-at \ least \ 3 \ plants; \ any \ other \ house \ plants$
- Lot 8 Terrarium any size. Must be covered
- Lot 9 Bottle Garden
- Lot 10 Scenic Garden
- Lot 11 Container Gardening vegetables, flowers, herbs, etc.(one container & label)
- Lot 12 Vegetable exhibits 3 on a plate onions, carrots, radishes, turnips, etc.
- $\begin{tabular}{ll} Lot 13 & Large \ Vegetable-1 \ each \ on \ a \ plate-cauliflower, \ watermelon, \\ & head \ lettuce, \ squash, \ etc. \end{tabular}$
- Lot 14 Fruits and other horticulture products 3 on a plate apples, nuts, etc.
- Lot 15 "GREEN SLEEVES" all foliage
- Lot 16 "THE GRAND CANYON" fresh and/or dried material composition. Wood and rocks permitted
- Lot 17 "SUMMER SERENADE" all fresh material in arrangement
- Lot 18 "SUMMER PICNIC" basket arrangement, fresh and/or dried product predominant
- Lot 19 "BY THE LAKE" composition fresh material, water predominant
- Lot 20 "THE SOUTHWEST" miniature composition (under 8" fresh material or under 5" dried material)
- Lot 21 Evergreen Tree or Shrub propagated from stem/cutting -1 plant in a container
- Lot 22 Propagated House Plants from cuttings
- Lot 23 Tree or Shrub propagated from a seed 1 plant in a container
- Lot 24 Growing Crops product sample such as 6 ears of corn, 1 quart of barley seed, sheaf of barley, wheat or alfalfa, a sugar beet, etc.



- Lot 25 Rose 1 stem, name variety
- Lot 26 Garden Flowers 3 stems, same flower, and color
- Lot 27 Educational display 22"x28" poster or other neat, compact display depicting some phase of the learning that has taken place in your Growing with Plants project. Must specify project letter below:
 - a. Display of different soils
 - b. Feeding plants & fertilizers
 - c. Propagation methods
 - d. Seed collection
 - e. How to properly water plants
- Lot 28 Other

- f. Roots and their functions
- g. Plant family collection poster
- h. Landscape design
- i. Plant science
- j. Other

DEPARTMENT 511 – ARTS & CRAFTS

ONLY ONE ENTRY per lot will be allowed, unless otherwise stated. All entries must be completed and be in good taste. All Exhibits must be the work of the Exhibitor. Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year. Each Class is a different project. Member must be enrolled in each project exhibited.

RELATED ARTS AND CRAFTS CLASS 1

Member needs to have been enrolled in project.

Lots 1 thru 9: (1 entry per lot)

- Lot 1 Ceramic article slab technique by member
- Lot 2 Ceramic article coil technique by member
- Ceramic article mold poured by member Lot 3
- Ceramic article mold purchased by member Lot 4
- Lot 5 Ceramic article – wheel – by member
- Ceramic article freeform by member
- Lot 7 God's Eye
- String craft Lot 8
- Lot 9 Wood Burning

Lots 10 thru 29: (2 entries per lot)

- Lot 10 Beadwork other than jewelry
- Lot 11 Painted item
- Lot 12 Paper Craft
- Lot 13 Plaster Craft
- Lot 14 Tole painting
- Lot 15 Decoupage Lot 16 Paper maché
- Lot 17 Fabric Craft
- Lot 18 Metal Craft
- Lot 19 Wood Craft
- Lot 20 Salt Craft
- Lot 21 Glass Craft
- Lot 22 Stained Glass Craft
- Lot 23 Natural Craft dried gourds, natural shells, etc.
- Lot 24 Jewelry
- Lot 25 Recycled Craft
- Lot 26 Christmas Decoration Craft
- Lot 27 Other holiday decoration craft
- Lot 28 Cloth doll
- Lot 29 Any other doll
- Lot 30 Items made from kit (limit 3 per lot)
- Lot 31 Other craft projects not listed (limit 3)

FINE ARTS (1 entry per lot)

Member needs to have been enrolled in project. All entries must be the work of the exhibitor and classified truthfully as to conception, whether the entry is original or a copy. All pictures to be exhibited must be ready to hang, complete with hook.

- Lot 1 Oils, original
- Oils, copy (entire) Lot 2
- Lot 3 Watercolor, original
- Watercolor, copy (partial or entire) Lot 4
- Lot 5 Pencil sketch, original
- Lot 6 Pencil sketch, copy (partial or entire)
- Lot 7 Charcoal, original
- Charcoal, copy (partial or entire) Lot 8
- Pen and ink, original
- Lot 10 Pen and ink, copy (partial or entire)
- Lot 11 Pastels, original
- Lot 12 Pastels, copy (partial or entire)
- Lot 13 Elective other than Lots listed above

- Lot 14 Acrylic or Tempera
- Lot 15 Scratch Art
- Lot 16 Block Carving
- Lot 17 Items made from kit or mixed media (Limit 3 per lot)
- Lot 18 Any Other (Limit 3)

FIBER CRAFTS (3 entries per lot)

Projects included in fiber craft are Canvas Embroidery, Fabric Embroidery,

Macrame, Fiber Dyeing, Textile Printing Dyeing, Weaving, etc. Member needs to have been enrolled in project.

Lots will be divided into specific lots if needed.

- Crewel Embroidery (own design) Lot 1
- Crewel Embroidery (stamped design) Lot 2
- Lot 3 Any Other Crewel Embroidery article
- Embroidery article (own design) Lot 4
- Embroidery article (stamped design) Lot 5
- Any Other Embroidery article Lot 6
- Counted Cross Stitch Lot 7
- Lot 8 Any Other Counted Cross Stitch article
- Needlepoint (kit) Lot 9
- Lot 10 Needlepoint (original)
- Lot 11 Stitchery (kit)
- Lot 12 Stitchery (original)
- Lot 13 Beginning Macrame
- Lot 14 Beginning Macrame Any other item
- Lot 15 Intermediate Macrame Any item using techniques learned in project.
- Lot 16 Advanced Macrame Any item using techniques learned in project
- Lot 17 Needle weaving 1 article Lot 18 Finger weaving 1 article
- Lot 19 Article, product of inkle loom
- Lot 20 Article, off loom weaving
- Lot 21 Article, product of table or frameloom
- Lot 22 Article, twining technique
- Lot 23 Woven basket
- Lot 24 Latch hook article (kit)
- Lot 25 Latch hook article (original)
- Lot 26 Items made from kit (Limit 3 per lot)

LEATHERCRAFT (1 entry per Lot) CLASS 4

Member needs to have been enrolled in project. All entries will be judged on completeness, skills evident, and workmanship.

- Belts, hand tooled and/or carved, includes filigree work Lot 1
- Lot 2 Billfolds, hand tooled and/or carved, complete with lacing
- Lot 3 Coin purses, key cases, etc.
- Lot 4 Camera cases, etc. (articles where leather has been formed)
- Halters and bridles, breast collars, etc. Lot 5
- Lot 6 Leather covered articles (boxes, bases, cases, etc.)
- Lot 7 Braided articles
- Lot 8 Laced articles
- Lot 9 Purses, briefcases, saddlebags, gun scabbards
- Lot 10 Soft leather items, clothes, purses, etc.
- Lot 11 Any other article
- Lot 12 Items made from kit (Limit 3 per lot)

CLASS 5 SCRAP BOOKING & CARDS (1 entry per Lot)

- Lot 1 Scrap Book Page Framed
- Lot 2 Single page
- Theme Scrap book (5 Pages min) Lot 3
- Lot 4 General Scrap book (5 Pages min)
- Scrap Book, 1st Year Lot 5
- Scrap Book, 2nd Year (10 pages min; 5 new) Lot 6
- Lot 7 Scrap Book, 3rd Year Plus, (indicate years in project and number of new pages added)
- Lot 8 Decorated Card
- Lot 9 Decorated Journal
- Lot 10 Items made from kit (Limit 3 per lot)

MY FAVORITE THINGS CLASS 6

- Lot 1 Collections Inventory (Poster showing item, date acquired, cost, condition, location, any other comments)
- Theme Mini Collections (3-5 items that have something in common) Lot 2
- Lot 3
- Collection in Shadow Box (1 box plus photo of entire collection Collection in Binder or Album (1 album plus photo of entire Lot 4 collection)
- Framed Collection (3 items plus photo of entire collection) Lot 5
- Collection using Stand (3 items plus photo) Lot 6
- Display Box/Case (NOT Shadow Box) (3 boxes plus photo) Lot 7

DEPARTMENT 512 - EDUCATIONAL DISPLAYS

CLASS 1 VETERINARY SCIENCE

Lot 1 Veterinary Science - record book

CLASS 2 EDUCATIONAL DISPLAY, EXHIBIT OR POSTER

Poster dimensions: Must be 22" x 28"

Members must be enrolled in the appropriate project, one poster per project. There is a limit of three (3) Exhibits per lot, per Exhibitor, except as listed. Must Enter each Item separately.

Lot 1	Arts & Crafts	Lot 20	Lapidary
Lot 2	Citizenship	Lot 21	Large Livestock (4)
Lot 3	Clowning	Lot 22	Natural Resources
Lot 4	Community Improvement	Lot 23	Nutritional Sciences
Lot 5	Commodity Marketing	Lot 24	Outdoor Education/Recreation
Lot 6	Computer Science	Lot 25	Photography
Lot 7	Conservation	Lot 26	Public Speaking
Lot 8	Consumer Science	Lot 27	Robotics
Lot 9	Creative Writing	Lot 28	Rocketry
Lot 10	Dairy	Lot 29	Safety
Lot 11	Dairy Foods	Lot 30	Sewing & Textiles
Lot 12	Companion Animal (3)	Lot 31	Small Stock (5)
Lot 13	Food Conservation & Safety	Lot 32	Specialty Foods
Lot 14	Forestry Science	Lot 33	Technology & Engineering
Lot 15	Geology	Lot 34	Tractor
Lot 16	Guide Dog	Lot 35	Veterinary Science
Lot 17	Health	Lot 36	Wildlife & Fisheries
Lot 18	Home Environment	Lot 37	Wood Working
Lot 19	Horse	Lot 38	

DEPARTMENT 513 – CLOVERBUDS

CLASS 1 CLOVERBUDS (5-7-Year-Old Program)

May enter 1 item per lot. Must enter each Item. Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year.

- Lot 1 Arts & Crafts
- Lot 2 Story
- Lot 3 Drawing
- Lot 4 Food and Nutrition
- Lot 5 Leather Craft
- Lot 6 Community & Expressive Arts
- Lot 7 Plants & Animals
- Lot 8 Health and Safety
- Lot 9 Science
- Lot 10 Sewing
- Lot 11 Creative Arts
- Lot 12 Recycling Recyclables
- Lot 13 Wood Art
- Lot 14 Insects
- Lot 15 My Family
- Lot 16 2 Cup Cakes
- Lot 17 Citizenship
- Lot 18 Other

DEPARTMENT 514 – OUTDOOR EDUCATION

CLASS 1 Day Hiking

- Lot 1 Hiking Essentials Display
- Lot 2 Body Heat Science
- Lot 3 Footwear Tips and Tricks
- Lot 4 Proper Nutrition Lot 5 Trail Etiquette
- Lot 6 Compass Skills
- Lot 7 Preparing for weather
- Lot 8 Animal Tracks and Signs
- Lot 9 Plant ID

CLASS 2 Camping

- Lot 1 Overnight Camping Display
- Lot 2 Knot Board
- Lot 3 Sites and Shelters
- Lot 4 Campfire Cooking
- Lot 5 Water Safety
- Lot 6 Sanitation

CLASS 3 Backpacking

- Lot 1 Backpacking Essentials Display
- Lot 2 Picking the Correct Backpack
- Lot 3 Constructing Shelters
- Lot 4 Meal Plans and Foods
- Lot 5 Site Preparation and Use
- Lot 6 Pre-trip Physical Conditioning Plan
- Lot 7 Map Reading and Compass Skills
- Lot 8 Emergency Communication

CLASS 4 SPORT FISHING

- Lot 1 Handmade Lure
- Lot 2 Handmade Fly
- Lot 3 Crayfish Trap
- Lot 4 Minnow Trap
- Lot 5 Other display or article

DEPARTMENT 515 – SHOOTING SPORTS

The following Classes will be divided into three age groups:

Junior: Age 8-10 Intermediate Age 11-13 Senior: Age 14-18

Unless otherwise stated, work must be of the current project year.

NO names on the front of entries, Entry will be disqualified

Each Exhibitor must bring their own exhibit to Judging Class/Auction, except in unusual circumstances, such as sickness, or family emergency. CLOVER BUDS excluded.

Clubs not cleaning up after themselves or covering their scheduled time(s) in the 4-H/FFA Exhibit Building will be fined \$25.00.

ار	not cleaning up after themserves of covering their scheduled time(s) in the 4-ri/FFA exhibit building will be fined \$25.		
	CLASS	1 SHOOTING SPORTS	
	Lot 1	Firearm unassembled and attached to plywood board w/all parts identified(firearm to be removed after judging)	
	Lot 2	Educational chart or display that tells gun safety, care, or maintenance story	
	Lot 3	Air Pistol Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 4	Pistol Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 5	Air Rifle Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 6	Rifle Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 7	Archery Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 8	Shot gun educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 9	Hunting Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 10	Finished Target Educational poster 22' X 28'	
	Lot 11	Clubdisplay educational poster 22' X 28'	
	CLASS	2. SHOOTING AT RANGE	

Lot 1 Air Pistol Lot 2 Pistol Lot 3 Air Rifle Lot 4 Rifle Lot 5 Archery Lot 6 Shot gun

A special thank you to all the 2022 Mohave County Youth Livestock Auction Buyers!

Auction Buyers

14 Cattle Co

Adrenaline Diesel Service
Air Quality Heating & Cooling

Anderson Auto Group Arthur's Well Service

Bar 17

Barker Livestock
Barkhurst Electric
Bellm Construction
Bob Barker Tools
Bravo, Judd
Brown Drilling

Burright Construction Cal Zon Fence Co Campa Cattle

Campbell & Parker Heating & Cooling

Campbell Redi-Mix ConRoc Ready Mix Desert Construction Donald J. Lynch, CPA

East Side Shell

Edward Jones & Co-Larry Carver Emergency Vehicle Repair

Enriquez, Hector Foothills Bank Gross, Shawn H&H Development Honga Family

Hope Haven Assisted Living

Hopper's Hauling

Hualapai Tribe

Kincheloe Construction
Kingman Gingerbread House
Kingman Regional Medical Center

Lent, Judy

McGuire Custom Farms

McGuire Livestock Feed and Supply

Mejia, Candice

Mertens Heavy Equipment Repair Mohave Electric Cooperative

Mohave Estate Management Office (MEMO)

Mohave Meat Co

Mountain View Animal Hospital No Bull Tax & Accounting LLC

Olson, Jerry & Linda Peacock Nut Company

Scott Lander-Keller Williams Arizona Living Realty

Signature Plumbing Silver Sage Properties

Sparkles

Stockton Hill Feed

Sullivan, Herbert & Rosemary

Swanner Family

The Gardens Rehab & Care Center

Tip Top Show Stock
Triple T Hay & Trucking
Valley Equipment
Walker4Farms

Whaley, Gregg & Shelli

Add-on Buyers

14 Cattle Co

Advantage Angle LLC Angle, Cliff & Stephanie

Bar 17

Bowers, Tom & Audra Brackett, Roy & Nina Brackett Aircraft Co

Campa Cattle
Campbell Redi-Mix
Chapman, Todd

Corral Kraft LLC

Dr. Rayeann Solano
Grooming Tails Mobile Spa
Hope Haven Assisted Living
Kennon, Clint & Rosalie

Kingman Gingerbread House Kingman Reginal Medical Center KP Ventures Well Drilling & Pump Co

McGuire Custom Farms
Mohave Electric Cooperative

Moser, Jerri Rae

Mountain View Animal Hospital

Stockton Hill Feed
The Academic Angles LLC
Tip Top Show Stock
Young. Richard & Linda
Zimmerman, Jason
Zimmerman, Rosalie







WORD SEARCH **FOR KIDS**

Tractor

Crops

Sheep

Seed

Chicken

Ducks

Farm

Cow

Rooster

IMPFKUVJPSILOSH TQILSQMZMILA.
UHYCROPSEDDMCFO
DAPHVXCTFWTLHKP UYSGKTRACTORAEI CLEKYPDKCKEVRDG KDEELUHCHUHERG SMDCCGHF IABPOFN XBAOROIPCHGEOFA XAQWYAXSKTQJS WRJVYTWTEZUHTEB INGLIDGONTFUE HARVESTZSYAORDL XRZSHEEPKWRBHPA AUWSRGZNDOMLEQX





7 Ways Residents Can Reduce the Risk that their Homes & Property Will Become Fuel for a Wildfire

#1

Clear

Clear off pine needles, dead leaves & anything that can burn from your rooflines, gutters, decks, porches, patios & along fence lines. Falling embers will have nothing to burn.

#3

Screen & Seal

Wind-borne embers can get into homes easily through vents 8 other openings and burn the home from the inside out. Walk around your house to see what openings you can screen or temporarily seal up.

#5

Trim

Trim back any shrubs or tree branches that come closer than 5 feet to the house and attachments, and any overhanging branches.

#7

Close

If ordered to evacuate, make sure all windows & doors are closed tightly, and seal up any pet doors.

Many homes are destroyed by embers entering these openings and burning the house from the inside out.

#2

Store Away

Store away furniture cushions, rattan mats, potted plants & other decorations from decks, porches & patios. These items catch embers and help ignite your home if you leave them outside.

#4

Rake

Embers landing in mulch that touches your house, deck or fence is a big fire hazard. Rake out any landscaping mulch to at least five feet away.

#6

Remove

Walk around your house and remove anything within 30 feet that could burn, such as woodpiles, spare lumber, vehicles and boats – anything that can act as a large fuel source.



NFPA has many more tips and safety recommendations on its websites, including www.firewise.org.

SUMMER ART & CRAST FAIR JUNE 4TH

JULY 9TH AUGUST 6TH

Hualapai Mountain Park has been hosting summer craft pairs for the past 7 years for anyone to come enjoy the park and local artisans.

FREE ENTRY!

Hualapai Mountain Park

GREAT SELECTION GREAT PRICES

Garden Centers

Your Garden's Partner for 40 years!

FREE 4 oz. Dr. Q's Plant Tonic with your purchase of \$50+



Valid in Arizona locations ONLY. Offer good on regular priced items only. Must present coupon at time of purchase. Offer is not valid with any other coupon, discount or previous purchase. Limit one coupon per transaction, per customer, per day. No cash refunds on purchases made with this coupon, store credit only.



MCFB01

Offer valid thru: 04/01/2023-10/31/2023

• CACTUS &
SUCCULENTS

FRUIT TREES

POTTERY

SOILS

DECORÁTIVE ROCK

SPRINKLERS &

DRIP IRRIGATION

FERTILIZERS &

LANDSCAPE

SUPPLIES!

Lollow us.



Visit starnursery.com for the location nearest you!